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1 PROCEEDINGS

2 (9:07 a.m.)

3 JUDGE COTTER: The hearing will come to order.

4 Docket No. 03030870-OM, in the matter of rewel. Geotechnical

5 Engineering, Limited. The action was precipitated by an

6 order issued by the Deputy Executive Dircator for Nuclear
,

7 Materials Safety Safogaurds and Operations Support on

8 November 2, 1990, which provided that Fewell Geotechnical

9 Engineering, Limited shall not utilize Mr. Thomas E. Murray

10 in any licensed activities, including, but not limited to

11 activities performed radiographern, radiographers'

12 assistants and helpers for a period of three years,

13 By letter dated November 18, 1990, Mr. Murray

14 requested a hearing and that is why we are here today. I am

15 B. Paul Cotter, Jr. I'm the Chairman of this panel. To my

16 right is Judge Peter Lam. Judge Lam is a nuclear engineer.

17 To my left is Judge Richard Foster. Judge Poster is a

18 fisheries expert or environmental scientist.

19 I guess with that preliminary statement, let me

20 ask the parties to enter their appearance. Mr. Bachmann?

21 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir. My name is Richard G.

22 Bachmann. I am counsel for the staff of the aclear

23 Regulatory Commission. Also present beside me and whom I

24 intend to call later on as a witness is Mr. James Lieberman,

25 who is the Director of the Office of Enforcement of the NRC. |
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5

1 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you, Mr. Bachmann. Mr.

2 Murray, would you identify yourself for the record and give

3 your address, please?

4 MR. MURRAY: Thomas Edward Murray. My address is

5 802 Prospect Street, Apartment 601, Honolu]u, Hawaii.

6 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you. Do you wish to make an

7 opening statement, Mr. Bachmann?

8 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir, we do. I wish to 3.nform

9 the Board that I had a conversation with Mr. Murray on the

10 telephone last night wherein no promises were made,

11 recognizing that I'm an attorney, he is not, he is

12 representing himself. We made certain suggestions going

() 13 along with perhaps an inclination of the Board that perhaps

14 we could settle the case.

15 Subsequent to that fairly lengthy discussion in

16 which I explained to Mr. Murray all of his rights, similar

17 to what Your Honor has explained to him this morning, I

18 consulted my client, which is basically the steff and, more

19 succinctly, the Office of Enforcement. The decision was

20 made that we would proceed with the hearing as it was

21 originally set up.

22 It is my client's belief that at this stage, there

23 is no real room for a settlement. I informed Mr. Murray

24 that I would talk to my client about what we had spoken

25 about the previous evening, but that I could not promise
|

|

__ _ ___-_-____ _ _ _---______ ---__-___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _-
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1- anything. I think Mr. Murray will verify that.
,7

, ~ - 2 Therefore, going on to my opening statement, the -'

3 -

4 JUDGE COTTER: What was the pu) pose of that? In

5 there any point in any further conversations at this point?
7

6 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, there is. The reason why no'

7 settlement was necessary in the belief of tha staff that the

8 actions or shall we say, in this case, the admissions of Mr.

9 Murray, based on those admissions which led to the

10 violations of olther the regulations or the operating

11 procedures of Fewell Corporation, amply support the sanction
ao;

'"

12 that was imposed.

n

,. (V :
"

) 13 While a hearing may become somewhat lengthy and

n 14 somewhat tedious, it is the staff's position that, in this

15 case, it is necessary to go forward, explain not only whht

%o

[ 16 Mr. Murray did, but also to explain why we consider it

17. significant enough to justify the three-year suspension from

18 the Fewell Operating License.,

19 The reason I had brought up the earlier settlement

'''
20 terms was, first, of couree, to keep the Board informed that

.i.

21 I had talked to Mr. Murray, since he is not represented t,

?? counsel. Second was to emphasize the point that the at r 'n
,

23 position is very strongly that the canction imposed is a-

_fs 24 stated in the order,

h
25 Do you wish me to proceed or do you wish Mr.

-__-______- - _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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7
i

1 Murray to make a statement at this poj.nt?
,

[/T'w 2 JUDGE COTTER: I'm going to give him the option

3. .before you proceed. Does that conclude your opening-

4 statement?

5 MR. BACHMANN: That concludes my opening

6 statement, sir.

7 JUDGE COTTER: Do you wish to make an opening

8 statement, Mr. Murray?

9 MR. MURRAY: Yes, sir. I'm primarily here to, as

10 you gentlemen know from our conversation over the phone a
h

11 few weeks ago, that I'm trying to get it reduced, that I

12 think that the punishment is too strict, and that e lot of

( ) 13 the things they bring up they're saying I did willfully, and

14 I don't believe I did anything willfully.

15 1 think there was some carelessness in the way I

16 performed radiography, but I also don't believe I

17 compromised the public safety. These are things I'm going

18 .to clear up. There's a lot of things that we'll bring up
4

19 that I'm not going to refute; for instance, the stipulation.

20 So if we want to attack these things first, I

> 21 think it will save everyone a lot of time. I have the
s

22 letter and-the stipulation is right here, Mr. Bachmant..

23 MR, BACHMANN: Responding to that stipulation,

24 until it was executed, it obviously had no legalp)
\)''

25 significance. I have sent a letter, a cover letter wita a

1

>

_ - - - - _ _ - _ - _ _ - - _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ - - _ - _ - _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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1 Estipulation to'Mr.'Murray wherein he:would' agree to the
~

f3
i 'yGf (2 | operative =-facts ~of the five statements that are in the ,

e,

A 3 -- order. .;

4: I indicated in the letter he would not be, by so' i

5- : signing,nadmitting a-violation or.anything.else,-other than

I ~6' .on; tra- days -:in; question, he: did or failed to do the things,

7- that were lidted-in theLorder. I.believe,.if Mr. Murray

8 wishes |to; stipulate thereto,-we could move right on to

9 another segment-of oul presuntation.

ELet me lay.a bewu,.r foundaticn. ;IC' 'o >

n- -

~ 11 -- JUDGE COTTER:~ ..I'mLa little leery of that,-_since
'

12 :Mr.JMurray/doesn't have counsel.

[f||: :13 'MR. ~ BACHMANN: 'Let me lay a little better --

14' JUDGE COTTER:. 'I find some considerable'

#

15 ' ambivalence in the record that I've seen so far in the-

L
16 , cdiscovery materials. '

'17 ; MR.- BACHMANNt I will-be off the record while I'm 3

:18/ fappr aching the Bench to hand out to the Board copies-of the

0 19 order itself.

20 - JUDGE-COTTER: We'll stay on the record while c 'L-

21: Lwalk,-Mr. Bachmann.
.

''
. . -

122 (Pause.] ,

'

23 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sorry. I thought you were=

. 2 4 :. giving me something related to a stipulation.

'

L- 25 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir. It is related to it. I.

-l

. _ . - . . _ . - - . . . . _ _ . . _ - _ . . _ . . ,- _ .. . ~ . ..,-
-



|

9

I will explain 11 moment. On Page 2 of the order, starting
,

2 at the bo*+om, tnere is a number one in parentheses, whi +

3 then <- an to page 3 through number fi"e on Page 3. What

4 Mr. Murray and I discussed about stipulating is to the facts

5 contained after those numbers that are in parentheses.

6 JUDGE COTTER: This is language identical to that

7 in the Federal Register Notice.

8 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir, it is. In fact, just to

4 make the record complete, the Federal Register Hotice

10 citation is 55 Federal Register 47409, dat<1 November 13,.

11 1990. I used the original order because I believed that the

12 Federal Register's print is a little bit small to keep

() 13 referring to.

14 As I said, what I have discussed with Mr. Murray

15 is --

16 JUDGE COTTER: Let me, just for the record. If

17 it's not clear, what Mr. Bachmann has just given to the

18 Board -- did you give a copy to Mr. Murray?

19 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, I did.

20 JUDGE COTTER: Is a copy of the November 2, 1990

21 order modifying license effective immediately that I

22 referred to at the outset of this proceeding. It consists

23 of the cover sheet dated November 2, 1990, a second cover

24 sheet which is addressed -- the first cover sheet is a~~

\'# 25 letter to Fewell Geotechnical Engineering, Limited. The

I

__ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 second page is a copy of a similar letter to Mr. Murray.
O
(_ I 2 The balance of the item is the order itself, which

3 _ numbers eight pages, including the distribution list on the
,

4 last page. The order itself is seven pages.

5 Go ahead, Mr. Bachmann.

6 HR. BACHMANN: Judge Cotter, at this point, having

7 given the citation and having had the description of the
,

8 document put into the record, I would move that this
1

9 document be received into evidence as Staff Exhibit No. 1

10 and bound into the record for the convenience of anyone who

11 may be reading the transcript.

| 12 JUDGE COTTER: Is there any objection to that, Mr.
i

13 Murray?V)
14 MR. MURRAY: No, sir.

|

15 JUDGE COTTER: It will be so received and bound.

16 (Staff Exhibit No. I was marked

{ 17 for identification and received
|

18 into evidence.)

19 JUDGE COTTER: Is this preliminary to a

20 continuation of the subjects of stipulation or are you going

21 into your case?
|

L 22 MR. BACHMANN: No, sir. This was preliminary to

23 the stipulation, because I wish to point out to the Board

24 just specifically what it is that Mr. Murray would be
7~.

25 agreeing to, no more and no less. That is the facts as

. . . _ _ .__ __ . _ _ _ . . . ._. _ . _ -



. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - _ . _ _ - . ._

r

11 <

1 stated on the items one through five on Pages 2 and 3 of the
[,, ~\ '

\_/ 2 order that has been entered into evidence.

3 I believe that it would be Appropriate at this

4 poir.t, if the Board wishes, to ask Mr. Murray if he fully ;

5 understands what he would be agreeing to.

6 JUDGE COTTSR Do you understand what you're

7 agreeing to here, Mr. Murray?

8 MR. MURRAY: On the stipulations?

9 MR. BACHMANN: Right. Just those five items.

10 JUDGE COTTER: You have a choice here, Mr. Murray.

11 You can eitner stipulate that these are the facts or you can

12 require them to put on evidence to prove it.

i 13 MR. MURRAY: No, I don't think that's necessary.

14 -What I would like to explain, I would like to address each

15 one of these stipulations.

16 JUDGE COTTER: You can do that after --

17 MR. MURRAY: After.

18 JUDGE COTTER: -- he finishes putting on his case.

19 MR. MURRAY: While they're presenting their

20 evidence. I think that's the best way to go, then, because

21 I just don't want to go through here and leave it sit just

22 like this.

23 JUDGE COTTER: I understand that.

24 MR. MURRAY: I need to explain my actions on this
!

V- 25 particular day.

_ _ _ _ _ . - . , _ . - . . , . .., - . . - - ._. . . - , _ - . - - _ _ - .,
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~ -l' JUDGE COTTER: What you're saying is that these !

. &.
.t t ,

LK / 2' were the. actions that you took. ,

1

3 MR. MURRAY: Yes. Basically,.yes.
,

4 JUDGE COTTER: When you say basically, does that"

:

, 5 mean that this is an inaccurate description or is some other

6= part of it that's missing?

7 MR. MURRAY: Well, I'll give you a for instance
>

Les .here. Thers are-some things -- Jkay. Now, failed to

'

9f prevent-entry;in the restricted area of individuals other

'10 .than radiographers and radiographic assistants. This ties .

11- 11nto how I establish boundaries and restricted areas, and-
c

.

'12 .the' fact-that I -

i 13 JUDGE COT"'ER: L3t's start at the top, Mr. Murray.

-.14 Let's'take the first one. It-says that you1 conducted

15 radiographic operations withoutLperforminn surveys to '

16. establish;the. radiation boundary on October 25, . 1990. Is- ;

that. correct?171 :

18 MR. MURRAY:' That's correct.-

19 JUDGE COTTER: Item 2 says on October 23 and 25, -[

20 1990, Mr. _ Murray failed to rope off any portion of- the

21 radiation boundary and failed to post signs for most of that -- t

-l
221 boundary. Is that correct?'

>

.23 'MR. MURRAY: That's correct.

y 24 JUDGE COTTER: Item 3, on October 23, 1990, on at

?V
25- least 12 occasions, and on October 25, 1990, on at least

.

?

'

e ,y ,. + .%'-, e w n - ..s .|~ , ,4 x-wm, , & e .' . ,-:w'_.,,e--a,. ,, - - , a --.,,-n . , . , , - - .a.-, , + , . , - . . . - - , +
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1 five occasions, Mr. Hurray failed to perform surveys of the
(3
N. 2 exposure device to determine that the scaled source had been

3 roturned to its shicided position aftce radi; graphic

4 cxposures. Is that correct?

5 MR. MURRAY: llo . I aon't know that. This is when

-6 --

7 JUDGE COTTER: That means that you do not wish to

8 stipulate to Item 3, that that is a fact.
:

9 - AR. MURRAY: Correct. To go back to No. 1 --

10 okay. That~will como later. Go ahead.

11 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sure thoro are a lot cf

12 explanations and additional information.

I I 13 MR. MURRAY: Suro. Okay, sir.v
14 JUDGE COTTER: That's not what we're talking about

15 here. We're talking about whether these % vents took placo.

16 MR. MURRAY: I see. All right.

17 JUDGE COTTER: So far, if I understand you

18 correctly, you are willing to stipulato to Items 1 and 2, ,

19_ but not Item 3.

20 MR. MURRAY: Let's put it this way. Item 3, on 12

21 occasions, I can't say that I exactly did -- if I didn't do

22 it one time, and I'm suro there was one time I didn't do,

23 then --

24 JUDGE COTTER: You don't know whether the number
O,

! 25 12 is right or whether the number five is right.

l
. - _ _ _ -_ .. _ _ _ _ , _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ . - ~ _ _ . , - . . _ . . , - - - - . _ ._
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I

_

;) MR. MURRAY Exactly. But I can say that I've

K/ 2 seen the videotape and I did not survey a number of times. 1

1
3 JUDGE COTTER: Then you do not stipulate to Item

'

4 3.

5 MR. MURRAY: Okay.

6 MR. BACHMANN: Do I understand correctly that the

7 lack of agreement is the numbers, the specific numbers and

8 nothing else?

9 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Murray?

10 MR. MURRAY: -They're saying that on October 23,

11 1990, on at least 12 occasions. I don't know if there was,

12 any occasions on the 23rd of October that I did not survey

/,,\ 13 the exposure device. Number two, I -- well. There were twoV
14 different situatione on those two particular days, and I'm

15 referring to my survey meter when I bring this up, and it-

16 .did make a difference in the way I performed radiography,

17 not having this particular survey meter as opposed to an

18 older survey meter.

19 JUDGE COTTER: Right.

L 20 MR. BACHMANN: I understand there is no agreement
1
|

| 21 on Item 3.-
|

22 JUDGE COTTER: Item 4, on October 25, 1990, Mr.

23 Murray failed to secure the radiographic source in the

-s 24 fully-shielded position after each of several source

'x_)'

25 exposures. Is that the case?

. .- .. - . . - - . . . . . - -
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15
,

1 MR. MURRAY That is the case.j

x/ 2 JUDGE COTTER: Then you agree to stipulate to Item

3 47

4 MR. MURRAY: Yes.

5 JUDGE COTTERt Item 5, on October 23, 1990, Mr.,

6 Murray failed to prevent entry into the rostricted area of

7 individuals other than radiographers and radiographers'

B assistants.

9 MR. MURRAY: This is one that I'll havo to not

-10 stipulato, that I'll have to go over with the NRC people,

11' JUDGE COTTER: All right. As it stands, you agroo

12 to stipulate to Items 1, 2 and 4.

-ex

( ) 13 MR. MURRAY: Yes.
v

14 JUDGE COTTER: All right.

15 MR. SACHMANN: Your Honor, the next item I wish to

16 ' bring to the Board's attention is the Fewell Geotechnical

~17 Engineering, Limited materials licenso. As with the order,
.

18. this has been previously_ supplied to the Board by me and it

19 comes with cortain attachments, which includo_the amendment

20- to the licenso which put Mr. Murray on it, on the licenso as

21 a named individual.

22 It includes the pertinent operating procedures

23 which are Roman Numerals I and IV, which are cited in " a

j: p 24 -November 2 order.

\'~')
25- JUDGE COTTER: Wait a minute. You said the

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . __ . - - . . _ . _ . . _ __ __
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1 license includes what?

\~ 2 MR. BACHMANN: The operating procedures, Roman

3 Numerals I and IV, which are cited in the November 2 order

4 modifying the licenso, as being violated. In other words, I

5 am providing the Board, again, with the exact same documents

6 that I mailed to the Board and to Mr. Murray previously.

7 JUDGE COTTER: Let's do them separately. Why

8 don't you do the licenso first? I take it what you're doing

9 is offering that as an exhibit.

10 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, I am, sir. The reason I put

11 it together is because on the last page of the licenso,

12 there is item No. 15. It then references three documents,

() 13 which wou.1.d be the documents that would bo -- which,

14 together with this license, comprisos the entiro licenso.

15 Mr. Murray, here is a copy of the document we're

16 talking about. I think it would be easier for the Board if

17 I had their particular --

18 (Pause.)

19 MR. BACHMANN: I'd like the Reporter to mark this

20 as Staff Exhibit No. 2 for identification at this time.

21 This wculd be both documents; the throo-page license and the

22 attachments.

x 23 (Staff Exhibit No. 2 was

|25
24 marked for identifiestion.]

JUDGE COTTER: Do you want to identify the



. _ _ ._ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . ~ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ ._ _ .

17

1 attachments in a little bit more detail, Mr. Bachmann?

O's - 2 MR. DACHMANN: Yes, sir. The attachments, if you

3 will look, as I said, at Page 3 of the license, there is

4 Item 15. The license states that "Except as specifically

5 provided otherwise in this license, the licenseo shall

6 conduct its program in accordance with the statements,

-7 representations, and procedures contained in the documents,

8 includtng any enclosures listed below."

9 "The Nuclear Regulatory Commission" --

10 JUDGE COTTER: You don't have to read all that.

11 MR. BACHMANN: All right, sir. The documents

12 listed below are, A, NRC Form 313, dated October 24, 1988;

() 13 two letters, one dated January 13, 1989 and a letter dated

14 September 12, 1989. What the attachment consists of is that

15 form, the January 13, 1989 letter, and the September 12,

16 1989 letter.

17 JUDGE COTTER: The January 13, 1989 letter, for

18. the record, in two pages?

19 MR. BACHMANN: No. It's a number of pages, sir.

20 JUDGE COTTER: How many pages is it? '

21 MR. MURRAY: It basically was a resubmittal of

22 items, as you can see on the face of the letter dated
;

23 January 13, 1989, a resubmittal of certain items that were

24 originally attached to the form 313, which is the first-s
,

's_)
25 page. I do not represent that this letter -- the

|

L
\

.. . - _ . . - - - - -__ .- . -- . - - -
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1 attachments are all of the attachments.

(
2 What I have submitted are the same attachments

3 that I have previously mailed to the Board and Mr. Murray,

4 the pertinent parts of the operating procedures. There are

5 a number of parts of the operating procedures which were not

6 cited as being in violation and, therefore, have not been

7 attached to your -- to keep the record a little bit more

8 clean.

9 Ilowever, Section I and Section IV are attacbsd to

10 the January 13, 1989 letter and those are the ones that were

11 cited in the staff's November 2, 1990 order.

12 JUDGE COTTER: The January 13, 1989 letter, then,

13 is a little confusing since you're excerpting a document.
,

14 What I have before me is your NRC Form 313, dated October

15 24, 1988 and signed by Richard B. Fewell, President, one

16 page. I then have a one-page January 13, 1989 letter,

17 followed by seven pages of attachments, which I understand
t

18 were not all of the attachments which were included in the

19 January 13, 1989 letter, is that correct?

20 MR. DACHMANN: That is correct, Your Honor. This
:
'

21 is the complete --

22 JUDGE COTTER: Let me finish describing it.

23 MR. BACHMANN: Sorry.

24 JUDGE COTTER: Then I have a September 12, 1989

25 letter from Fewell -- excuse me. Let me elaborate. The

- - _ . . .- -. - - . ._ - - - - -- .
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1 January 13, 1989 letter is from "cwell to the United States

2 Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and signed by Mr. Fewell.

3 The September 12, 14A4 letter is also from Fewell to the

4 United States Nucleat Regulatory Commission, also Region V,

5 and the attachment to it is three pages, in this case,

6 describing Mr. Murray's prior educational and radiographic

7 experience.

8 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, to the best of my

9 knowledge, the attachmente to the September 12, 1989 letter

10 are complete as they stand. I did not excerpt it. The

11 prior letter was about two inches thick and I believed that

12 it would probably unnecessarily clutter the record. The

Ii 13 September 12, 1989 letter is --
V

14 JUDGE COTTER: Maybe you'd better describe each

15 page of the attachments to the January 13 letter.

16 MR. BACHMANN: All right. The January 13, 1989

17 letter was a resubmittal of information originally contained

18 with the NRC Form 313. It supplements and supports the

19 Fewell application for its license. The first page after

20 the cover letter states the types of equipment and the

21 radiation activity of each piece of equipment that Fewell

22 will have under its NRC license.

23 JUDGE COTTER: That's the page that's captioned

24 "NRC License Application, Item 5."

25 MR. BACHMANN: That is correct, sir.

. . ._ --- .-. . _ _ - . _ . . - .
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1 JUDGE COTTER: All right. The next attachment. j

I\>) 2 MR. BACHMANN: The next page is basic information

1

3 on the --

4 JUDGE COTTER: Why don't you start with the

5 caption, sir?

6 MR. BACHMANN: All right. This page is headed, at

7 the top, " Source Changes," which gives the model number of

8 the equipment used to change the sources.

9 JUDGE COTTER: Changers.

10 MR. BACHMANN: Changers. Yes, sir. Used to

11 change the sources. That's followed then by item 6 and Item

12 7, which describes how the license material will be used.

( - 13 It names Gary Martin as the Radiation Safety Officer and

14 gives some of his background, which is continued on the

15 following page which is headed " Construction Engineering

16 Consultants," Loflandtown, Pennsylvania. This is a

17 continuation of the description of Mr. Martin's experience.

18 Item 8 indicates that the training will be

19 conducted by Mr. Martin,

20 JUDGE COTTET.: I think it's sufficient to identify

i

21 that that next page has headers which read Item 8, Item 9,

22 Item 10 and Item 11.

23 MR. BACHMANN: Thank you, sir. The next page is

24 taken out of the operating procedures. This is labelled

p/\
25 Section I, General Safety Rules. There are six paragraphs,
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_
1 beginning with 1.0 and going to 6.0.

'
2 The next page after that is Section IV. It's

3 entitled " Radiographic Operations." It has paragraphs

4 starting with 1.0, with subparagraphs, going through

5 Paragraph 2.9.

6 JUDGE COTTER: That's two pages.

7 MR. BACHMANN: That is two pager. Yes, sir. The

8 second pago begit.a with Paragraph 2.6.

9 JUDGE COTTER: Very good.

10 M.'. . BACHMANN: The next item is the September 12,

11 1989 letter from Fowell to the NRC. This consists of one

12 cover letter and three enclosed pages. This letter was sent

() 13 to the NRC to amend the rewell license to add Mr. Murray, by

14 name, as a radiographer.

15 The enclosed throo pagoat the first one is titled

16 " Thomas E. Murray." It gives his address and provides his

-17 radiographic experience, starting in June of 1978,

18 proceeding on to the next page and ending in Tebruary 1989

19 on the second page.
,

20 The last page is a note or memo from H.G. Juau

21 Lopoz, who has signed it as an NDT, non-destructive testing

22 examiner, and tha subject is radiographic assistant,

23 qualifications of T.E. Murray.

24 JUDGE COTTER: Very good. I realize that's

25 tedious, but if someone vero to have to look at this a year
i
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1 from:now, they'd know exactly what we were looking at.

O\ 2 Do you have a question?

3 JUDGE FOSTER: Yes. The January 13 letter from

4: Mr. Fewell would' appear to be a tender of this information

5 to the NRC. Is there something that goes along with this

'

6. package that says it was accepted ~by the NRC as a part of

7 the: license?

8 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir. If you will look at the

9' license, which is the three-page document, on the third page

10 --

11 JUDGE COTTER: That's the Item 15 reference on the

12 license, the license itself.

13' JUDGE FOSTER:- So it was accepted.

14 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, it was and it's incorporated. "

15 by. reference into the license. Having gone through that, !

16 Your Honor, _ I would request or move the Board that the

17 document which I have' described as Staff Exhibit No. 2'for

18 .- identification be accepted into evidence as Staff Exhibit

21 9 No. 2. .

120 JUDGE COTTER: I think to dot a-procedural I, Mr.

' 21' 'Bachmann, what you want to do is get Mr. Murray to stipulate

22 to-that.

*

23 MR. BACHMANN: That would certainly be easier.

24 Mr.-Murray, do you have any objection to entering the

LO L
25 documents that I just described into evidence?

L
i

|;
'

u ._ - -
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1 MR. MURRAY: No, not at all..

N- 2 MR. BACHMANN: There being no objection, Your

3 Honor, I move that it be accepted into evidence.

4 JUDGE COTTER: It will be admitted.
,

5 [ Staff Exhibit No. 2 was

6 received into evidence.]

7 MR. BACHMANN: Considering the somewhat complexity

8 of the detail .r.re, I would also ask that this be bound into

9 the transcript for future reference, more easily than

10 attempting to retain the documents themselves. These are

11 the only exhibits that I intend to ask be bound into the

12 record.

'
13 JUDGE COTTER: that's fine. Ms. Bryson, would you(J'u
14 'make a note of that? Thank you.

15 MR. MURRAY: Your Honor, would you have any

16 objections of me having Phil Manly up here with u.yself?

17 He's not my legal representative.

10 JUDGE COTTER: No. That's fine, if 'here's no

.

19 objection.

20 MR. BACHMANN: The staff has no objection.

21 [ Pause.)

22 JUDGE COTTER: Let's go off tne record for a

23 minute.

. 24 [ Discussion off the record.)
'

.t
25 JUDGE COTTER: Back on the record. Call your

._ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . _ - _ _ _ _ _
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l

I witness.

\ >' 2 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, the staff, the initial

3_ two staff witnesses which will be testifying as a panel are

4 Mr. David Skov, S-k-o-v, and Mr. Philip Joukoff, J-o-u-k-o-

5 f-f. Mr. Skov is an inspector for the NRC. Mr. Joukoff is

6 an investigator for the NRC.
,

7 JUDGE COTTER: Never having met either gentleman,

8 who is who?

9 MR. BACHMANN: Mr. Joukoff is the one on the left. ,

10 Mri Skov is the one on the right.

11 JUDGE COTTER: Gentlemen, would you stand please

12 and raise your right hand?

'rs.

( ) 13 Whereupon,

14 D?"ID SKOV,

15 a witness was called for examination by counsel on behalf

16 of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and, having been first

17 duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

18 Whereupon,

19 PHILIP JOUKOFF,

20 a witness, was called for examination by counsel on behalf

21 of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and, having been first

22 duly sworn, was examin'.a and testified as follows:

23 JUDT.c COTTER: Please be seated.

24 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, I will new approach the

25 Bench and provide the Board and the Reporter with the

- - . _ . .. __ _ - . _ . . ~ __ _ _ - .__ . . - _
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"
1 professional qualifications of my two witnesses.

6 (~)
V 2 (Documents proffered.)

!

3 MR. BACllMANN: Your Honor, I have provided the

4 Board and Mr. Murray with documents entitled, in

5 alphabetical order, Professional Qualifications of Philip

6 Victor Joukoff and, the second document, Professional

7 Qualifications of David D. Skov.
!

8 JUDGE COTTER: Are you going to mark these for the !

9 record?

10 MR. BACRMANN: Yes. I'd like them to be marked in i

11- alphabetical order as Staff Exhibits 3 and 4 for

12 iden*;ification .

13 (Staff Exhibit Nos. 3 and'4

14 were marked for identification.) !

15 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Joukoff's professional
,

16 qualifications would be Exhibit 37

17 MR. DACHMANN: That is correct. Mr. Skov's would

18 be Exhibit 4. At this point, I would like to ask Mr.

19 Joukoff, because he comes ahead in alphabetical order, and

20 then Mr. Skov, but first Mr. Joukoff if the information i

21 containt in his professional qualifications is true and

L 22 correct to the best of his knowledge and belief?
|

|- 23 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Yes, it is.
.. ,

24 MR. BACHMANN: Are there any modifications or

25 changes that you wish to make or any typographical errors

|
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1 that we may have not caught?

\s / 2 WITNESS JOUKOFF: No. On a very fast review, it

*3 appears to be accurate.

4 MR. BACHMANN: Mr. Skov, I will ask you the same

5 question. Are the professional qualifications, Staff

6 Exhibit 4 for identification, true and correct to the boct

7 of your knowledge and belief?

8 WITNESS SKOVt From a brief review of this, it

9 appears that they are.

10 MR. BACHMANN: I'd like to ask Mr. Murray if he

11 has any objection to admitting these professional

12 qualifications into evidence?

( .

13 MR. MURRAY: No. Not at all, sir.

14 MR. BACHMANN: I, therefore, move, absent any

15 objection, Staff Exhibits 3 and 4 to be admitted into

16 evidence.

17 JUDGE COTTER: They will be admitted.

38 (Staff Exhibit Nos. 3 and 4

19 were received into evidence.)

20 MR. .BACHMANN: At this point, I would like to

21 proceed with my direct examination of the witnesses. Since

22 we have one microphone and the witnesses will be testifying

23 together, there may be a slight delay as we move the sound

24 syst.em around. I beg the Board's indulgence on that matter.

25 I will also address these questions basically in

__ __ . _ _ _ __ ,.._ _,,,._., _ . . . , . _ . _ . . _ _ _ , _ , _ . . _ . _-



.-. ._ - . . . . . - - ._ - - - ~ - - _ _ - . _ . _ _ . - .

,

27

'
1 alphabetical order, because it would be just simpler to

.O
k,s 2 understand. Therefore, Mr. Joukoff, the question we address~

J to you, and then Mr. Skov, in that order.
,

4 DIRECT EXAMINATION

5 BY MR. BACHMANN:

6 Q on Page 2 of the staff's November 2, 1990 order,

7 towards the bottom of the page; in fact, the last full

8 paragraph prior to the (1), it states "An NRC investigator

D and an NRC inspector observed Mr. Murray conduct

10 radiographic operations on October 23 and 25, 1990 at Candle

11 Industrial Park, Oahu, Hawall." I will just stop at that
.

12 point.-

() 13 Mr. Joukof f, Mr. Skov, woro you that investigator

14 and were you that inspector?

.35 A (Witness Joukoff.) .Yos, I was.

16 A (Witness Skov.) Yes, I was.

17 Q -Is it true that you observed Mr. Murray on the two

18 datos stated in the order?

19 A (Witness Joukoff.) Yes,-I did.

20 A (Witness Skov.) That's correct.

21 Q Prior to your testimony in this hearing, and you

22 have been in the Courtroom and have listened to Mr. Murray,

23 you understand that of the five items on Pages 2 and 3 of

24 the staff's November 2, 1990 order, that Mr. Murray
,

25 disputos, to whatever extent, Items 3 and S. You are aware
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;

1 of that, 1s that correct? -!

T- -A (Witness Joukoff.) Yes, I am.2
,

'3 A (Witness Skov.) That's correct.
|

4 -Q I want to procood to Item 3. Item 3 states on !
- .

- !
5 October 23, 1990, on at least 12 occasions, and October 25,

6 1990, on at least five occasions, Mr. Murray failed to
:

7 perform survoys of the exposure device to determine if the j
.

!8 -- sealed source had been returned to its shielded position
- t

9 'after radiographic exposures.

10 Did you gentlemen witness these omissions as ,

;

L11 stated in tho'ordor? |
- .!

12 A' (Witness Joukoff.) I was present both times on

'13 October 23 and the 25th, and-I did observe Mr. Murray fail f

14i to conduct the surveys of the camera after returning the

15 sealed source to the shielded position.

16- A (Witness Skov.) I.also was present on October 23 !

17- a'nd October 4 % 1990. I observed Mr. Murray falling _to ,

- 18 perform'the surveys of the exposure device to determine that-

19 the sourco had been returned to its shioided position.

20 JUDGE COTTER: Speak up, please.- We can't hear' [

- 21 you. Do you want to start again?
~

- 22 -WITNESS SKOV: On October 23, 1990 and also on

23 October 25, 1990, I alco observed.Mr. Murray failing to

24 perform radiation surveys of the exposure device to verify

O <

. 25 that the scaled sourco had boon returned to its shicided ;

i
1

>

s e n, we _= 'w w' r r- wwwe, r m s e .--e r y.e -- = e ,-- ., , .,,,.,,,.m-*-w.rm. 4m.m..,mym.,., ,.c,w~ h., r v , ,.<-n- m, -w-w w..- -.-,,4 =m++,v w-r .< * v -wa w e ~7 r r<**.~ *c a v e -~.r'vn*-

'
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I
.

.

..y 1 position after each radiographic exposure..

. L-

;\./I 2 RBY MR. BACHMANN !
:
t

3 Q- The statement of facts in the order mentions 12
.

4 occasions on October 23 and five occasions -- let me go (

5 _back. It mentions at least 12 occasions on october 23 and |
6

6 at.least five occasions on October 25. Is this accurato {

7 according to your recollection as to what you observed on ,

8 those days, the nurcber of occasions en which Mr. Murray

9 failed.to perform, surveys of the exposure device, etcetera,
,

10' as. stated in tho order?

11 JUDGE COTTER: The record will be clearer if you'd

12 address-your questions seriatin and identify who you're ;

() 13 addressing them to. -

14' MR. DACHMANN: All right.

15 BY MR. BACHMANN:
i

16 Q- Mr. Joukoff and then Mr. Skov, did you understand
>

17 the question 1I asked you? The question-was we are faced'

18. with a statomont of on at least 12 occas'ons on the 23rd and ;

-19- on at'luant five occasions on the-25th. Is it your >

,

20- _tostimony that those numbers are accurate; that on the 23rd,

121 on at least 12 occasions, and on the 25th, on at least fivo

221 occasions, Mr. Murray failed to perform the surveys as

23 stated?

'

'24 JUDGE COTTER: Who are you addressing your'

'O 25 Equestion to?

c. .. .._ _ .c.. c _ -. =.._ _ - .. . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ ,.



30

1 BY NR. BAci!MANN :

2 Q In order from Mr. Joukof f and then Mr. Skov.

3 A (Witness Joukoff.) on October 23, 1990, while we

4 woro observing Mr. Murray, Mr. Skov vatched him the entiro

5 timo that we were present. I did not watch him the entiro

6 time that wo woro prosent because I had to roload tho

7 camera. And Mr. Skov, being the inspector whoso specialty

8 is materials liconocos, he watched him during the entire

9 time wo were there through binoculars. So I'd have to defer

10 that question to Mr. Skov.

11 On the 15th of October of 1990, I personally

12 operaced a video camera that was videoing Mi. Murray and I

() 13 can testify to the fact that it was on at least five

14 occasions he failed to do the survey of the camera af ter the

15 scaled cource had been returned to the shielded position.

16 Q Mr. Skov, would you address October 23, please?

17 A (Witness Skov.) Yes. On October 23, I was

18 watching Mr. Murray with binoculars during the radiographic
:

19 operations that he was performing. It was my estimato that

20 he had failed to perform tnese required surveys on the 12

21 occasions, at least 12 occasions, that he was performing

22 those operations.

23 Also, on October 25, I was watching Mr. Murray

24 with binoculars and on five occasions he also had failed to

;5 perform the radiation surveys of the exposure device.

_ _ _ _ _ -_ _ - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ -.
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1 Q On your answer just previous to the last answer or

2 the last statement, you used the phrase "you estimated at

3 least 12 occasions."

4 A (Witness Skov.) Yes.

5 ) Could you state categorically 1t was at least 12

6 occasions?

7 A [ Witness Skov.) My estimate of that number is

5 that it was possibly more than 12, but I felt it was at

9 least 12 occasions.

10 Q Thank you. Returning to the llovember 2 11RC staff

11 order, Item 5 states that on October 23, 1990, Mr. Murray

12 failed to prevent entry into a restricted area of

13 individuals other than radiographers and radiographers'

14 assistants. You gentlemen have testified already that you

15 were present and observing Mr. Murray on october 23, 1990.

16 Di e" you observe him failing to prevent entry as stated in

17 the order?

10 A (Witness Joukoff.) Yes, I did. I observed Mr.

19 Murray while he failed to prevent individuals other than

20 radiographers or radiographers' assistants from entering

21 into the restricted area during source exposures.

22 Q Mr. Joukoff, before you pass the microphone, on

23 what do you base your statement that these were individuals

24 other than radiographers and radiographers' assistants?

25 A (Witness Joukoff.) Being specific, I was watching

_-_-_-_____ _ _ ______-___-_-- - -_____-____- - _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ . , _
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y
1 - Mr. Murray on that date through the lens of a 35mm camera

2 with a telephoto lens on the camera. I observed a number of

3 individuals who were workmen working on a pipeline project

4 in campbell Industrial Park. In my professional opinion,

q 5 these individuals were wolkmen from their dress attire. And i

!

6 I also observed two employees of another testing laboratory

7 in llawaii and I observed them to be inside the area, also.
.;!hm

8 I also, previous to going out to do this
.

9 investigation, reviewed the Fewell license and I understood |

10 that the only individuals on the Fewell license were Mr.

|'

11 Murray and Mr. Gary Martin, the Radiation Safety-Officer.
|
i

12 So I identified those two individuals. Consequently, any
. 1

( 13 other individuals inside the restricted area would-have to

14 qualify as being non-radiographic personnel.

~15 Q Mr. Skov, do you wish to add to Mr. Joukoff's

16 statements regarding the 23rd and the unauthorized entry?-

17 A. (Witness Skov.) Let me also add that the only I
!

18 individual who was observed operating the camera was'Mr. |
!

19 'Murray. Since there were no other individuals listed:on the- -j

20 license,-as Mr. Joukoff has stated, I concluded that all of- :
!

21- the other personnel present on the site were not directly

22 associated with'the radiographic operations as either

23 radiographers or assictant radiographers.

24 Q I'll go back to Mr. Joukoff again. There appears

O i25 -to be a dispute as to.what would have constituted the

!

-_ _ __ _ .-.2._ - _ . . , , . _ . _ _ _.._._..._;,_.m.. _-,_#,-._,.,... ,.,-,.,r,;_,-a,
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' #
1 restricted area. I believe.Mr. Murray,-and, of course, he j

i !

2J can correct me if I'm wrong, indicated that as to where.the
:

3- particular. boundary would be or not be might have been in

4- dispute.,,

i 5 Why is it your belief that these individuals

0 entered the. restricted arca? !

7 A [ Witness Joukoff.) It is my belie: that these-
'

8' individuals entered the restricted area for a number of ;

9 different reasons. On one side of the trench where Mr.

10 Murray was conducting radiography, Mr. Murray posted signs

11 Lthat_ delineated what was, in his opinion, the restricted-

12 area. As a radiographer, he formed the restricted area by

() ;13 placing those signs.-

14 . Consequently, if an individual were to cross the

15 signs'and come inside that area, then I would assume that
1

16 they'are inside the restricted area.=-on the other side of

17 the' trench where Mr. Murray was conducting radiography, Mr.
L .

'

18 .Murray-failed to post any signs delineating the restricted
"

~

19 area.

20 From my observations and my professional
.

21' . experience,-I-know that radiation would also go to that-side
.

22- of:the trench and although there was no posting there, that-

23 there'should have been posting and there was a restricted-
i

24 area boundary, be it imaginary in this particular case.

'O 25 because it was not posted, and I also watched one individual~

|

L

. - ,,...,.a... . - . .. . .::_ ..z:-- ._. .:.... - _, . - ; _ a--
. a . . ..-
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1 valk through that area.

[
( 2 That is why I fool that individuals entered into

3 the restricted area.

4 Q Do you have anything to add, Mr. Skov?

5 A [ Witness Skov.) I don't believe so. I believo

6 that Mr. Joukof f has stated correctly why the aren that was

7 posted constituted the boundary of the restricted area,

8 which is in accordance with the operating procedures of the

9 license or referenced by the license.

10 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, at this time, the staff

11 has for the court, at its option, a re ,entation of a unit

12 similar to that used by Mr. Murray. It's our belief that it

13 might make the descriptions, the additional evidence a()
14 little bit more understandabic, but it is strictly at the

15 Board's option. I do not consider this particular

16 demonstration as having evidentiary value, but mornly to

17 allow the Board to see what is happening.

18 We also have a further constraint that, from the

19 placement of the microphones the explanation, we will

20 probably not be able to make a very coherent on-the-record

21 description. We could go off the record for it or we could

22 stay on the record and do our best. The staff does not want

23 to use this for evidentiary value, merely no that the Board

24 can better understand how these cameras work, at the Board's

25 option at this point.

|

- _- - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - - _ _ - - - _ _ __
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1 JUDGE COTTER: I'm tempted to ask you whether

''
2 you're offoring your irre. levant incoherent evidence, but I

T
3 won't do that. Let's go off the record hero for a minute.

4 (Discussion off the record.)
e

G- JUDGE COTTER: On the record. We'll proceed. We

6 thinP. that this would be useful for illustrative purposes to

7. give the Board some sense of how this kind of device

8 operates, and cortainly not for the purpose of~giving any

9 ovidence_as to what_specifically Mr. Murray_may_or may not

1

10 -have dono wivn the device that he'used at the time that ho ~

,

11 was be observed en October 23 and October:25.

12 MR. BACHMANN That's correct, sir.

' 13 JUDGE COTTER: Do you have any objection to that,

14 Mr.-Murray?:

15- MR. MURRAYt No, I don't, sir.

16 'MR. BACHMANN: We can either remain on the record#

.

;

- 17> ' or go off the record. There is a question out from Judge

, 18 Coctor'to.Mr. Skov on the similarities and differences'

- 19 hetween this'and'Mr. Murray's device'.i

20 BY MR. BACHMANN: i

i

L21 - Q Could you answer that now, please?

-22 A _(Witness Skov.] Yes, Your Honor. The device that

23 |wo have here for demonstration purposes is-a mockup Model-

660 Tech Ops camera, which is the same model device and

O.-24
r

25 manufacturer that was used by Mr. Murray during the
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i

1 radiographic operations on October 23 and October 25, 1990.
7_s

k 2 JUDGE COTTER: It's called a Tech Ops Camera?

3 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct.

4 JUDGE COTTER: Tech as in T-o-c-h and ops as in O-

5 p-s?

6 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct, Your Honor.

7 JUDGE COTTER: You might give the Reporter a hand

8 in this case when we get into jargon. Is this dovice used

9 for training purposes?

30 WITNESS SKOV: Yes, it is, Your Honor.

11 MR. BACHMANN: At this point, I'm going to ask Mr.

12 Skov to proceed over to counsel table so that the Board will

() 13 have a better view of the camera, and then he can explain

14 its workings at that time.

15 JUDGE COTTER: You might just pull that mike loose

16 and carry it, speak into it.

17 WITNESS SKOV: I'm going to need my hands free.

18 JUDGE COTTER: Then Mr. Bachmann gets to hold the

19' mike under your chin.

20 MR. BACHMANN: I will attempt to get the mike to

21 where Mr. Skov cein speak into it while he's explaining the

22 use of the camera.

23 WITNESS SKOV: Your Honor, this Tech Ops Model 660

24 exposure device mockup is used for training purposes and

25 we'll illustrate how the device itself operates. What I'd

_ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -



o
L >

37
i

l' like to do first is to'just generally identify the various
. j.,

~'
! l'' 2 parts, the major parts of the camera and the connectors c.nd

c

3 the tubing attached to it.
!

4 First of all, we have the exposure device itself

5 and attached toLit is a representation, this is just a

6 plastic tube that represents the source guide tube. It has

7 a stop at the end of the source guide tube to essentially

a stop the source from moving beyond or outside of the tube.

9 JUDGE COTTER: What normally is that tube made of?

'10 Is it normal'/ plastic?.

11 WITNESS SKOV: No. It's made out of flexible

12 stainless steel material.

([ 13 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you.

14 WITNESS-SKOV: At the other end of the cansrt- :s.

15 what is known a ' control cable or a drive cable. It is

16 coupled to a lock mechanism of the exposure device. At the

17- other end of the control cable is a crank mechanism. The

18 particular type of crank mechanism that Mr. Murray v'e3 on,;

19 October 23 and October 25, 1990 was a reel type r;s ex

120 mechanism.
a

21 This particular type of crank mechanism is

referred to as a pis' ol grip type of crank. The major22 c

23 difference with a reel type is that it allows the ability to

24 reel in or to more easily wrap the control cable around thisg-A
V

25 control mechanism as opposea to with the pistol grip type of

.

m . . - - _ _ - - - _ - - - _ . - _ . _ . . - _ _ _ . - - .
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J T - :mechanismFyou just'have to carry the_ cables loose.

| hi
N;S-/f [2 JUDGE COTTER: _ I'm not sure I understood that.: '!
L J L-

,- '
~ 3- WITNESS JOUKOFF:= Your Honor, the pistol grip,-

.

"

c

4 when;you disconneet this mechanism from the camera,'it'

!F ~1 eaves the cords' dangling and consequently, typically, the t47-
*

,"

6" cords are Acnger than this, also,=so that the radiographer

;7 cansget further from the device.

8. -In the|-reel type, Lit's very similar to a hose reel

..

9; =like on_aLresidential-lhose, where you have a crank typically
_

~ f you have'a reel,-you can !' 10 - :on;nost-people's-residences.; I
.

11 ~ take'the?controlucables and wrap them around_the reel,
1

%
'aking arcompactiunit.that'sLeasier to move in the= field-,

. 11 2 - m -
,

s

L{) ::13 Tratherithan dragg'ing your cables through the dirt.-i

'

;141 WITNESS SKOV( Your Honor,-this is a picture of;
'

,

"15J 'the,real controlfcrank assembly.-

k 3 g "161 v ' JUDGE FOSTER: I-have a question. When you_'re j

yy
~ il7 j ; operating theEcrank, how doesithat move the: source? '

/, 9,.

.; j|;18: WITNESSLSKOV: Your: Honor,'-the way that it would-me
,

Q,, ; [1@ Jmove the source would be;-- first[of(all, let?me just'back'

k*9 L 2' 0 4 'lup.hereLb/ explaining that the. lock' mechanism prevents the.:
|

~ :>

"': 211 tsource, Lwhich, In this particular. case. is connected- to a:
'

-

s

@ ', O 12 2" pigtai11 assemb'ly.
'

bt /%
'

- L23' .JUDGEfCOTTER: pigtail?#~

p m-
, -

]:.. " J M 2 4_. . IIITNESS SKOV: Yes. That's another term that's ->

< s
t Q

f, 25J 'used,|it's-jargonLused in :he. industry for a sealed source- ;

~

'
.

'

- -. &r- i> : ,. r .

kN ,

|" 04kg
'

* M,a . . m; u. . , __ , .;, , , , , , , ,, _ _ _ _ , ,, _, -
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1 assembly. Basically, you have a source capsule, which is
p_

*

).A/ 2 attached to a cable, which, in turn, would be attached.to

3 this control or drive cable.

4- I've already attached all these parts to show you

5 how it's set up in the field. However, before the

6 radiographer actually starts making radiographs 7r starts

7 radiographic operations, he would need to assemble both the

8 source guide tube and the drive cable to the camera. He

9 would need to make those couplings.

10 The block mechanism here has to be rotated to the

11- operata position from the lock position on the selector ring

12 in order to allow tne cable which is driven this crank

f~) 13 mechanism to be pushed out of the exposure device, and I can
J

,

-14 demonstrate how that's accomplished.

15 Normally, this control cable would be something on

16 the order of 20 to 25 feet long. So that would allow the

17 radiographer to be positioned at a relatively safe distance

18 away from the exposure device.

19 JUDGE lAMt En the locking mechanism prevents the

20- control cable from noving the source.

21 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct, provided that the

. ;2 2 selector ring has been turned to the lock position.
4

23 JUDGE COTTER: Presumably it can't be turned '.o

'24 the lock position if the catle has been pushed through therefg

'' 25' and pushed the source out into the guida tube.

. .
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1 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct. There are three
_3

2 positions on this selector ring. One is connect, and it has--

3 to be turned to the connect position in order to make this

4 coupling between the drive cable and the camera. That is

5 between the drivi, cable and the pigtail source assembly.

6 Then once thP.t Coupling is made, this is rotated

7 to the lock position in preparation for radiography. The

8 radiographer would make sure that the end of the source

9 guide tube would be posixioned at the radiographic focus;

10 that is, the position where he wants to make the radiograoh.

11 There is one piece of equipment is missing from

12 this demonstration. That is that there is no collimator

'

') 13 that's positioned on this source guide tube, whereas in the
-

14 case where Mr. Murray was operating on October 23 and 25,

15 there was a collimator.

16 JUDGE LAM: Are there indications anywhere

17 indicating where the source is, because the source could be

18 anywn. e within that shielded box or anywhere in the guide

19 tube?

20 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct, Your Honor. Once

21 this source is in -- I'll go ahead and demonstrate it t#ght

22 now by turning this to the operate position. Perhaps you

23 can see that this is -- the drive cable is now moving the

24 source assembly out. You can possibly see it exiting into7~
)

25 the source guide tube until it reaches the ead.
''
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'

' - 1 JUDGE-LAM ?--My question'is'is there an indication,. . - s

' {Mf]:
,

2- -do,you have an indicator, a precision indicator, mechanical

3 =or electrical telling you whers.the source is?
-

,

4 WITNESS SKOV: Yes, there is, Your Honor. ~There
.>

- 5 .is'an' odometer on the control assembly, which.would indicate
,

6 in feet where the source is located. However, this is not a
E

7- foolproof mechanism because odometers can slip. They can be !

-8 reset. Therefore, they'may not be accurate.
'

~

191 --If aJradiographer, at the end of'the exposure,
,

10 cranks the| source: back in' and does not crank it in all the

y L11 |vay'orrif even if he believes.that it has been cranked in
.

n t been, itzis impossible for him to1121 all the way and-it has o ,

'

.13 ? :a'ctually rotate this to the lock position, the. selector ring-

- 14 ,to-the lock position.

115 So that.would befanother way that he would be1able

16, to-determine::that the source, whichLis now here',-has not

il'7L Lbe'en' fully-retracted'to the fully shielded: position.- 'But
.

*18 -the only 2ure way-that-the. radiographer can determineuthat;

119 -othe sourceDis in the. fully shielded.po's'ition'is to perform a ?
,

4 J "20 radia' tion survey with a' survey. instrument.
,,

- 21 '- That is the primary method that.all radiographers-
nc

,

-22' 19ad t; Ose to establish that there is no radiation-hazard<

6:
' '

23' ^ %prtihted with the end of the operation, since the source -

o :24 can now be-fully retracted to the fully shielded position.
ct
JQs .

.In.the exposure device here, wc have a cutout
,

,' ?25

': 0
*

,

1
. -, . ., . . - .. s .-
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.a

gg : ll - whichEshows aishieldiwhich,73n this particular case,
13

,

MD :: 21 , represent's;a depleted uranium shield. . So the_ depleted-'n ~ _

-3 uranium shield --

'T 54' | JUDGE COTTER: . A. t you referring.to the black,

s-

5 ' curve?
,

6 WITNESS SKOV: Yes.- It's the dark color in here

N surroundin'g the tube,

d : JUDGE 1 COTTER: Right.

9- WITNESS-SKOV:- The purpose of-the depleted-uranium

fS :10| _is-toiprovide an effective way for shielding the radiation

.n 11~ from-exceeding-dangerous radiation levels and-to ensure th0t-

p-...
.

there's not going to be a hazard once the: source has been112
.

-

A-
^ 1'3 ' , ! retracted to the: fully shielded' position. 1

g, 14- _Now',1wheniit has been retracted to_the fully }"
-

iW
_

15; shielded position, only/then.can this source selector ring-. ,

16: ' ben: rotated':to the-lock position; So at that point, it is-

:
. .

-~ 171 5 impossible.t'o'actually move.the source: assembly.

L18 ESo'one~of the~.very-.important-steps that a

19| radiographer-needs-to make after'each radiographic exposure1

y

(W:
'

.16 as he walksiupfto the7 camera,with the' radiation survey-20,

|21 instrument,Lhe needs also-to be able to reach down and turn
-

122' -:the selecto'r ring to - the lockaposition. What,that does is"

123? ensure - and'also to depress this -- it's not'doingtit'now.

L24D He would'need to rotate this to the-lock positionyO ,

Ef - andithat'- would: p:. event the source from accidentally being-2o

H:

hi *
t

.'
..'l.

\- I
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1 moved out of the camera into a non-shielded configuration.,_c
T<

21 2: So that-is casically a brief description of how the'

3 radiographic exposure device operates. There are two key

4 safety components associated with the radiographic

5 operation. One is to lock the sourco in the securo

6 position.

7 That provents the sourco from accidentally being

8 moved out of the camera, which could happen, for examplo, if

9 the crank woro accidentally hit. This has happened in

10 certain casos, incidents where there have been exposures,

-11 over-oxposures. The second, of courso, is to use a

12 radiation- survey instrument to survey around the

%j) 13 radiographic exposure device and the sourco guido tubo.

14 JUDGE FOSTER: Why are there two tubes, control

15 tubes going to the camera-from the reel?

16 WITNESS SKOV: Your Honor, one tubo, this one --

17 you'ro referring to, I bellove, the second tubo here.

18 JUDGE FOSTER: Yes.

19 W.rirJS SKOV: That would be the take-up cable,

20 because you have to-have some cabling available to -- onco

21 -you rotate or crank back the source, that exceta cable has

22- to go somewhere.

23 JUDGE FOSTER: All right.

24 WITNESS SKOV: So the.ro la cabling in Loth tubos.j-~g
I %w)
p L5 JUDGE FOSTER: One of them is just a chamber.

,

1'

i

l:

l,
b
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1 WITNESS SKOV: Correct. The second cable is
r~3
N-) 2 _ emptied once.you crank out the source. Once you crank it

i

3 back in, then it occupies both spaces, both tubes.

4 JUDGE LAM: You are saying there are basically

5 three levels of safeguards in terms of telling where the

6 source is; one, the control cable odometer; two, the lock.ing
,

7 mechanism would only be in the lock position if the source

8 is fully ret acted; and, third is the radiation survey.

9 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct. The odometer,

10 however, is not what I would consider to be part, a primary

11 part of the safe operation. That is it can be used as a

.12 supplementary means of indicating where the source was

. (,')j 13 located. However,-it's not foolproof and should not be
ss

.-14 relied on.

15; JUDGE LAM: Then how reliable is the locking

16: mechanism, by which I mean if the source is not fully

17 -retracted,-can-you still lock it?

18 FITNESS SKOV: No, you cannot, not with this

19 particular camera. You cannot.

20 . JUDGE LAM: So that is a reliable-safeguard.

-21 -WITNESS SKOV: That's correct, Your Honor. But I

~> .shoul.d also point out that thac is the way the lock device

23 is designed. Of course, there have been certain incidents

24 regarding different various parts of cameras which have. ,-ss

''
25 become defectire, as lock mechanisms can, for one reason-or

.
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_
1 another, malfunction. So again, you're left with the

\/ 2 radiation-survey as the really only primary reliable method~

3 of determining _the location of the source.

4 JUDGE COTTER: How close to the source device --

5 in the case of verifying that it's fully retracted to the

6 shielded position by using the locking mechanism, you're

7 rignt on top of the machir.e. 'K .. the survey devices,-how

8 close do you get to the machine, the source?

9 WITNESS SKOV: Before you would be able to detect

10 that you have an exposed source?

.11 JUDGE COTTER: Yes.

12 WITNESS SKOV: The way that would be accomplished

- ('T 13 would be- with the survey meter in hand as the radiographer
v1

14- approaches the exposure device.

15 JUDGE COTTER: Right. So how many feet does he --

16 WITNESS SKOV: As he continues to-approach the

?17 ' exposure device,-if the radiation survey meter indicator

18 keeps going up, changes scales in an upward fashion, that

19 would-indicate _that there is a radiation hazard,_that there-

20 possibly maybe an exposed source.

:21 JUDGE COTTER: Assuming he was 25 feet away when

'22 he finished cranking and he then starts approaching with the

23 meter. How many feet'is he before he gets a pretty good

24 idea that it's not fully retracted?
i7b

'' - 25 WITNESS SKOV: Yes. If he's using a survey meter,



};, .: ,

A 46:

[s i he-should=be:able-;to determine.that at 25 feet.- "

p .c

d 2 ' JUDGE COTTER:=.So in: terms of the radiographer's
~

~

o .

-3, safety,'the~ survey' meter is'~the most offective.'

4- WITNESS-SKOV: That's. correct, Your Honor.

I
~5 -JUOOR' COTTER: 1Is there anything'further on this?

6t- WITNESS SKOV: I don't'have anything to add,'Your

; 7, . Honor, unless you have additional questions.

*" -8 JUDGE COTTER: Is this an appropri.ste point to-

'
9 take--a~ break?

- 10 -- -MR; BACHMANN ;Yes, sir. . Upon return, the staff- -

i.- .

11'- will move to introduce;the. video' tape.
.

- 12 - JUDGE COTTER:4 All right. We'll take a. ten-<

.. ,t

7.1 J13 L minute break.- 4

! .? , t%
14 )(Brief. recess.] i

15! JUDGELCOTTER:: The hearing will:come to order.

'

g ' c-16 - Proceed,|-Mr. Bachmann.
,

~ Your Honor,-'I would like to' draw .
,

,1 74 MR. BACHMANN:1

,18J the e.ttention of the witnesses . to the Novener 2, -1990-
'

.t

19; order. LThe'first page-of-the-order.itself, and-specifically.-'

' J2 0; the paragraph that is titled!Ronan' Numeral II., .c
-

.%-

:s- p 2 11 BY MR;-BACHMANN:.

L h22 Q- ' Gentlemen, do you have that in front of-you?
~

.

% '

23~ A- (Witness Joukoff.) Yes, I do.

24- ' A" ~[ Witness Skov.) Yes, I do.

.'O 25; Q In that paragraph, certain sections of Fewell's
,

$

+, ,,

i i

-at - - . - - - - - - - . - - - . - - a -- . . .- . ,n-. . - . - - . . - . . . , . , .,,.,,-,v.,, - -
.
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'

'.1 : - operating and cmergency procedures are referenced..LThey are
3r'i

-2 referred to_as OEP,:as indicated on.the second line of Roman _

-3 NumeralDII. At the time you abserved Mr. Murray, did you

4: haversome familiarity with the operating procedures at
'

5 Fewell?- First Mr. Joukoff.
- +

6- A- (Witness Joukof f. ] As an NRC investigator, I- !')

7 would only have a general knowledgelof_those. My staff-and

8 investigation defers these specific types of areas to agency

9T experts, like Mr. Skov. So my-knowledge is only general._

a
10 Mr. Skovihas specific knowledge.

a:
11L .(F Is that correct, Mr. Skov?

i

(Witness Skov.] Yes. I have specific. knowledge;12, e.

() l' 3 _ of:the operating;and emergency procedures as' contained in

14 the Fewell-license and have reviewed those before conducting

IST the inspection on October 23~and 25, 1990.

.F I would1 refer you.-- do you have a copy of-16- (
,<

17' 1 Sections I and~IV of those proceduresJin-front-of;you?- |

.

18- MR.-BACHMANN: These procedures, as' earlier
,

19 eindicated,_ Your Honor,_are contained:-in Staff Exhibit 2.
,

20L WITNESS SKOV: Yes,,I do.

21 BY MR. BACHMANN: ,

22; Q. Mr. Skov, I refer you to Section IV under
,

72 3 ^ Radiographic Operations, Paragraph 2.0, Job Site Operations,

'24( Subparagraph 2.5, do you see Paragraph 2.5?

: O
|25 A (Witness Skov.) Yes, I do.

1

- ' A. - . .. -. . ._ - .. .-. - - - - . ,
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h = m- = 1r :Q ,-Do:you'seolwhere that'is cited-!in the= order under- s

n | .

h -2 . Roman Numeral-II?
g

3: A' [ Witness Skov.). Yes, I do.

* 4 -Q- Would you-read the first sentence of Subparagraph-

'

to 5- '2.5 of the operating procedures, please?-

'

G= A ~ (Witness Skov.] It: uays, " Expose the source and
.

-

; 7? conduct =assurvey of the radiation boundary."
'

:8t Q' Mr..Skov~,'in.your experience with radiography,.how ig

9' . would:you interpret"that sentence? . What sort of1
4

.

requirement,'in your opinion,.what'does-that require?'10-,y
. -

;

.

' - I'll LA (Witness Skov.). That'would require a'radiographerz,

(4 il2; to',.after the-radiation source had'been a:. posed initially,-

O/
q( ;13' after;the entire-operation had been set up, at the beginning.
K.s ,

Ll 4 L, |of siteLoperations- that a: confirmatory radiation survey -,
,

ti . 15j hwith a survey :' instrument =would need to be: used in order' to -
t

Dand'I.say: confirmatory beccuse it would be'needed to-i1 65 .- -

L; E17- ' confirm'the'l'ocationEof the calculated boundary, radiation)

L .
<

].6 1. [18j -boundary,'so as to-~oxclude public access into the restricted-

'

% .-

[" L19: area.:

!!h L20 : -Q. Mr. Skov, would 9ou.ever consider it acceptable to

. base that boundary on calculations, past experiences, or. 21"
s

c22 anything,else other than an actual. survey zith:a survey

'23: . meter? g

::24 A~ (Witness Skov.] No, I would not. In every case,

2 55 ; aLconfirmatory radiation survey with a survey -instrument

4,,

4

,

r y < vi i er i s -e3 e e e e rir , . , -- .-r - -e - ~ * e
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p . ,,q :11 -would need'to-boiconducted;in~ order to verify that1 the-

j
La

MN /? 2 Lradiation-level at the boundary of the restricted area was

'

.3 correct,
i

4- JUDGE COTTER: Excuse me'a minute, Mr. Bachmann.. |

5: When you say survey,_Mr. Skov, do you mean actually

6, physically. walking - -assume a square.-- physically walking
e 7- the'four sides of the_ square with a survey instrument in !

8 your' hand?

9 ' WITNESS SKOV: Yes, Your Honor, that is

-10 -essentially correct. It would'not necessarily need to be a

21 1 square,=but it would be ---the radiographer would need toL

* ' L12 - | conduct anLinstrument_ survey; basically at the perimeter,_

() 13: wherever radiation levels-from1the-source could be expected _ W

n .: -- .

'to occur.-?14
. i

i

45 JUDGE COTTER:- Would that mean that you could1

q

, f.. 14 satisfy that. requirement by taking it at given points on the,

g,--

-;O 11 7 - fperime'ter?-^^
+ , ut

*
4i |18: WITNESS SKOV: That'is correct.-- However, that

09 - .would depend upon1the-actual configuration, the specific
g

;;;-' ; configuration of the_ setup, because-in.many-radiographic20

[' 2 10 operations-there:are going to exist ~ obstacles or other areas

i
n- :22 wherenradiation levels can be expe-ted to vary as a result-

23L of=any shielding that may be providea or as a result of any
,

-

24^ -_ rad.ation' scatter that may reach a particular point along-

' =
25L .the perimeter.<

.

-. . . -

___
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1 JUr sE COTTER: So that's a judgmental exercise on
,

'I Y |

k '. 2 the_part of the radiographer.

3 WITNESS SKOV: It's not necessarily a judgmental

4 exercise b3cause the radiographer would need to confirm what

5 the radiation level actually was --

6 JUDGE COTTER: What I meant by judgmental was to

7 what points he would go to take a reading.

8 WITNESS SKOV: Yes, that's' correct.

9- JUDGE COTTER: Excuse me, La. Bachmann. Tha'.ik

10 you.

11 BY MR. BACHMANN:

12 Q Mc. Skov, is there any situation that you can

(m) 13 imagine, and I'm asking this as a hypothetical question,
/x3 . .

14 where --

15 JUDGE ' COTTER: I take it we're assuming that these

16 witnesses are-qualified au expert witnesses, is that what

17 you're doing?

18 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir. Their professional

19 qualifications have been put into the record as evidence.

20 Hather than have tnem recite their background, I introduced

21 their professional qualifications as documents. Is there

22 any gunstion in the Board's mind as-to whether they're

23 qualified cr not to testify?

24 JUDGE COTTER: You didn't specifically quelify,S
,

t l-s>,

25 them as experts. I thought that was just sort of general
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1 infor:uatilon,

yy
EA 2' MR. BACHMANN: Then--I stand corrected and quite

13 ombarrassed. Mr.JSkov!is a' qualified witness, as attested

14' to in his professional qualifications,-which,'if'you would |-

,

-5 like to refer back'to Staff Exhibit 4 in. evidence, indicates.
.. :

6- a very extensive background in the field-of radiation.

7 JUDGE COTTsR: I-guessfI'm not clear-of the

'8 | boundaries;that.you're putting-on his: expertise, if any.o

,' 9 MR.-BACHMANN: As-far as his ability to testify as

"" 10/ to:the procedures, the proper-procedures.used in
4-

i:10 Lradiography,'I.see!-no boundaries as to'what he would know. -

_

J12 rIf therc'.is any; doubt as_to his qualifications or ability to

; L13 testify, I'would. cert;.nly be-happy to perform a voir dire

14' or entertain |any questions from the Goard as to Mr.|Skov's

!15: qualifications.for his testimony.
-

16- -JUDGE COTTER: So you're offering him'as an. expert
.

17 onfradiographic procedures.:
i

- 18 ' MR. BACHMANN: That isicorrect, and effects?o"

19 iradiation,=lf thatLeomes up.-

-20- JUDGE COTTER:: 'What kind'of effects?
,

f21 . MR.'BACHMANN: --Such as what'it would-take, for

H22: - instance, andfI'm--just-.using this'as a general example, to
~

-

;<
,

L

;' '23 cause:an overexposure; not.just simply the procedures of

L24 ? radiography,Lbut the' reasons for doing these things and why
og

f255 certain=prohedures~would prevent, for instance,
[11

-

|
p - .

.

.j.
'

.

'

L.. ,- - ;. 2. . -- , ,,
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--

,

11: overexposures; to that extent.-.
,,

12. -; JUDGE COTTER:- Do-you have~any objection _to:Mr.

3: ~ Skov testifying as an expert'on radiographin proceduresk Mr.

f4~ Murrey?'3
'

|[5| - MR. MURRAY: No , not at all. This is strictly-

a- -

'6L radiographic procedures and-NRC' rules _and regulations,
'

,,

/ 7I ~ correct?-
-

.

~~

L8- MR. BACHMANN: That's correct.
!:

19 MR.JMURRAY:: .No, not at all.-
. 1

10 . JUDGE CJTTER: Then_.he will' be so treated. But_I

11: oo not think the record ~roflects anything other,than we.got'
-

z-

12L h.tsJresume.
. ,

b[Y ~ 13 MR. BACHMANN , Then ILstand corrected. In my zeal:
' V.. - .

14 ';. toJmove along the, procedure, I perhaps,--,-

'': 15 . c: JUDGE COTTER: That's deeply' appreciated,-Mr.

'16| 'Bachmann. -

'17 L ; MR. MURRAY:- Let3: met-add something, also. , Tho'-
, a

:18; rurveyEpoints'and. things-like this, ifsit pertains: strictly a,

_p

19 .to.saying what-isein the-10 CFR, yest..but,-|for instance, >

!. .
. . . .

a|20 ;when he says thatxit's nacessary to-_take - <go run and_do a

(21 fullf perimeter in . order to: get. - _ no. I don't think-he can,;

22 . actually: say--that that is 'a requirement :and that_ that should - -

-

"
2 31 be;done.->

w '24' JUDGE COTTER: You can cross examine him.on-that.
~,D, c -

v

.! .

p ~ J2 5 MR.-FACHMANN: I also might indicate that he not
t

''
j .

_ k r_ 'J_

- .. >-

* '

,,f;' ;

-- ,..+-N ;4 , tyL-. + , ,_ y
_ , - _ . , . , , . , , . -

-
-
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1 only will have-the advantage of cross examination of these
_p_

_ 2 points, but, of. course, Mr. Murray is free to put himself

3 under oath and testify to his own knowledge in rebuttal to

4 whatever is said here.

5 I'm not certain where we were as to the last

6 question.

7 WITNESS SKOV: Survey site, if I call, the

8 boundaries.

9 BY MR. BACHMANN:

10 Q Mr. Skov, based on your experience, and I'm going

11 to ask_you a hypothetical question, would it be adequate-for

12 a radiographer to return to the same site, let's say, a day

[) 13 later and since he had established, let us accume, the
s_s

14 previous day, woule it be all right for him not to perform

15 the survey since he's already done it the day before? Do

lo yoit:u iderstand my question?

17 A [ Witness Skov.) Would you rephrase the question?

18 Q I was asking you a hypothetical question where a

radiographer would return to a site to perform radiography19 2

20 let's say the day after he had already done some radiography

21 and had done the survey the previous day, had gone out to

n 22 the boundaries; therefore, he was using the same camera,

L

23 believed -- would it be, in your opinion and based on your

24 experience, acceptable for that radiographer to say, well, Igg
I - Q)

25 knew what the boundaries were yesterday because I did theg
.

I'

I i

_ -
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< 1-~ survey, I-don't need to do.the' survey today? Would:that be,_

:k~/E . 2c acceptable?.
);

.

. ..

1 -

3. A- ;[ Witness Skov.) No,- it would not.
.

-s
4_ Q could'you explain to the Board why not?

j . ,5 A -(Witness Skov.) First of all, it would not be'

'

-6 acceptable to do1that'because the -- first of all, it's not
-

7-: ~ allowed byfthe111censee's operat'ing and; emergency :
s

8- procedures. -Secondly,-in all likelihood, theLpositioning ofg
-

-9- the sources relative to_the job' site would be different on

10" Jthe second-day versus the first day.-

:ll' The actual _ positions.-of the source used, in this ,

!

4 1

E12 ; . parti'cular case, on October 23 or October 25 at the job-

d
4 13' ' site,|the positioning of the' source' relative to the pipes',

.sa /,
-14: the positioning of the source relative to the ground, the

15E Jearth embankmentiand-the trench, andithe-area surrounding
m

16" lthe--jhb.sito would' differ.
'

-

#

17 .The1only-way that'I:can see where one.could expect-

n .
.

118! :the, radiation' levels-.to be exactlyithe-same would be where*
*

-

El'9f there have: beero no changes in' the positioning of the source-
.-

|20 orein the-location.of the-job. site.-*'
-

2

a L
f , JL 21" . Q 'You indicated' earlier, Itunderstood this was
b .

, 22) ' originally?a. hypothetical-question,-bdtEfor Mr. Murray,.in-i' 5

i

23- .particular, that'the= source was, indeed,. moved, is that'
E
,

O Jk-i 24 correct,.-and, therefore, was-not in the same position each:

Hk V -
121 : day?.

.

__

_

> . .- . ._ _ _ .--- _~ . _ _ , _ . u - ,
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'
- .-- -. #1- A- [ Witness Skov.) That is correct.

M0 11 - WITNESS-JOUKOFF: If it'please the Court, Your-2

3- lionor, perhaps I could interject just a little bit here on

:4 .the physical description of the area where the radiography j

5 was-conducted and some of the factors involved there. Thop ,

1

-6 pipes that Mr. Murray was radiographing were located in a !

7 ' trench. .Without being an expert in the area, I myself know

l
a 'B' that depending upon which pipe Mr. Murray was working on, |

!
'9 there would be either no pipes between that pipe and the j

|
10 -public roadway or an accessible area or there would be-some

11 pipes in the way. 1
4

i12 ~ obviously,'if we have some pipes in the way,-

'

13- they're made out of steel and there is some shielding ,

'14; capability involved. That is one factor that has to be

-- 15 considered; where--- of the series of four pipes laying in a '
-

.

_16. trench, which one of.the four',was.being radiographed with- 1

17. -_ varied radiation levels.'
1

i

L18 - The other consideration that I.think is important
.

g' =19 to note.here is that in order-to radiograph--a pipe weld on a-

20 360-degree circumference that.Mr..Murray'has-to make-

K 21' - = multiple exposures in order.to do this.- Not just one

a
j 22: exposure:will capture =-the weldment all the way around the

'
8

,

o -23- : perimeter =of the pipe.|.

L t '24= - So.if we-were to look at a cross-section of the-

L 25 ; pipe-and inscribe a clock face on that, it takes three
|
y
b

, <

f

- , x w nw - -- .,- , .a n -,x -- - - - - .mw --- - - - - - - - - ----
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1 exposures typically to shoot the weldment all the way around
,_

\ ')(
2 360 degrees. One exposure is typically made the 12:00

3 position, wherein the source is located on top of the pipo

4 and the radiation is directed down, basically into the

5 ground which is located underneath.

6 The other two exposures are made at the 4:00 and

7 8:00 positions on the clock. Consequently, the way these

8 pipes were configured, that would put the radiation envelope

9 either towards the public roadway at an up angle because

10 you're at the 4:00 position and not the 3:00 position. The

11 other' exposure at the 8:00 would direct the radiation the

11 2 ' opposite direction,
l

[)
'

13 So it's important to remember whea we're talking
v

14 about surveys and radiation levels here that there are

15 numerous variables involved as far as making the surveys

16 cach time that the work is done in the field.

17 JUDGE COTTER: How close was the October 23 work

18 to the October 25 work?

19 WITNESS JOOKOFF: My estimate is-it was within 200

! 20 feet'. We'd estimate 200 feet, Your Honor.
,

21 MR. BACHMANN:- Your Honor, just to ensure the

22 record is correct, I have not put forwr.rd Mr. Joukoff as an

23 expert in radiography. So I would ask Mr. Skov at thic

24 point to indicate his agreement or non-agreement with what--

7,

| (

L
''/

25 Mr. Joukoff stated insofar as the radiation fields are

- _ _ _ - _ _ . . _ - _ ___ -_ __. . _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ .-
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1
-

!e . - - .
.

~ concerned.- H[(
' s )\ '2- -WITNESS.SKOV:- I would agree with the' statements

'3 that Mr. Joukoff has made. I would also add that-the

4 October 23 and October 25 operations also' differed in their

-5' -geography inasmuch as there was a piece of -- there was an
-

.

.6 1 area that-'was at a different distance from the actual site

7 of_the operations which-was accessible to the public, and

'
8' that was the" area -- the berm area that overlooked the site.

.

9 : MR._MURRAY: Can I interrupt for'one second'r

10 JUDGE COTTER: You'll get a chance to ask him
'

-.11- questions after_he's finished.

. ,

: 12 ' PU1.:MURRAY: I didn't want to ask him a question.:
~

V)I 13 ILwanted to go back to is he an expert in radiography or is

14- he!an; expert in NRC rules and regulations? --I must have-

(15 - misunderstood this. -If-you're saying he's an expert in

-16 radiography, I' don't.. accept.it. It you're'saying within the j
~

17- NRCirulesland~regs. l' accept it. I don't know if I

',
.

misunderstood that-or didn't hear'it_ correctly.L 1. '8

iii ' -19 ) WITNESS SKOV: Perhaps I should --

20- MR. MURRAY:- To me,'there's a difference.

' *

21 WITNESS SKOV: Perhaps I should interject here:by

22 stating'that I~would'not consider myself to be an expert in
.

h 2 31 radiography' inasmuch as the art of radiography; that is the

interpretation of film, the actual ways in whic.. radiographyo .24

25. is to be taken of welds; in~that area. .

D >
<

$

, a e s .. . - ..u - , , , . _ . , . - , ~ . . - - - . . . + . - - . * -- -, -..
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1 My expertise would only be limited to areas
O
k_ 2 dealing with rules and regulations, NRC rules and

3 regulations, and health physics, safe practices, and in the

4 field of radiation in general.

5 JUDGE COTTER: With those qualifications, we'll

6 accept your testimony as an expert.

7 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, I, at tais point, would

8 like to ask the Board to take official notim of two parts

9 of the NRC regulations. They are brief and i will read them

10 into the record. We are calking 10 CFR Section 34.43, which

11 is entitled " Radiation Surveys." It has alphabetically

12 -listed sections.- However, it begins with "The licont,ee

13 shall ensure that," and then -- the general topic of this, I()
14 hasten to add, is precautionary procedures in radiographicg

15 operations. Then we are down to radiation surveys, then we

s. 16 are oown to section (b).

17 "The licensee shall ensure that a survey with a

18 calibrated and operational" --

19 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sorry. What's .b e section

20 number?

21 MR. BACHMANN: I'm sorry. It's 10 CFR 34.43(b).

22 And this is required. "The licensee shall ensure that a

23 survey with a calibrated and cparable radiation survey

24 instrument'is made after each exposure to determine that theg-
V 25- staled source has been returned to its shielded position.
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1 The entire circumference of the radiographic exposure device

O
\/ 2 must be surveyed. If the radiographic exposure device has a

3 source guide tube, the survey must include the guide tube."

4 I would ask the Board to take official notice of

4 5 that NRC regulation.

6 JUDGE COTTER: All right.

7 MR. BACHMANN: I also have a second regulation.

8 This is under Equipment Control. This entire section,

9 beginning with Part 34, applies to radiography. 10 CFR

10 Section 34.22(a) is entitled " Locking of Radiographic

11 Exposure Devices, Storage Containers and Source Changers."
,

12 (a) reads, and it's relatively brief, so I'll read

[ )) 13 it into the record, "Each radiographic exposure device shall
%

14 have a lock or outer lock container designed to prevent

15 unauthorized or accidental removal of the sealed source from

16 its shielded position. The exposure device or its container

17 shall be kept locked when not under the direct surveillance

18 of a radiographer or radiographer's assistant or as

19 otherwise may be authorized in Section 34.41."

20 The operative sentence is "In addition, during

21 radiographic operations, the sealed source assembly shall be

22 secured in the shielded position each time the source '

23 returned to that position."

24 Now, 1 m going to ask a couple of questions, but,7-

('L/ 25 first, I would ask the Board to take official notice that

|
|

________.
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?

3q, f1I: that.Iis an.NRC: regulation. 5E' "
,

b,Mk (2h JUDGE-COTTER: Very well.

-
1

f -3 BY?MR.-BACHMANN:
"

. .

1
-

141: Q1 Mr.'Skov,_ the second section-I-read, and I'm: '

[ 5: referring __to-10 P R 34.22, what is_your understanding'where
.

'It: states."During the radiographic' operations, the. sealedt 61.. g. -

w ,

'

? 'sourceL|asbembly;shall be' secured in.the' shielded. position'
* y

'^" .8" each-time the source is returned to that position," what.is
. ,

;9' youriunderstanding.of.that regulation?'

i .

''

F10= , FA; [ Witness Skov' ) My understanding of that.;

11 ;.regulatilonfis that on each and every exposure of ~ the source;-''

4

( h2i -that is:!on each and every-time a radiographer or a
~

; y
.

$ 113, radiographer's- assistant would. crank out- the source to' the,

L L14 Dexposed i position outside of - the -camera, and- that after the -
vu .

o

--155 !s'ource wastreturned:to the:expasure device-, that the source
. .

1

$ /16 ;would'be(secured in the lock position.. i
~

(Q' And?thatlis the:l'ock: position.as you1 demonstrated$ | 1-7f
'

% .

1m

M~ jl8:~H carlier to the' Board =as being the locked -- where.it can
-

> . ,

19- only.bellocked if the source'is fully retracted ~, is thati
,

f', -

$207 .correc't?2
r6 ,

,,
-

'H

4
i 21s

~

L(Witness Skov.] That's-correct. In|thisA

. |220 |particular case, that would require the radiographer or'

a;w ~
-

u,,. 2

QF "23 radiographer's assistant to actually reach down and
'

Q
b 24; Jphysically' rotate the selector ring from the operate-

-

. _ _ _

.-

-.25' posit ion}Lto' the . lock position. In;so doing, that would .e - .-
-

~
a

t
. s

([
'

>

r 4 /

r r :nis ~ ,. . . . . . -; . 2 - -- - - . , .--
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'16
,

t

Ili . prevent;the. source;from accidentally moving.out of the~
._

if .
.

bJ-
.

shielded position. Therefore, it would be secured within- . .i-2.
#

;3 'the camera, the camera's shielded-position.

p 4 .Q. ..A few-minutes ago I read into the record 10 CFR.

'5 34.43(b),3which referred to making surveys after each'

,

t-

exposure._ L s this requirement the same requirement that-you|6 I

o
' 17 'wereEreferring to:when you were responding to Judge Lam's

E 8 ' question;asuto the necessity of surveying earlier?
.

Di A [ Witness Skov.) Yes,'that is correct.
_;

[10- MR.-BACHMANN: Your Honor, at;this-time, after'

11: ?I'veflaid.the proper _ foundation,-I would like toipresent the
,

w
-12- . videotape which has been sent to all parties.- I would'also

I~ \ 113- like to have Mr. Skov and Mr. Joukoff do .a bit of narration,

V
El'4 as|we proceed, since.they were there. Let me lay thel

4

15J foundation,;though, first. g

'oc>

'

' 16 - JUDGE' COTTER: Can't=you just stipulatelthere-was
:.y

'17 Laftape taken1 on October 25 by these twolgentlemen withiMr.--

W/ y 18E ;Murray? Is there any objection to-the'use of this-tape, Mr. ,

19L Murray?

N- L20) .MR.-MURRAY: No,.not at all. L
'

,
.Q> t

"

m
, .

o :21 . -JUDGE COTTER: It is, in fact, a tape that was
''i:Oi

5 J22 made-onioctober 25 by Mr. Joukoff and Mr. Skov -- .

L_
#

T23 MR. MURRAY: Yes.*

. :24! JUDGE COTTER: ' --- from your work at the site.
p y"--

J2 51 MR. MURRAY: And what was the woman's name?
:

?
to .t -

f

'
,

<

- . . .. - . . _ , - _ _ . _ , . .
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]
1 WITNESS JOUKOFF: One other Federal employee was ;'

~

|

O' 2 assisting us, Lynn Meara, Criminal Investigative Service. ]..

3 MR. MURRAY: No. I have no objection. .

4 JUDGE COTTER: I take it this is an axhibit, then? --m
I!B5Fas!
-===w

5 MR.-BACHMANN: Yes, sir. I would like to have it

'6 marked Staff Fxhibit 5 for identification.

.7 [ Staff Exhibit No. 5 was

8 marked for identification.]

9 MR. BACHMANN: I would note for the record that a

10 copy of this tape has been sent -- one copy to Judges Cotter
| ||

11 and Lam at East-West Towers in Bethesda, one copy to Judge 1

12 Foster in Oregon, and a copy was mailed to Mr. Murray at the I
,

13 same time. I'm rather unfamiliar with the evidentiary rules '

14 on videotapes, but we will try to proceed. F M

15 MR. BACHMANN: Mr. Joukoff, would you plug in the

16 . tape? I would also like to ensure that the x-ray machine f

f
.17 didn't do something to the tape on the way out.

~

18 JUDGE COTTER: We'll go off the record for a

-19 minutc.

20 [ Discussion off the record.]

21 JUDGE COTTER: On the record.

22 (Whereupon, a video presentation was made.]

23 MR. BACHMANN: I request that Mr. Joukoff or Mr.

24 Skov provide comments to the Board.

.O 25 WITNESS SKOV: The time recorded on the tape here
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.. : 11 is(2:17 p.m.
* f%{;

NM 24 JUDGE COTTER: Just a minute. Can.you stop it a

. i3 _second?1>

.

4 REPORTER:-- Do you want this all on the record?
>

Sl JUDGE' COTTER: Yes. t

#

6 MR. BACHMANN: I would ask that we don't need the

"

(7t ~ narration on the tape on the transcript and onlyL--

'8? JUDGE COTTER:-;Right. 'Just.their comme",tc.,

L

-P! 1MR . BACHMANN: .--1only their comments.
k;.

,

11 0' [ Video presentation resumed.)
>

,

*
1114 WITNESS SKOV: 'This was shortly after arrival of '

<

- :12.- Mr.- Murray~ at the job ~ site.

-f -13) (Video.precentation continues.)

14 LWITNESS SKOV: On the video,_you can-see at' time 1
_

15: _ 2:21:44, you cau.see on:the' black tool box is the-Victorcen
'

,

*' d16 survey met 6r.-i s

J
117J -(Video presentation continues.-]

.

c 18- ' WITNESS:SKOV:- .At this point in. time, on the| video

1^ 19 ? -it says:2:23 p.m., you can see that Mr. Murray had.taken-the-'

' - f20c L
'

Tech Ops Model:660 eamera and placed''it-on the ground.

[ I21 . JUDGE _ COTTER: :The what camera?,
'

.

L.22 ? WITNESS SKOVt The-Tech Ops Model 660 camera.

|' M -23 (Video presentation continues.]

12 4 - WITNESS'SKOV: At 2:23:51 p.m., Mr. Murray placed-

;
'

25 =aitraffic cone on the ground and placed a radiation warning

..

,4.. s- . , ,. - _ . .-
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1 sign on the cone.

-Q
\ ,) 2- JUDGE COTTER: That's all self-evident. What are-

3 we adding here?

4 MR. BACHMANN: Nothing. Your Honor, I'm aware

5 that the Board has reviewed this. I know Mr. Murray has. I

6 wanted at the very least to ensure that the item that was

7 being placed into evidence contained a usable picture. The

8 staff would not require that we play this through to the end

9 unless the Board believes that it's necessary.

10 JUDGE COTTER: If all you're going to do is replay

11 the tape, no. We can look at the tape. Are you going to

12 add something to what we're scoing on the tape?

(''T 13 MR. BACHMANN: Excuse me just for a moment.
V

14 (Pause.] -

15 MR. BACHMANN: We would waive any further showing ,

16 of the tape if we could put it into evidence without -- if-

17-. the Board allows us to put it into evidence without rolling

18 the entire tape.

19 JUDGE COTTER: If you can you make a

20 representation that this is identical to the tape that

21 you've sent us,.I see no reason for us to go through it all

22 again.

23 MR. BACHMANN: Thank you, Your Honor. I do

- - 24 represent to the Board that this is an identical copy of tre
O

~#- 25 tape that was sent to the Board and Mr. Murray, that it

_ _
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'

1 contains the events of October 25, 1990. It's been marked

2 as Staff Exhibit 5. At this point, if Mr. Murray hrs no,

l

3 objection, I would move it into evidence as Staff Exhibit |
l
,

.4 No. 5.

5 JUDGE COTTER: Any objection, Mr. Murray?

6 MR. MURRAY: No, sir.

7 JUDGE COTTER: It will be roccived as Staff

8 Exhibit No. 5.

9 [ Staff Exhibit No. 5 was

I CL received into evidence.]

11 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honcr, we are going to be

12 quicker than I anticipated because of not showing the entire

f") 13 tape. We are at a natural break-in the staff's case. We're
N_-,

14 approximately three-quarters of the way through. I would

15- .suggest wn might consider an early lunch and then we can

16 ' wrap up our presentation inside of an hour.

17 JUDGE = COTTER: Do you have any additional direct.

18 ' testimony from these two gentlemen?

19 MR. BACHMANN: Yes. I havu onn more picco, but,

20 as I said, this would be a: natural place to break or we can

'

21 go for anocher hour.

22 JUDGE COTTER: We'll go off the record for a

23 -minute.

24 (Discussion off the record.)37

Q~,h|
'

| 25 JUDGE COTTER: Back on the record.
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1 BY MR. BACHKANN:

2 Q Mr. Joukoff, Mr. Skov, I would like you to refer

3 to Page 3 of the staff's order. I refor you to the last

4 paragraph, wherein the order states "On OctoDet 25, 1990,

5 Mr. Murray was asked by NRC personnel whether, during the

6 NRC-observed operations of October 23 and 25, he had

7 complied with the above referenced NRC requirements for the

8 conduct of surveys to ensure that the source had been

9 retracted to its fully shielded position, with a securing of

10 the source in the chicided position after each exposure, and

11 for preventing the entry of unauthorized personnel into the

12 restricted area."

h 13 Then it goes on to say "He stated that he had

14 complied and also demonstrated to the NRC personnel the

15 survey procedures he stated that he had used on those

16 occasions; that is, conducting a survey with a survey meter

17 as he approached the radiographic exposure device and
.

18 circumferentially surveying the device with a survey meter."

19 Let me ask you, starting with Mr. Joukoff, in

20 turn, and then Mr. Skov. The NRC personnel referenced here,

21 are they you?

.22 A (Witness Joukoff.) Yes. The NRC personnel

23 referenced here are Mr. Skov and I.

24 Q Now, it says here that on the 25th, Mr. Murray was

25 asked whether he had complied with the three requirements
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-1 that I just read to you on October 23 and 25. Did Mr.

2 Murray, on the 25th, tell you, Mr. Joukof f, and then I'll

3 ask Mr. Skov, that he had complied with those requirements

4 on those days?

5 A (Witness Joukolf.) Yes. On October the 25th,

6 1990, when I contacted Mr. Murray, Mr. Skov and I questioned

7 him about these three points and Mr. Murray told us that he

8 had complied with these requirements during the conduct of

9 radiographic operations.

10 Q Mr. Joukoff, is there any question in your mind

11 whether Mr. Murray, and I'm only asking for your opinion in

12 this case, but is there any question that you asked Mr.

13 Murray about what he did on those particular days and not

14 just in general?

15 A [ Witness Joukoff.] Yes. My questioning --

16 JUDGE COTTER: If you're not asking him for his

17 opinion, you're asking for the fact.

18 MR. BACliMANN: Yes, sir. I got a little tangled

19 up in that one.

20 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Yes. When I questioned Mr.

21 Murray on October 25, 1990, as part of my questioning, I

22 asked him very directed questions that included the date

23 that I Vas referring to. In other words, I said on this

24 date, did you survey the camera after each exposure, and I

O 25 c11 cited an answer from Mr. Murray that, yes, he had, on

_. _ _ _ _ _ - -
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1- this date, surveyed the camera'after each exposure.

{'s ' - 2 The questioning continued also to the securing of

3 the camera after each exposure and when I asked him about

4 the entry of unauthorized personnel . o the radiation area,

5 Mr. Murray told me that this never happened at any time. It j

l
6 was an all-encompassing response, j

1

7 BY MR. BACHMANN:

l
8 Q Mr. Skov, do you have anything to add to what Mr.

9 Joukoff has just stated?

10 A (Witness Skov.) I have nothing to add, other than

11 to verify that the responses that Murray made to the

12 questioning was as Mr. Joukoff has stated,
i.

[}' 13 Q Referring back to the November 2 order and going
'~

u

14 to Page 4, Section III. The second sentence, which begins

15 on the sixth line down, states "In addition, Mr. Murray gave

16 the NRC falso information concerning his actions contrary to

L 17 the observation of two NRC employees."
!

18 Mr. Joukof f, EMr. Skov, are you the two NRC

19- employees referred to here?

20 A [ Witness Joukoff.) Yes. Mr. Skov and.I are the

| 21 two NRC employees referred to here.

22 Q The falso information referred to here refers to

23 the statements that Mr. Murray made to you, Mr. Joukof f, on

L- 24- October 25, 1990?,p
V 25 A [ Witness Joukoff.] That is correct.
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1 Q Backing up just a little bit here, there's one
TN

l 2 more point I.Want to ensure we cover. On'the order, at thess

3 bottom of Page 3, the very last fragmentary sentence where

4 it starts out "He stated that he," and going on to Page 4,

5 "He stated that he had complied and also demonstrated to the

6 .NRC personnel the survey procedures he stated that he had

7 used on those occasions," and the centence goes on.

8 Again, Mr. Joukoff, the NRC personnel were you and

9 Mr. Skov, is that correct?

10 A (Witness Joukoff.) That is correct.

11 Q It says here that Mr. Murray demonstrated the

12 survey procedures that he had used on those occasions.

( 13 Would you explain what you mean by "he demonstrated?"

14 A (Witness Joukoff.) Yes. During the time that Mr.

15 Skov and I were with Mr. Murray on October 25, 1990, Mr.

16 Skov conducted an NRC inspection of Mr. Murray's field

17. radiographic activities. I assisted Mr. Skov in this

18- inspection and we also conversed with-Mr. Murray about-his

19 activities on October 25 and his activities in general when

20 conducting field radiography.

21 At one point during this inspection, Mr. Skov

22 asked that Mr. Murray expose the radiographic source in a

23 configuration on one of the pipes such that Mr. Skov could

24 take a radiation survey meter and Mr. Skov could make

r

L 25 radiation surveys of the restricted area bouncary and other

|

. _ - _ _ _
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1 radiation surveys in general to determine what the radiation
_j-
(_ / 2 intensities were at different locations around the trench in

3= which Mr. Murray was conducting radiography.

4- -Mr. Murray was asked to expose the source a number

5 of times. I did not count the exact numbcr. It would be
.

6 approximately four or five times. I watched Mr. Murray

7 during these exposures and I noted that overy time that he

8 retracted the source back into the camera, that he then

9 picked up his survey meter in his hand and approached the

10 camera with a survey meter in his hand while looking at the

11 survey meter to see if there was a radiation reading on it

:12 and that he would then approach the camera, that he would

(j. 13 bend over with his hand, reach down, turn the locking

14 mechanism on the camera and then would utilize the survey

15 meter to conduct a survey of the camera and the source guide

,16 tube.

17 Q Mr. Skov, do you agree with or have any comments

18 on what Mr. Joukoff has stated?

19 A (Witness Skov.) -I agree with all the statements

20 that Mr. Joukoff has made. I don't have anything to add,

21 other than the fact that upon questioning, Mr. Murray also

22- demonstrated separately to us how he conducted a survey of

23 the camera and also how he did lock the camera after

,

conducting radiographic exposures.24

' - 25 Q Just so we are totally clear about the statements
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1 you have just made, all of these demonstrations made by Mr.

. N/ 2 Murray occurred after your observations on the 23rd and 25th

3 and essentially after.the end of the videotape, which is

4 Staff Exhibit-5, is that correct?

5 A (Witness Joukoff.) That is correct.

6 Q But during your observations, is it not trua that

7 Mr. Murray did none of these things?

8 A- (Witness Joukoff.] That is correct.

9 MR.' BACHMANN: I just wanted to set the record

'10 straight, Your Honor, as to when the demonstration occurred.

11 Your Honor, the staff, as I indicated earlier, has attempted

-12 to break down its prime case into three parts. The first'
l'

(} 13 was the establishment of the facts. The second one was

L 14 basically a general commentary and explanation of the Board,

15 which we have now completed. The third part of the case

16 would involve the appropriateness of the sanction.
|

17 For that, Mr. James Lieberman, the Director of the

18 office of Enforcement, will testify as to the reasons for

19 the particular sanction chosen. At this stage, I believe it

20 might be morc efficient if we held Mr. Lieberman's direct

21 and allowed the cross examination of Mr. Joukoff and Mr.

22 Skov rather than proceed all the way through to Mr.

23 Lieberman and then come back.

24 JUDGE COTTER: We would do that anyway, Mr.

O 25 Bachmann. Are you finished with your direct?

. _ _ . _ -



_ _ - _ -_

|

I

72 |

|
|

1 MR. BACHMANN: I am fi".ished with the direct j,,

N2 2- examination of Mr. Joukoff and Mr. Skov for this portion of

3 the case._ I would, of course, reserve the right to have

4 rebuttal testimony based on cross.

5 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Murray, do you have any

6 questions for these two gentlemen?

7 MR. MURRAY: Yes, just a few.

8 MR. BACHMANN: Excuse me, Your Honor. Just one

9 small -- I would almost call it a housekeeping thing. It

10 might make it easier. Mr. Murray is not a lawyer and, as

11 such,'there's probably a good case that some of his

| 12 questions may become statements and vice versa.

I [ ~)
'

13 If he were sworn --
v.

14 JUDGE COTTER: He wouldn't be alone in that, Mr.

15 Bachmann.

16 MR. BACHMANN: Were he sworn at this time, then wo

17 could consider his statements as part of his testimony and-

18 it might save some time later.

19 JUDGE COTTER: We'll wait until he makes a

|

| 20 decision about whether he wants to put on a case or not.

L

L 21- MR. BACHMANN: Cculd I ask him if he. understood
|-

L 22 what-we -- I mean, I feel funny going up this way and back
|

23 this way.

|j- 24 JUDGE COTTER: I think we'll just proceed the waye

-

25 we are. Go ahead with your questioning, Mr. Murray.

- ___- . _ _ _ _ - - . __ - _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _
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1 CROSS EXAMINATION |
;,r~

Y) 2 BY MR. MURRAY:- )
3 Q The 23rd in particular. Did you observe whether I

4 had a survey meter? .

5 JUDGE COTTER: One, speak into the mike and, two,

6 be specific as to who you're addressing.

7 MR. MURRAY: Okay.

8 BY MR. MURRAY:

9 Q I guess, Dave, I'll address that to you. This is

10 on'the 23rd of October. This is because Phil said you

11 weren't watching all the time and Dave was. But did you

12 notice that I had a survey meter and can you explain where I

(
~

13 had it,-how I carried it?
\_ /

14 A (Witness Skov.) On October 23, 1990, when we were

'15 observing your operations, I noticed that you had a piece of

16 equipment on your belt. It was yellow in color. At that

17: particular time, I did not realize until later, after.we had
|-
'

|18 : interviewed you two days later on October 25, that you had-

-19 apparently been wearing a Victoreen Model 400 radiation
|
'

20 survey meter.

21 So at the time of our inspection of your

22 activities on October 23, I did observe a piece of equipment

23 being worn on your belt. I did not realize that was a'

|

.
,-4

_

24 survey meter. At the same time, I also noted that there was

! >h\
25 another radiation survey meter that was positioned on the

|.
|
,

_ _ _
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I
1 truck at the job site and had not been moved.

2 I did not observe any other radiation survey

3 meters,_for example, in the trench.

4 Q Okay.

5 A (Witness Skov.) I would also like to add that at

6 no time did I observe you actually using your survey meter,

7 which I later found out, as I said before, that was

8 positioned on your belt. That is you did not actually

9 remove the survey meter from your belt and conduct a survey

10 with it, nor did I observe you actually looking down at the

11 survey meter.

12 Q You never observed me looking down at it.

( ) 13 A (Witness Skov.) No.

14 Q Explain how you would ensure that the source ~~ I

15 know you've done it once, but how would you ensure that the

16 source was retracted into the fully shielded position on a

17- camera, the 660 in particular, the camera I was using?

18 A (Witness Skov.) How I --

19 Q Yes. How do you know that it's fully retracted,

20 other than -- I'm talking particularly about the survey

21 meter. How would you know that it was retracted yourself?

22 A (Witness Skov.) If I were conducting the

23 radiographic operations, is that what you're asking?

24 Q Yes.

O 25 A (Witness Skov.) If I were conducting the survey,
I

__ _-_ -_ - -__ - -_ - -
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1 I.would be using a survey meter, hand-held,.in front-of me

.(3
3s / 2 and I would be conducting a circumferential survey around

3 the camera and the source guide tube. And only with that

4 stop would I be'able to confidently -- and this is assuming

5 that the survey instrument was operable and was calibrated.

6 Using a calibrated and operable survey instrument would be
-

7 the only method that I would consider as confirming for sure

8 that the source had been fully retracted in its shielded

-9 configuration.

10 Q okay. Say you're at the crank, you're

11 approaching, what would make you lead to believe that it was

12 ' in the shielded position and, if not, would you'know before

}|
13 you approached the camera that it wasn't in the shielded

14 position? How would you know it wasn't?

15 A [ Witness Skov.) The answer to that question would

16 be I wouldn't know, not unless I had a survey meter and was

17 using it as I approached the camera.

18 Q So you're saying if it's in the collimator or if

19 it's in the hose and you're 25 feet away, you wouldn't know

20 until you came up and you surveyed around the. camera.

21 A. (Witness.Skov.) No, that is not correct. I would

22 not know that until I was using my survey meter as I

23 approached the camera and was at the same time conducting

24 the survey as I was approaching the radiographic exposureOy
| 25 device.
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1 Q But you'll get a reading, you'll know that it's
n;

.- 2 been retracted. I mean, you will suspect that it's been

3 retracted at a distance of 25 feet or more because the

4 intensities are high enough to be able to do that.

5 A (Witness Skov.) Well, that is a --

6 Q I say suspect. I don't say that you -- you can't-

7 ensure that it's in until go up there.

8 A (Witness Skov.) The only way that I would be --

9 let me back up. Let's suppose that the source had not been

10 fully retracted and it was at some point, at some location

-11 in the source-guide tube, including the collimator. I would

12 expect that the radiation level would increase as I

(~T 13 approached that location, as I was walking towards-the

14 camera.

15 However, that would not necessarily indicate that

16 the source was fully shielded, because it's possible that

17 the source, even if you had fully retracted the source, if

'

18 you had retracted the source into the camera, that it was-

19 not fully retracted; that is, the source could be-retracted

20. only to a point where the source capsule, the iridium-192

21 source was just within the exit port of the exponure device.

22 Therefore, you would have a collimated beam of

23 radiation. So, yes, a survey meter would be necessary in

24 approaching the camera and would tell you if the source was

O 25 out somewhere in the source guide tube. However, it the
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1 source had been retracted even in a position where it were
f^
\~ 2 not fully retracted in the camera, the only way you would be

3 able to tell that the source -- where the source was in that

4 particular situation would be if you were to conduct a

5 survey around the circumference of the exposure device.

G Q You know about the meter that I had, the 400, the

7 Victoreen. Explain why --

8 A (Witness Skov.) The one that you were using on

9 your belt.

10 Q Yes, the yellow one. You've had enough of the

11 literature, the nomenclature to understand how it operated.

12 A (Witness Skov.] Correct.

( 13 Q The way it does operate is when it pegs off-scale,

14 the alarm activates. Now, explain to me why or, better yet

15 -- well, why I would have to -- why I'd have to take it off

16 and read it while I'm approaching as opposed to listening to

17 it. In your opinion, why would you want to read it as

18 opposed to listening to the alarm?

19 A (Witness Skov.) The answer to that is that the

20 alarm is an output. It's reading off the output of the

21 survey meter. Therefore, you've got two separate devices,

22 basically. You've got an alarm device which gives an audio

23 indication and you've got a survey meter which reads off the

24 detector, basically.

O
25 I would not want to rely on a speaker only because

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - -



l

78-

Ll. theEspe'akeriitselfLperhaps could~even malfunction as opposed-
'

- 2 'to actually looking at the. meter:itself, the survey meter.
-

'
3 _ Q This particular, it's 'not;like an audible rate.

4 meter. -This thing;-- the 400, in fact, does_ peg out - -when
,

.5' Lit pegs'off-scale.---'if you put it:on a two MR scale and it

6 . hits ten MR,~-it pegs _out, it alarms, and it goes by what the

f.7 meter reads.- They aren't separate. Tho' audible rate motor

8- is part of_the' meter itself. So when the meter rises up'and

-9- .pegsfout,.that's,when.the meter goes off, whether it be ten

- 10 or 100 MR.

-11 In fact, the two are the same. So if the meter

n -12- ididn_'t work, if_I looked-down and the meter didn't work, '

|13 =then the alarm wouldn't work.-4

14 -A -(Witness Skov.) You're. describing a situation

15 that's true as designed. However, I'm certainly not
i

16 - convinced that the alarming _ mechanism would give an_ audio -

-17- signal which-is dependent-only upon:the signal output from---

51' the survey meter. It's'~possible-that the alarm couldn't8

'19| -alarm by itself, not in, response to radiation intensity. ;

20 Q Let me-take'it a step fur *.her. While-you're:

'

' 21. (cranking in and out, as you kncivi, the intensities rise and4.

22' -fall from the collimation-position-to the shielded _ position. .

3 |23 They will rise and-fall and this meter will activate.
_

24" Knowing that, wouldn't you -- I mean, what I'm getting at,

'k/ 25 you're accusing me of being unsafe.

i

- - - ,. ,- - - _ _ _ .- __ _ _- _ _ _ . _ - .
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. 11 .I'm not refuting what you andLPhilip found, that.'I- *

Q
)%.[ :2'' didn't survey. What I'm trying to do --is bring-- this! back - j

!
-3: Edown tora -- to-moderate what you and Philip found. So I_ [1

7F guess what I'm getting at is-that'the-meter sounds'off.. If

5 I crank out, the meter automatically sounds. I|know - .and: ,

6 when it gets to-the collimator, it goes-off.

I7 - When I' return it, it goes off.- While it's being:

-8' retracted and it returns'to the camera, it goes off. 'When I' '

9 approach,.Without having to look down,'the meter, if it's ;

.

~

even if -- the-thing'is that if it isn't out, it wil'l=T 10- ( '
--

,,

;

11- keep going off.

-12 You've brought'up the situation where it could and

| 13 = it.could very well be stuck. 'In most cases,'if a source is

114 istuck, it'sistuck right there.at the porthole.. But whether

!

.15 - |you're looking at the meter-or not_or you have it in'your

1G| hand,_Eyou're_still there within that range of the front of

117 the" camera. You'll'know it when you get there. .Regardless

J18 ; of whether it's-anialarm, whether it's aimeter,-you're still

19- going to know it s exposed./

20- I A (Witness Skov.) -What you're describing is ar

L21T ' situation similar to the way you would be wearing an'

-2 2 _ alarming; pocket-dosimeter. First-of all, in that light, ann

234 . alarming pocket dosimeter is only meant -- and snat's the

24 way basically you're describing this situation, even though-

\~# 25 it is a survey meter.

0
,

w ,.,.....--.y , , . .a. .s._ _.m-_.. . , . . ,, . _ _ . , ._ -r , , 4
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1 An alarming pocket dosimeter is only meant to be a

2 redundant device, to give additional indication of a

J possible radiation hazard; in a high radiation ficid, in

4 other words. So what you're saying basically, the way I see

5 it, is that you're using it as a substitute for conducting

6 your radiation survey.

7 The fact that the survey meter was on your belt
.

8 and you're only using it as an audible indicator indicates

9 that you're using it as a pocket -- basically as an alarming

10 pocket dosimeter.

11 Secondly, the survey meter was not placed

12 properly. You would have to place it in front of you and

13 not on your hip, because your body itself is going to(}
14 provide some shielding effect from the radiation field,

15 particularly if you're walking up to an exposure device and

16 you're trying to determine whether or not the source is in a

17 safe configuration, safe shielded configuration.

18 11aving the survey meter on your belt completely

19 opposite of a collimated beam of radiation is certainly an

20 inadequate type of survey, at the very minimum.

21 Q When you say the opposite side of --

22 A [ Witness Skov.) In order to determine where the

23 source was located, let's say that the source was at the

24 exit port and was only partially shielded by the camera and
O 25 the only remaining radiation was being emitted out the exit

|

_ . _ _ _ _ _ - -
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1 port. I don't believe that you would be able to actually
,-,
,

(l 2 determine-if there was a high radiation field by having a

3 survey meter on your bult.

4 First of all, you would have to actually reach --

5 I could demonstrate to you, but you would have to actually

6 reach around where the exit port is and conduct a survey at
.

7 that point to pick up or detect any radiation field at that

8 location. But if you have a survey meter that's on your

9 belt, first of all, you're several foot away. Secondly,

10 your body is partially shielding whatever increased

11 radiation field that may exist due to scatter.

12 So I am certainly not convinced that the way --

() 13 Q I'm not trying to convince you. What was the

14 other thing? First of all, if a source, even with it fully

15 retracted, it will get a high beam of radiation at the exit

16 port because you don't have shipping plug in and there is no

17 lead, like *four cap here is lead-filled or filled. So

18 you'll always have a high radiation field there if you put

19 it in,'if you put your meter in front of that hose. You're

20 always going to get something.

21 Now, if you're talking about if it's sticking out

22 a little bit, you'll know it. You'll know it whether --

:

23. well, like I say, I'm not going to defend the fact that it

i 24 was on my belt or whether I had rate meters or on it and
i O

'' 25 things like this.

!

!
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1 This states that it's supposed to be a survey and

2 it should be surveyed. What I'm getting at-is -- let me go

3 on with the next Tiestion. On this date, you stated that

4 surveys weren't taken, that there were people inside the

5 restricted boundaries. I was wondering why you and Phil

6 didn't come out on that day, come down and shut down my

7 operation and bring it to my attention then if you thought

8 unsafe operations were going on.

9 A [ Witness Skov.) Because, first of all, I could

10 observe that you were using a collimator and that the

11 radiation field was reduced considerably from what it would

12 be if you had not been using a collimator. Secondly, I

{)
noticed that all of the personnel, even though they were13

14 within the restricted area, they were still some

15 considerable distance away, at least 25 feet, I estimate,

16 away from the source.

17 Thirdly, I would have stopped the operation if I

18 had seen the individuals who-had entered the restricted area

19 actually walk towards the collimator with the exposed

20 source.

21 Q You would have had to do that. Why was this

22 particular job that I was on surveyed and no others during

23 that week, because I was at several other jobs and you and

24 Phil waited on top of this coral bank for me to arrive at

O 25 this one. Why was it just this job that was isolated and

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 really had not that much public traffic? When I say public
O
ksl 2 traffic, this isn't a place where pedestrians walk. It was
s

3 in an isolated area off of a highway, 50 feet from the edge

4 of the throughway or the thoroughfare. Why this job?

5 A (Witness Joukoff.) To answer your question, the

6 Office of Investigations of the NRC has conducted numerous

7 investigatialis in the Hawaiian Islands regarding the

8 activities of NRC licensees that conduct radiography similar

9 to your company. I know I've discussed these with you in

10 the past and you're aware personally of the other

11 investigations that have been done.

12 One of the problems that we have encountered in

(''/)
13 conducting these investigations, as I was the investigator

,_

14 that conducted two of them, was that the oil refineries

15 where you were working at other times -- in particular, I

16 remember you mentioned the Hawaiian Independent Refinery,

17 the Chevron Refinery.

18 You were working inside the controlled gates and

19 fences of the owner of the refinery. And at other times

20 when we have attempted to make surveillances and find out

21 coactly what our licensees are doing in the field with the

22 radiographic sources that we license them to use, overy time

23 that we appear at the gate, our licensees are advised ins de

24 that the NRC is at the gate.

O 25 Consequently, we're not able to get a true

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _--
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1 indication of what our radiographers really do in the field.

2 In this particular instance, it was occurring out at a

3 public area, which made us able to observe, without going

4 through any intermediaries, specifically what was

5 transpiring by an NRC licensee while he conducted licensed

6 activities.

7 Q I was wondering on that day, on the 23rd, I guess

8 that was a Tuesday because you showed up on Thursday and

9 that's when you talked to me. Did you figure the doses of

10 the people that you witnessed coming into the restricted

li area? Do you have that? Do you know what the dose rates

12 were and do you know what the doses that would have been

() 13- acquired by these personnel?

14 A (Witness Skov.) I had a rough indication. When I

15 was observing the operations on the 23rd, I had a rough

16 indication of what the approximate radiation exposure levels

17 would be or the exposures that the individuals would receive

18 at the locations that they occupied.

19 Subsequent to that date, after the inspection, I

20 did calculate the actual exposures that the individuals

21 would have_mostly likely received under very conservative

22 conditions.

23 Q Tell me if these sound reasonable. The man on the

24 dirt road - ' 'u said walked through my boundary, I've got

25 six MR per at that point; not six MR that he acquired,

. _ - - - _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ ______
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_.. 1: but?six.MR'p'e'r hourfasfaldose. rate.
'

'

u -

+

4
. 2 -- '-JUDGE-COTTER: 1 Is this October-.237.

:.. . .
- 1

6
. _.

'

u .(

;3 MR. MURRAY:/ Excuse me;- This is October 23.- *
,

r

-L 4 L BI~MR.LMURRAY:

l 5 .' ~ .Q ThisIis~.a man that was~ walking on what was-
_

6 ; considered by myself an inaccessible ar'ea of coral landfill,
.r

'

7 -It.was a= worker. I take it you guys had'a picture:of him.
.

8' -Would six MR perfhour be unreasonable?- Do you recall that?

91 IHe was;approximately_60-feet from where I wasishooting.
~

-

'

.. .. :

110! 'A' -(Witness-Skov.] Those numbers don't correspond to
'

- 11 - 'what I believe the situat' ion refera to. In my. mind; the !

t .

-- 12 t- individual'thati had walked'on the north' side!of theltrench'-- t
-

1131 J-- -

,

wi .:14 'Q 'Your' side.-

{p

| 115- A (Witness'Skov.) North side of the trench, which

.

1164 would:be.towards the berm, wasLapproximately:at a distancen
e ,

,y * '171 :of 251feetifrom the source at the closest pointEthat th%

qi: ' 118 individual-w'alked. -On?the 25th, 4I made aLradiation: survey'- ,

i

;19
-

-- ,

a
f

:
. ,

-

%'_ :.20-) :Q- You're correct.-' Excuse me. That is correct.

U
~

21 :- Fifteen to 20vfeet I have-and that!s,what_this~intensityiis.
.

-
.. .. . .. .

. . . . .. ..
.

;
.

! s e

mi '

s
pli! : .2 2 - : based on,fis-;15 to;20ffeet, the six'MR. So:25--feet would be

'

-
-

!!r
k _23I -- you're right, Dave.

'

p

k ' i. d41 A (Witness Skov.] -On October 25,.I attempted to

"O'' 25' make a radiation survey to determine what approximate

i,-

:', ,

_ _ _ , - . . . _ . . _ . . . . . - - _ , , - . . + , . .
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|1 radiation levels the individual was exposed to. One source
,.

\_! -2- configuration that I used was to have the source pointed

3 towards the road so that the_ individual would be exposed to
.

4 the radiation that had already passed through the collimator
1

5 and was considerably attenuated, and I measured 15 MR per

6 hour.

7 Q' When did you do this?

8 A (Witness Skov.) On the 25th.

9 Q When I had iny source pointing towards you, towards

10 the road.

11 A (Witness Skov.) No. The source in that

12 configuration was pointed towards the road. On the opposite
,

/~'T 13 side, I made a survey to indicate what the radiation level

|\l
14 was at the location where the individual walked.

15 Q Near the coral --

16 A (Witness Skov.) To try to reconstruct the

.17 exposure levels.

18 Q And you came up with what on this thing?

|
19 A (Witaess Skov.) I came up with approximately 15

20 MR per hour.

L 21 Q On the day that I pointed my source towards the

j. 22 bank and you stood on the bank, you came up with --

23 A (Witness Skov.) No. No. To use the clock face

!
| 24 again as a description here, the source was located at 8:00.
| /~T

(_/'

25 Q Okay.
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1 A (Witness Skov.) So it was pointed towards the
n
( )
N/ 2 road, Malakole Street.

3 Q Okay. It's pointed toward the --

4 A (Witness Skov.) The paved road. And I measured

5 15 HR per hour on the opposite sider in other words, the

6 north side of the trench at a location where the individual

7 had walked.

8 Q And you did this on the 25th when I exposed the

9 source.

10 A [ Witness Skov.) Yes. After -- you remember that

11 we made a number of exposures and I was conducting surveys.

12 Q Yes. I recall.

f~/)
13 A [ Witness Skov.) One of those surveys was made at

\_

14 a location which I tried to reproduce as the position where

15 the individual had walked on the north side of the trench on

16 the 23rd of October, to try to get an indication of what

17 kinds of radiation levels that indivicual would have been

18 exposed to.

19 Q I recall two. I recall one I pointed towards the

20 road. You came up with 6. --

21 A (Witness Skov.) 6.5. That was a separate

22 radiation survey. Correct.

23 Q I turned it the opposite way. You came up with

24 three. You told me you came up with three on the road on7-

25 that day. You didn't tell me 15. And it was pointing at-'
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1 you, it wasn't collimated the opposite way. |

(~M |

(s-) 2 A (Witness Skov.) No. You're confusing the |

3- radiation level that I measured up on the berm. That was,

|
4 in fact, three MR per hour.

5 Q Then I don't understand where the other -- because

6 that's where the man would have been on that road. No, no,

7 no. Okay. You were on the dirt road, further down from the

8 23rd naturally. We were on the other side of the loop,

9 correct? Thorn was a bank in front of me. My non-

10 collimated end was pointing into the bank, if you recall,

11 The pipe went over the bank and down back into the ditch.

12 You were up towards the coral, on the road. You

j }
told me to expose that side and I did so. I asked you what13

14 you got, you told me three MR as opposed to 6.5 towards the

15 road, which would have been correct because that bank is

16 higher by a couple of feet.

-17 The bank that you were on -- not only that, the

18 pipe is situated farther towards that bank, so you have an

19 angle hitting earth that isn't quite the same as the side

|- 20 you were on, the road side, the roadway. I recall you

|
21 coming up with three MR. I don't recall any 15 MR at that

-22 point.p

23 A (Witness Skov.] Well, there were a number of

24 different surveys that I made.,_s

| t )

| 25 Q This one I don't remember.'-

1
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1 A (Witness Skov.) It's really beside the point. I
, ..

-K / 2 meastred the 15 MR per hour, the individual was there for

3 only a short period of time. So he would not have received

4 anywhere near two millirem exposure.

5 Q Well, would this person -- naturally, I went back

6 because of what had happened, reenacted the whole thing. By

7 your pictures, I could tell where the forklift was and

8 things of this. nature. This man told me where he had

9- walked. We reenacted that and this is how I came up with my

10 figures. Like I say, where he walked would have been a six

11 MR per hour. He would have been walking -- in fact, if I

12 posted thia, if this side was posted on that day, he would

(~j') 13 have still been walking beyond my posted area because I only,

u
14 had several -- a few exposures there and I based it on an

15 isodose.

16 I did not base it on the intensity at that point.

17 It was based on the number of exposures made within one hour

la at that point, during that point of my inspection.

19 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Murray, you're 'oing to have a

20 chance to testify directly yourself.

21 MR. MURRAY: Okay. Sorry. I know this would

22 happen.

23 JUDGE COTTER: Maybe this would be an appropriate

24 time to break and you can think about what specific
O

25 questions you had for these two witnesses."

l-
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1 MR. MURRAY Then I'll forget. Can I-just ask him

2 about the boundaries?- j4

l

3 BY MR. MURRAY:

4 Q You indicated that you feel that the whole |
J

5 perimeter of the restricted area should be surveyed, and I |

|

6 want to know why you tl. ink that and why it should be, why i

7 there are not other methods of surveying the boundaries as !
)

8 opposed to' walking the line, walking the entire controlled

9 area.

10: A (Witness Skov.) If you're implying that the

11' entire, overy inch of the perimeter needs to be surveyed,

12 that was not what I meant. What I had meant was that enough

)) 13 of the perimeter had to be surveyed t s give you a very

14 positive indication and you were satisfied that there were

15 no areas that'che radiation levels were different than from -

,

16 what you knew would exist at those locations.
,

t

17 obviously, in a situation where you have an open 3

-18 field, it would not be necessary -- let's scy you're using a

19 non-collinated source. It would not be necessary to survey.

20 around the entire circumference of the boundary,-becauso

. 21 '. basically you've got a panoramic radiation field which is of-

22 -uniform intensity around the entire perimeter.-

23 But once you introduce the situation where you

24 have obstacles, earth embankments, anything that could
,

25 possibly reduce or even increase the radiation levels as a

o

. - . _ _ - . . . . - _ . _ . . . . . . . _ _,_,;..i._,.. _...J._,. . . _ . _ , _ , . . . . . - . _ . . . _ , . _ , , . _ . , . . . , . . . _ . _ , . . . . . , . . , , , , . . . , _ . ~_-
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_
1 result of radiation scatter, then you havo'to'get into a

\ 2 mode where you're going to be conducting enough radiation !1

!

3 surveys of the perimotor to positively establish that tho

4 b0undary is set at the propor point. *

5 In this particular caso, it's two MR por hour. In
.

i

6 the situation where you were conducting radiographic

7 activities, you had a trench as one variable and you had a
,

8 number of different locations where the sourco was being

9 placed. So you had a multiplo number of different typca of

10 0:.posure configurations which would lead to dif ferent

11 radiation intensities at different locations.

12 Q I recall you bringing that up and that you said --

() 13 well, t'st (t would chango. As opposed to the 23rd, I moved

14 to another point on the 25th and that the conditions changed

15 because of that movoment.

(Witness Skov.) Yea.16 -A

17 Q On this particular job, I'm dealing with four

18 pipes. On each one of those days, I'm x-raying four pipes,

19 I'm doing the one near the side of-the bank, the one in the

20 contor. As opposed to the one in the contor and the ono

21 against the bank, the chielding -- the only difference

22 betwoon the two is the bank.

23 If I'm shooting at 60 -- well, we'll use the clock
I

24 like you were using. You're up at the bank. When I'm

i 25 shooting up, there's a bank on this side, there's a bank on

|-
_ __ , - -_ -_ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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!
1 this side. The pipes in between, like Phil said, don't make j

3 2 that much of a difference. It's the bank, it's the earth

3 that offered me more shielding the anything else.

4- So whether I moved to the outsjde or whether I

5 noved to the center, the only difference was that the beam, ;

)

6 the radiation was actually at a different angle. So--if I *

7 moved.to this side and over here it would be a little less.
,

8 on this side, I would be shooting right'into the bank and ,

9 right into the soil.

10 All the readings I have taken, taken prior to ,

'
!

11' _these, are based on calculations.-- were based on-prior
,

12 surveys. When there's people around, then naturally I'll go-

13 up and I'll survey these certain sections or where they are

14 'to make sure, in fact, that they're not in a high radiation

'

15 area.c

'

16 So when you say that --_when I came back on

17 Thursday, and I was there on Tuesday, that I can't guarantee
T

18 that the radiation levels are going to be -- what I based it

,
19 on was an isodose and they're far less than two MR and I

l'

L 20 --know this because of my calculations, because of the number .

1
'

21 of exposures I'm making.

- - - 22 - -You say that I can't guarantee this. I want to-

23 hear you say -- explain again how I can't guarantee this in

24 a situation like that, because these situations are

10
| 25 identical. They're exact. It doesn't vary that much. It

| 1

f
1
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1 doesn't vary more than one MR.

(''))
;

k. 2 JUDGE COTTER: I think I heard a question in '

1 there, Mr. Murray.
,
,

4 MR. MURRAY: I tried to fit one in. Maybe I

5 should stop.

6 JUDGE COTTER: The question I heard was why,

7 based on his prior experience and calculations, is he

8 prosenting a risk to the public health and safety.
-

9 WITNESS SKoV: I'm sorry. Would you repeat that,

10 Your Honor?

11 JUDGE COTTER: If I understood his question

12 correctly, he was saying that based on his prior experienco
,

/'~ \ 13 with that site and his calculations and whatnot, why you
L U
! 14 think that ho is presenting risk to the public health and

15 safety?

16 WITNFSS SKOV Well, the basis for my reasoning is

| 17- that there were enough differences in the location of the

18 source, with the collinator being used, insido the tronch

19 and its location relative to any areas that may be occupied.

20 Now, I've stated that before. The radiation
,,

|
21 levels can change dramatically if you're in a tronch and,

l'
L 22 yes, it does depend upon the angle at which the sourco is

23 directed towards the wall of the tronch,

l

24 So what you've got is one factor which takes into

O 25 accour , the position of the source insido the trench, the
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1 depth the source is relativo to the top of the ground, any

(ql 2 pipes that are in the way which may serve as shielding or_-

3 acattering. You've got the walls of the tronch itself which

4 are not all uniform along that entire tronch.

5 MR. MURRAY: That's correct.

6 WITNESS SKOV: There are areas that the slope of

7 the trench wall was very gradual and at other points they

8 were very acutor in other words, they were almost at like a

9 90-degroo angle, where the ground and the tronch moot. The

10 depth of the tronch itself varied. So that means that the

- 11 position of the sourco relative to ground level variod.

12 Also, you had the born, the position of the berm

; 13 where wo woro located on the 25th. We woro certain far
'n .

14 closer to the exposed source than we were on the 23rd.

15 That's an entirely now variable. I think you admitted that

16 there weren't any surveys conducted on the berm, for

17 example.

18 BY MR. MURRAY:

19 Q No. You mean up where you two were.

20 A (Witness Skov.) That's correct.

21 Q No.

22 - A (Witness Skov.) So I think I have described

23 enough variables in this whole scenario where you conducted

24 radiographic activities on the 23rd and 25th, there woro

'
25- enough variables which would lead to different or differing'

v" W+- P-- r- * - - - 4 ? m-- p- -pr ry-mi- ma c e --+* e- e- e 4 -----#w - '- - - - -*'
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I |
1 radiation levels that could be measured at various points j

s/ 2 around that tronch and above the trench to justify the nood

3 for conducting a radiation survey with an instrument at
,

4 certain portions of the radiation restricted area.

"

5 Q Isn't it possible from a point which isn't exactly j

6 where the boundary is, I can estimate, I can calculato where

7 that boundary should be just by taking a reading?

8 A (Witness Skov.) 'That is correct. However, I

9 think you also know that it is an NRC requirement that

10 radiographors conduct a confirmatory survey to verify that

11 the position of that boundary is correct and can't be dono

12 only by calculation.

() 13 Q Can I tell you what it says? Would this be all

14 right if I just road this?

15 JUDGE COTTER: What are you referring to?

16 MR. MURRAY: He said that the NRC --

17 JUDGE COTTER: What is it you're --

18 MR. MURRAY -- requires you to make surveys,

19 physical surveys of your boundarios. I'm going to road in

20 the NRC 10 CFR oxactly what it says on surveys. Survey

21 means an evaluation of the radiation hazards incident to the

22 production, use, release, disposal, or presence of

| 23 radioactive materials. I'll skip a little bit, and when

24 appropriato, such ovaluations indicato a physical survey of
,

25 the location of the materials and measuromonts of the levels

.- , - - . - . - - . - . - - - - . - _ _ - _ - _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _____
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1 of radiation or concentration of radioactive material,_

s 2- present.

3 JUDGE COTTER: Are you talking about the

4 definitions in Part -- !

5 MR. MURRAY: This is the definition of a survey.

6 MR. BACHMANN: Do you have the citation?

7 MR. MURRAY: This is 20.201.

8 JUDGE COTTER: I have a feeling this would be a
,

9 good point to take a break. We'll recess for lunch. You

10 can continuo your questioning when we resume.

11 MR. MURRAY: Can I just say one thing?

12 JUDGE COTTER: You can say anything you want when

()' 13 it's your time to put direct testimony in, but saying

14 something now doesn't mean anything.

15 MR. MURRAY: I mean just one question.

16 JUDGE COTTER: Sure.

17 MR. MURRAY: I don't want Phil and Dave here to

18 feel like I'm --

19 JUDGE COTTER: Just give me the question.

20 BY MR. MURRAY:

21 Q I want to ask David and Phil, either can answer or
,

22 both can answer, but -- and I'm asking you personally.

23 Knowing this situation, do you feel that I'm unsafe as a

24 radiographer, that you would not truct me out on the fleid,

25 that I don't have enough knowledge --

|
!

! . _ _ _ , . __ _ _ ._ __ _ ., , ._ . _ . _. _ _ _ - -
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3 JUDGE COTTER: You can't ask that question.
'

b') 2 MR. MURRAY: I can't ask that?

3 JUDGE COTTER: That is the question we aro

4 supposed to answer.

5 MR. MURRAY: I'm sorry. Forgot that. We'll tako
.

!

6 a break, I guess.

7 JUDGE COTTER: Good. We will recess until 1:30.

8 (Whereupon, at 12:20 p.m., the hearing was

9. recessed for lunch, to reconvene this same day at 1:30 p.m.)

10
,

11

12

On 13
'

V
14

15

16

17

18

19

20.
;

21

22

23

24
i \

25

- . - . - .. _- . . . _ . . - . - -.
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1 APTERNOOH SESSION

2 (1:37 p.m.)

3 JUDGE COTTTR: Back on the record. The hearing

4 will como to order. Mr. Murray, do you want to continuo

5 with your questioning?

6 Whereupon,

7 DAVID SKOV,

8 a witness, was called for examination by counsel on behalf

9 of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and, having boon

10 previously duly sworn, was further examined and testified as

11 follows:

12 Whoreupon,

() 13 PHILIP Joukoff,

14 a witness, was called for examination by counsol on behalf

15 of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and, having boon

16 previously duly sworn, was further examined and tehtified as

17 follows:

18 CROSS EXAMINATION

19 BY MR. MURRAY (resuming):

20 Q Just two things, Dave. The donos that woro

21 roccived by the people in the rostricted area and the next

22 thing was the dose levels in the restricted area. Again,

23 the 2th when you showed up and you took the levels.

24 A (Witness Skov.) Yes.

O
25 Q I wanted to know what you came up with as far as

___ __-_-_____- _ -- ._
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1 my boundaries. What I'm getting at, were my boundarion

O 2 correct on where they were as far as my signs and things? I

3 mean, I understand it wasn't rope, but I'm talking primarily

, 4 about the posted restricted area.

5 A [ Witness Skov.) On the south side of the trench,

6 you had cones marked " radiation area" as a boundary, as a

7 posted boundary.

8 Q That's the direction that you and Phil came from

9 when you approached me.

10 A (Witness Skov.) Correct.

11 Q Okay.

12 A [ Witness Sko/.] During one of the simulated

13 exposures with the source pointed towards Malakolo Road, I()
14 measured 6.5 MR por hour at the position of the cono, which

15 would represent your restricted area boundary. That

16 comparts with the two MR por hour boundary wh3ch is

17 cctablished by your operating and emergency procedures.

18 JUDGE COTTER: Did you take any other

19 measurements, Mr. Skov?

20 WITNESS SKOV: I took other measurements on the

21 north side of the trencht one at approximately 25 foot from

22 the source and I measured 15 --

23 JUDGE COTTER: No. At the boundaries. Did you

24 measure at any of the other boundaries and find -

O 25 WITNESS SKOV: No, not at the other boundaries,

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - . -__
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,

1 other_than at a position on the bluff overlooking the job I

2 site.

!
3 JUDGE COTTER So there was only thu one ;

!

4- measurement at the one cone. |
!5 WITNESS SKOVs And the other measurement would e

6 at the bluff position._ i

-7 JUDGE COTTERt. The result of that was?
i

8 WITNESS _SKOVs It was three-MR per hour at one !
;

*
9 point and two MR per-hour at another point in time,

.

~ 10 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you.

11 WITNESS SKOVs I would also like to mention that

12 since this_whole matter has come up concerning the two MRi .

J'~T - 13 . per hour significance, there's nothing really.magica1'aboutNf ;

14 the two MR per hour as a number. The real purpose of
'

. 15 . establishing.a restricted area boundary, whether it's.two MR
-

16- per hour or two MR in any one hour, is to prevent _the

17 possibility that members of the public could_ enter _the high

18 radiation area.

' 19) 1S0 the purpose of setting that outer boundary, the

|

' 20 _' outer restricted area boundary is to preclude individuals- |!

' 21- from not only crossing'that boundary, but also entering the

22 high radiation area boundary and seriously receiving high

3 23 - radiation exposures. So the actual number is immaterial.

24 MR. MURRAY: And I agree with that.

;,O
25 WITNESS JOUKOFFt If it please the Court, Your

,

w m-- v--.,-. .w.- .w,-,,-. . . , ~ ~ ~ ..._,.~..,_..m.m...,-.m.m-_- ..._m..,-., .__....--,,,,.,,..ww.m_.. ,-wmm+----,, .-,,-,mw,, , , - , - , . ~-
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1 Honor, also getting back to the surveys being mado, thhw Mr.

2 Skov mado at the restricted area boundary, there was no

3 posting of a restricted area boundary on the north sido of

4 the trench. There vero no cones and no measurements woro

5 made there because it didn't exist. I just wanted to

6 clarify that point.

7 BY HR. MURRAY:

8 Q The doses received by the people that wero

9 suspected of being -- or witnesses being inside the

10 controlled area, the restricted area.

11 A (Witness Skov.) The doses that I calculated using

12 fairly conservativo assumptions probably were less than two

13 millirom. So as was already stated in the inspection()
14 report, the maximum doses that any of the six individuals

15 likely would have received, even though they were within the

16 restricted area, were less than two millirem.

17 However, the potential did exist for those

18 individuals to receive much higher doses.

19 MR. MURRAY: I think that's all I have, sir.

20 JUDGE COTTER: All right.

21 JUDGE FOSTER: I have a question or two for Mr.

22 Skov. These go to the survey of the boundary, the two MR

23 per houi boundary. From your earlier discussions, it seemed

24 to me that it would almost be indicated that a separate

O 25 survey be mado each time the source was changed in some way;

__ . _ _ _ - _ - _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ - __
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1 located on a different pipe, aimed in a different direction.(,x
2 Could you give us an idea of how often you think

3 that a two MR por hour boundary ought to be established

4 around a job site? ,

5- WITNESS SKOVt Tho way I visualito a radiographor

6 conducting this type of survey would be where the

7 radiographor would choose the most conservativo exposure

8 situation; '.tst is, a situation in which the orientation of

9 the source would be such that the radiation lovels would be

10 at a maximum; and to then position the sourco such that

11 those levels would be mosaured at the boundary.

12 So the radiographor would position the sourco,

13 would make the radiation survey at the start of radiographic

14 operations, and onco he know that the radiation levoln at

15 any point around the oorimotor of the rostricted aron

16 boundary woro such-and-such value, any additional

17 orientations of the source would produco radiation lovels

18 that would be less than that.

19 So the initial radiation survey wou3d be made in a

20 conservativo configuration and the boundarios set

21 appropriately. To answer your question, it would not be

22 necessary for the radiographor to, let's say during the

23 day's oporation, overy time ho changes the position of the

24 source on a pipe, it would be necessary for him to conduct

25 another restricted area boundary survoy.
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1 JUDGE FOSTER Is there anything in the operating 1

_ [, .
N 2 and emergency procedures that would go to that kind of an

,

3 explanation?

4 WITNESS SKOV No, sir, they do not. They only
,

5 provide that c survey will be conducted during -- without

6 reading the requirement -- would be conducted-during each

7 radiographic operation.

8 JUDGE FOSTER: Is the languago which we read horo

9 in the operating procedures fairly typical of that of

10 _ radiographic operations that you're familiar with? To say

11 it another way, is this particular point about as well

12 explained in the operating procedures for Fewoll Company as

I
( ) 13 it is in other radiographic companies' licensos?

14 WITNESS SKOV My experience with reviewing other

15 applicants' applications for radiography licenso makes me

16 believe that the description of the_ circumstances of how the

17 surveys are to be performed and when they're to be performed

18 are less detailed in this particular 11censo application

19 than in some other license applications. However, they do

20 provide enough detail to indicato that the surveys are to be
i

21 performed corresponding to each radiographic operation.

22 JUDGE FOSTER When the staff reviews thesa

23 license applications when they come in, does the staff havo

|

24 any standard review plans or the equivalent of this for| gg

Q
25 cross-checking the kinds of information and the depth to

|

- . . _ _ _ __ - . - - _ . _ __ _ . - _ . _ . _ _ _ -, -_ -._ _
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1 1tiich it goes?

~

2 WITNESS SKOV: Yes, we do, Your Honor. The

3 particular standard review plan that is keyed to Regulatory
,

.

4 Guide 10.6 does establish-or provide guidance to the

5 reviewer that radiographer licensee applicants should be-

6 conducting surveys at the restricted area boundary using the

7 two MR per hour guideline. And if they do not wish to

8. follow that particular guideline, they need to submit

-9 information, additional informatt'on, instructions to

10 radiography personnel on how the radiographers are to

'

11 calculate how much exposure -- what the exposure rate would

12 -be taking into account the concept of two MR in any one

13 hour.
' '

14 JUDGE FOSTER: But the license application with

15 these operating procedures, emergency procedures, was able |

16 .to pass-the NRC's standard review plan for radiographic

17 operations, is that correct?:

!

18 WITNESS SKOV That's correct, because it did

i: 19 contain the very conservative radiation level concept of

20. using two MR per hour.

21 JUDGE FOS 7ER: But without specifying how
. i

.

frequently that needed to be --22

L
23 WITNESS SKOV Without specifying that the t

24 licensee would use the two MR in any one hour concept. That

25 is the licensee in this particular case, Fewell, did not say

:.

. _ _ . , _ . , . . _ . _ . . _ ~ . . . . . . _ _ _ _ . . . _ . . . _ _ . _ , , _ _ _ . , . _ _ - , , . . . , . , . , . _ , . . . . . , - , . _ - . _ . . . . _ , , _ _- . . . . . .
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1 that they wished to set up the boundary, the restricted area
(3
k- 2 boundary taking into account the two MR in any one hour and

3 they did not provido information to tako into account tho

4 number of exposures, the exposure duration, and the maximum

5 radiation lovel that would be allowed using that concept.

6 JUDGE POSTER: Thank you.

7 WITNESS SKOV One of the primary reasons that the

8 NMSS recommends that licensees submit their applications

9 using the two MR por hour concept is that that is a number

10 that is directly readable on a survoy instrument. It's much

11 casier for radiographor personnel to follow. And then try

12 to como up with a very dynamic -- in a dynamic situation,

() 13 they would have to determino the number of exposures that

14 they're planning ta mako in any one hour.

15 They would have to dotormino the longth of each

16 exposure. They would have to use an equation to dotormino

17 what the maximum radiation level was at a particular

18 boundary. That's just for planned exposures. If the number

19 of exposures or any other conditions were to chango at any

20 timo during that one hour, there would have to be a

21 continual adjustment made by the radiographer.

22 So that's a much more difficult thing for the

23 radiographer to do than to simply use the survey instrument

24 to indicato the maximum level that would be allowed and then7-
. ig

25 set their boundary at that level.

- - -- . - , - , - - - .-. . _ - . .-. . . . .
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1 JUDGE TOSTER: I understand.
;

j 2 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Skov, have you ever worked an a""

3 radiographer yourscif?

4 WITNESS SKOV: No, I have not.

5 JUDGE COTTER: llow often have you observed

6 radiographers as you have in the circumstances before?

7 WITNESS SKOV: I have probably observed

8 radiographers conducting operations on two to three dozen

9 times over the course of ten years.

In JUDGi; COTTER: llow many of those were here in

11 llawaii?

12 WITNESS SKOV I would estimate that the number

( 13 would be on the order of perhaps five to ten.

14 JUDGE COTTER: Did I understand you to say that

15 you first began this kind of observation within the last ten

16 years?

17 WITNESS SKOV: No. I've been working for the NRC

18 for ten years and soon after I was employed by the NRC, I

19 started performing industrial radiography inspections.

20 JUDGE COTTER: So about two to three dozen and

21 about ten of them here.

22 WITNESS SKOV: "::. Now, that is actual

23 performance of radiography. I have conducted roughly 80

24 inspections of radiographer licensees.

O 25 JUDGE COTTER: I'm not talking about the

_ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ _._
__
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1 paporwork. Is that what you meant? On how many occasions

s/ 2 did you observo Mr. Murray?

3 WITNESS SKOV: I'm sorry, Your Honor. On how many

4 occasions or over what period of timo?

5 JUDGE COTTER: Defore that, let no back up again.

6 In the two to three dozen observations that you've mentioned

7 over the last ten years, how many of those were done without

8 the radiographer's knowledge that you were observing him or

9 her, as the caso may be?

10 WITNESS SKOV: Nono, Your Honor.

11 JUDGE COTTER: All of them woro done when the

12 radiographer knew you were observing them.

13 WITNESS SKOV: Well, many of the -- most of the()
14 radiographic inspections that I've made have been conducted

15 where the radiographer knew at the outset that I was there.

16 There have becn some radiography field inspections that I've

17 conducted where I was present at the site, but the

18 radiographer didn't initially know who I was. So I would

19 observe radiography personnel doing operations and at some

20 point during that field inspection, I would announce to them

21 who I was.

22 JUDGE COTTER: Let me go back to the question that

23 interrupted both of us. That was how many times have you

24 observed Mr. Murray perform his radiographic duties?

O 25 WITNESS SKOV: None previous to the October 23,

_ . _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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1 1990 i action.
(O
\/ 2 JUDGE COTTER: So you have observed him twice.

3 WITNESS SKOV: I've observed him on two different

4 days only.

5 JUDGE COTTER: What prompted you to observe? Was

6 that caused by the October 9 finding of nine violations in

7 the paperwork of Fewell?

8 WITNESS SKOV: That was prompted by a finding by

9 the previous inspection conducted approximately two to three

10 weeks earlier that there needed to be a followup to that

11 particular inspection since there was some doubt by the

12 previous inspection personnel that the program was being

T 13 operated in full compliance with NRC requirements.[ j.u
14 There was an additional reason for conducting that

15 particular inspection, and that was for the reason of

16 following up on an allegation.

17 JUDGE COTTER: How many radiographic firms are

18 there in Hawaii?

19 WITNESS SKOV: There are currently three.
,

20 JUDGE COTTER: How many radiographers are there?

21- WITNESS SKOV: I believe there are approximately

22 six radiographer personnel that would be authorized to

23 perform radiography.

24 JUDGE COTTER: How many of them have you

O|

25 observed?

.- _ -. . . . _ _ - - - . _ _ .
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1 WITNESS SKOV Of the radiography personnel that

2 are. currently authorized to perform radiography, the only

3 person that I've observed is Mr. Murray. There have been

4 other radiographers working for firms in llawaii in the past

5 that I have observed doing field radiography.

6 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Joukof f, let ine direct the same

7 kinds of questions to you. Have you been involved in any

8 other observation,'yourself, of Mr. Murray?

9 WITNESS JOUKOFF: No. The only operations of

10 field RT of Mr. Murray, field radiography of Mr. Murray were

11 made on October _23 and 25, 1990.

12 JUDGE COTTER: llave you been involved in

13 observations of other radiographers-here in llawail?

14 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Yes,-on one other occasion.

15 JUDGE COTTER: lias your office or anyone from your

16 office donc any other observations of radiographers in the
i

17 State of flavail?

18 WITNESS JOUKOFF: My office has conducted other

19 investigations of radiography firms for violation of NRC

20 rules and regulations in the Hawaiian Islands, but the only

21 surveillances that have ever been done have been done by me.

22 JUDGE COTTER: Let me ask either one or both of
!

23 you what you know about Mr. Murray's training.

24 Particularly, has NRC ever conducted any examination or

O 25 observation in connection with Mr. Murray's training?

____,..,-m.m_._______..,_._._____.__.__.__ _.._.__ _ _ _ _, _ a
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1 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I'll answer first sinco my

2 answer will probably be shorter. The knowledge that I havo
,

3 of Mr. Murray's training is through the review of his

4 training records with Fowell Geotechnical, Limited and on

5 other -- I wouldn't call it training, but there was another

6 NRC inspection done by NRC inspectors that involved his

7 demonstrating his ability to conduct radiography or

8 explaining to our inspectors how he would go about doing

9 field radiography, the results of which are contained in an

10 NRC inspection report.

11 JUDGE COTTER: Do you know when that was dono?

12 WITNESS JOUKOFF: The inspection was on October 4

() 13- or 5 of 1990. The report was issued at the end of October

14 of 1990. Other than that, that's all the knowledge that I

15 have of his training.

16 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, I have copies of that

17 inspection report, if you would like to soo it or have it

18 introduced into the record.

19 JUDGE COITER: I think we have to review the

20 bidding on all those exhibits. You've got quito a packagop
1

21 that has been spread around in the course of discovery and I

22 think we're going to need to look at which ones of those

23 things should be added to the record formally. ,

24 Mr. Skov, can you add anything to that?

O 25 WITNESS SKOV: There's very little to add to that.

-- _ - _ . - - . - . . - . -- .- -- - _ - .
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1 The only experience that I have with Mr. Hurray's
(
k- 2 qualifications would bo those that were provided in thes

3 license application.

4 JUDGE COTTER In the paper record back in Region

5 V.

6 WITNESS SKOV That's correct.

7 JUDGE COTTER Is my memory correct that the

8 discovery papers indicate that Mr. Hurray should have boon

9 audited in at 1 cast two consecutive quarters and was not?

10 That is that the performance of his duties should have boon

11 examined ~by his employer?

12 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, I bo11ove I've found

(V~'T
13 that particular reference.

14 JUDGE COTTER: You might just describe it.

15 MR. BACHMANN: This is an inspection report of an

16 inspection that was conducted October 4, 1990. It was sent

17 out under a cover letter dated October 25, 1990. On the

18 first page of it, under the heading "Results," it says "non-

19 apparent violations and no deviations woro identified during
i

20 the inspection. The apparent violations are summarized as

21 follows," and then A roads "The radiographer was not audited

22 between February 10, 1990 and June 1, 1990, a period in

23 excess of four months. Radiography was conducted frequently

24 during these dates."O
'' 25 That is a summary of the statement. It indicates;

!



112

1 that there is a -- yes. Section III of the report has a

2 more lengthy discussion of the internal audit program. What

3 I read was the summary.

4' JUDGE COTTER: All right. Does comport with you

5 gentlemen's understanding of when Mr. Murray was or was not

6 ' audited?

7 WITNESS SKOVt Yes. The same inspection report

-

8 -that I'm'looking at now indicates the same period of time,-

9 between May'10, 1990 and June 1, 1990.-

10 -JUDGE COTTER: The reference that Mr. Bachmann

11 .just made.said February 10, 1990'to June 1, 1990.-

12: WITNESS _SKOV I'm sorry. Correction. February

-13 10, 1990 to June 1,.1990.

14 JUDGE COTTER: Do you know whether there was any

15 audit of Mr. Murray after June 1, 1990 by Fewell?

16 WITNESS _JOUKOFF: If it please the Court, I can

17 look through'some records. I believe there was, Your Honor.
-

'18 JUDGE COTTER: If you would.

19' (Pause.)

20 JUDGE COTTER: As a matter of clarification, Mr.

21 Bachmann, on that section from this October 25 cover letter,

'22 including the-report. The inspection on October 4, the

23 reference is'to "the radiographer." Am I correct in

24 assuming that that refers to Mr. Murray?

25 MR. BACHMANN: That is correct, sir.

:
|

i:
., .. .- . . - ~ . ~ . . . . . . . - . , - . . . . . . . _ . . , ,,._....-,__,..,.,m---. m.___,,,,._,----,,_~.. . . , -. .,,,-...,,m--...-,--,,- -
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I-1 JUDGE COTTER: At that time, did not Powell have

k/ 2 two radiographers?

3 MR. HACHMANN: I've been informed that at that

4 time, that orly Mr. Murray was actually performing

5 radiogreiphy . I also would like to add that Mr. Gary Martin >

6 is listed as Radiation Safety Officer at that time.

7 JUDGE COTTER: I 800. So while he could perform

8 radiography, he was not listed as a radiographer.

9 MR. BACHMANN: That is my understanding, Your

10 Honor.

11 WITNESS SKOV! Excuse me, Your Honor. Mr. Gary

12 Martin is authorized also as a radiographer on the licenso.

[''J) 13 JUDGE COTTER Okay. His name is on the --
\-

14 WITNESS SKOV Yes. But he has not routinely boon

15 performing radiography.

16- JUDGE COTTER: So that there's no question in

17 anybody's mind that when this refers to "the radiographer,"

18 it is referring to Mr. Murray, because, in fact, Mr. Martin

19 was not doing radiographic work.

20 WITNESS'SKOV Yes. In the last inspection

21- report, where the activities relate to the October 23 and 25

22 inspection, where the report refers to "the radiographer,"

.23 it is referring to Mr. Murray only.

24 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you.
(D

- 25 WITNESS JOUKOFF Your Honor, during the course of

|

|
?. . .- . . . . . . . _. . . . . _ - . _ _ .
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1 my investigation involving Fewell Geotechnical, Limited, I

\ <

2 reviewed documents indicating that Mr. Murray had
|
!

.3 < radiographer and-assistant quarterly audits on December 27, |

i

4- 1989, February 10, June 1 and July 20, 1990.

5 JUDGE COTTER Do you know what the nature of

6 those audits were?

.7 WITNESS JOUKOFFt' The nature of the audits, to the
,

8. best of my knowledge, is the Radiation Safety Officer, Mr.- I
._

|
9, Martin, going out into the field with Mr. Murray and-

10 observing him during an actual radiographic operation,- r

11 utilizing'a checksheet which contains requirements, license
t

12 requirements that Mr. Martin would observe Mr. Murray and
,

j ) 13 . check off that he was performing the 1-icense conditions

14 correctly.
7

15 JUDGE COTTER: Do you of any other -- well, let me

16 back up. I know you-have problems with your investigations
.

17 in terms of what is disclosable and not disclosable, but you

18- indicated that there was an allegation. Was the allegation

19 E directed at Mr. Murray? |

20 WITNESS JOUKOFFt I would hatte to confer with my

21 counsel before I answered that, if I could. ;

-22' JUDGE' COTTER: Please do.
.

!
23- WITNESS JOUKOFF: Thank you, Your Honor.

24 JUDGE COTTER: We'll go off the record for'a

O
25 moment and let counsel confer.

;:

C.A.~.. _ _._.___, . . _ . _ . . . . _ . _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ ..__._._ _ _ _. . . _ . - . . _ . _.2,_.,_, , _ . . . _ . . , _-
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1 [ Witness and counsel for.NRC conferring off the j
/ !

( 2 -record.) |
r

3 JUDGE COTTER On the record, j

4 WITNESS JOUKOFF The NRC Region V staff received f
5- information from an alleger that Mr. Murray was not

6 conducting radiography in compliance with the conditions of

7 10 CFR and NRC rules and regulations. j-

8 JUDGE COTTER: Had there been -- let me rephrase
|

9 that. Was that the first occasion upon which any question f
10 of Mr.-Murray's conduct of his duties was raised?

,

11 WITNESS-JOUKOFF I can recall that two NRC-

-12 investigators assigned to the Region V office came to the

() -13 -Hawaiian Islands--in approximately-March of 1990, at which-
|

14 time _I know they contacted Mr. Murray. Unfortunately, I'm-

15- not familiar with what the circumstances were surrounding

16' .that, Your Honor.

17 JUDGE COTTER: But so far as you know, there

la' weren't any other questions raised as to his competence.

19 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I don't know the answer to your
|-

|- 20 question. I'm sorry.
I

'

21' JUDGE _ COTTER: If I understand correctly, there--

22- were some other investigations going on at the same time and

23: -it might well have involved Mr. Murray's other employer.

24 WITNESS JOUKOFF? I beg your pardon? I didn't-
|

25 understand you, Your Honor.
-

-.--,--;>;,-- .u,,_.-u.- _ . . . _ _ . - _ . _ , _ _ _ - . _ . . . _ ., . - . , - _ - . _ . . . . . _ . . - _,
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1 JUDGE COTTER: I guess what I'm driving at is that
,

2 so far as you or Mr. Skov know or the records disclose,

3 there has been no other accusation or e.llegation of

4 deficiency with respect to Mr. Murray's performance of his

5 duties.

6 WITNESS JOUKOFF: To the best of my knowledge,

7 there has not been.

8 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Skov, in your professional

9 opinion, how important is the licensco's direction to its

10 employees in the quality of performance in their work?

11 WITNESS SKOV: I'm sorry. I didn't hear the first

12 part of your question.

13 JUDGE COTTER: I said in your professional()
14 opinion, how important is the licensee's carrying out of its

15 responsibilities under the license, how important is that to

16 the quality of performance of its employees?

17 WITNESS SKOV: I would consider it to be very

18 important-

19 JUDGE COTTER: Obviously, one of the fundamental

20 issues that we're looking at here is where does the blame

21 lie if, in fact, there is a finding of a failure to follow

22 NRC regulations in the performance of radiographic work. So

23 I'm somewhat concerned that Mr. Murray may be taking a

24 disproportionate share of the blame in the course of the

O 25 conduct of this licensed work. That's what I'm driving at.

- _ _ _ . _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ - _ __ _ _ ___ -
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1 WITNESS SKOV: Well, during my inspection, thoro

2 was no indication from the licensco management that they had

3 over instructed Mr. Murray not to follow the operating and

4 cmorgency procedures and the NRC regulations.

5 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sure they didn't tell him to

6 jump off the Pali oither, but you've got to give mo

7 something a little better than that. Let me ask you this.

8 In your judgment, did the licenseo carry out its

9 responsibilities with respect to Mr. Murray in terms of

10 adequately, in terms of training and auditing and

11 ronitoring?

12 WITNESS SKOV: As far as I could toll, Your Honor,

(} 13 during the -- as a result tf my inspection, I believe that

14 Fewell had carried out their responsibilities with respect

15 to the training of Mr. Murray in the proper conduct of

16 radiographic operations. There was never any hint that

17 Fewell was derelict in their duty as far as instructing Mr.

18 Fewell in the proper way to conduct radiogrt?hy.

19 JUDGE COTTER: I think you misspoke. You meant

i 20 Mr. Hurray. Instructed Mr. Murray.

21 WITNESS SKOV: Sorry.

22 JUDGE COTTER: Let no go back to some of your
I

l

23 specific testimony earlier, Mr. Skov. I think there are a'

24 couple of questions on the number 12 in Item 3 of ti.e,

(~h
'

\~ 25 November 2 letter, the 12 observations. Did you keep any

|

. _ - . ._ . . _ _ - _ . . --_ _ _ _ _ _-
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1 Written notes or anything at the time that you were
(-)
V '2 observing Mr.-Murray on October 237

3 'UTNESS SKOV: I did not make any notes during the.

4 inspection. No, Your Honor.

5 JUDGE COTTER: Where did the number 12 come from?

6 WITNESS SKOV: The ntimber came from an estimate of

7 the number of exposures that he made, which I believed to

8 have been at least 12; but I did not count, actually count

9 the number of exposures that he had made on the 23rd.

10 JUDGE COTTER: I take it when he went out on a

11 particular job that there were not a specific number of

12 welds to be examined in a particular timeframe, is that

/O 13 correct, or is there some record that says on the morning of
|- L.)

14 October 23, I.'m going to do X number of wolds?

15 WITNESS JOUKOFF: My experience in this, Your

16 Honor, is that there is a report that is completed after

17 radiographic operations are done. This is-a report that is

18 not completed for NRC requirements, but it is a report of --

19 an analysis of the radiographs made to the various piping

20 codes. And that report shows the number of exposures that

21 are made on a particular day on a particular job and then

22 tracks to the reading of the radiograph for the acceptance

23' or rejection of the quality of the welding.

24 Those reports we have reviewed in the past and I

25 believe we have one for October 23, 1990, which shows more

___ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ _
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1 than 12 exposures being made on that day,
,

fT
L( / - 2 JUDGE COTTER: Is that likely where the number 12

3 came from? Are you saying you have an independent

4 recollection?

5 WITNESS SKOV: That's an independent confirmation
,

6 of my recollection.

7 JUDGE COTTER: During the period that you observed

8 Mr. Murray on October 23 at this site, how long a period was

9 that? How long was he there and was it morning or evening?

10 What time of day was it?

11 WITNESS SKOV: It was in the afternoon, Your

12 Honor.

l')\ 13 WITNESS JOUKOFF: If I could refer to tha writeup'

's,

14 that I did on that date, Your Honor, which I bcilow-> has

15 been previously submitted to the Board by Mr. Bachmann. It

16 was between upproximately 2:45 p.m. and 3:36 p.m. on October

17- 23, 1990.

18 JUDGE COTTER: Was Mr. Furray doing radiographic

19 work in the morning?

20 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Of the 23rd?

21 JUDGE COTTER: Yes.

! 22 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I do not know.
1

23 JUDGE COTTER: Was he doing radiographic work on
1

| f.
24 the 24th?

l>

- 25 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I did not quec- no him on what

._. - __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - .
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1 :- he did;on the:24th, Your_. Honor,_x.
a im

\ !J 2 JUDGE: COTTER: . DS either of you know?-- '

-3 . WITNESS:SKOV: I do not - know,: ~ stir - Honor.'

,

'4- JUDGE-COTTER: One of you responded _ earlier to'a.

-5- question from Mr. Murray that, if I understood you
'

-!
6 ' correctly, the sense of it was that this-was the only

7. radiographic work that.he did on non-supervised plant

8 grounds 1during this period, is tha't correct?
Tli

-9- WITNESS JOUKOFF: No, My response was in
,

::

10 reference to' a question from Mr. Murray as to why we picked !

11: this locationLto do the surveillance._ The answer was

--

L12? because.in'my. experience out here, because we have attempted:-

[( L13 -surveillancesEin the past, both myself and.other

14 investigators from-my office, constitutes a situation where l

15: the NRC has directicontrol'to make: observations without'

16- 2havihg to go through company representatives of oil-

17~ 1 refineries,s pipeline projects, or.other such personnel,7

-18 which we feel typically in the past have_ minimized our

119 ability to observe a radiographer without his knowing that.

_ e're present.{ .20 w
-

i:

I21 , JUDGE COTTER: With respect to Item 5 of the

22 November order, November 2-order, it charges failure to

"
. 2 3, prevent entry into the restricted area of individuals other-

124 than radiographers and radiographers' assistants. Mr. Skov,,
.

~

25 what do you expect a radiographer to do other than posting

1

7

v-. *
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1 the area?

2 WITNESS SKOV: I would expect the radiographer to

3 restrict the access, keep out individuals other than

4 radiographers and assistant radiographers.

5 JUDGE COTTER: I know, but how does he do it?

6 WITNESS SKOV: By warning the individuals not to

7 enter the restricted area before the source is exposed.

8 JUDGE COTTER: Suppose he's in the middle of

9 exposing the source.

10 WITNESS SKOV: If he's in the middle of exposing a

11 source, he would -- the radiographer would have to warn away

12 the individuals to immediately leave the area or, if

13 necessary, retract the source if the individuals did not()
14 stop entering the area.

15 JUDGE COTTER: I guess I find this a very fuzzy

16 responsibility to prevent entry into an area. You can put

17 ropes up and you can post areas and that sort of thing.

18 Then you're supposed to do your work.

19 WITNESS SKOV: The posting of the radiation

20 boundary or the restricted area boundary is only meant to

21 warn individuals of the presence of radiography and the

22 presence of radiation. It is not intended to prevent

23 individuals from actually crossing the boundary. The only

way that can be done is to have surveillance of the job site24

O 25 and to actively prevent individuals from not only entering

- - ___ _ _ _____ _ _ ,
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1 the restricted area, but also the high radiation area.
,,

N/ 2 JUDGE COTTER: I understand that, Mr. Skov, but my

3 mother always taught me you couldn't do two things at once

4 and do either one of them well. If, in fact, you're looking
;

5 at a survey instrument, for example, and you're surveying |

6 the circumference of the device or the -- sorry, I've |
|

7 forgotten the terminology -- the guide tube or something |

8 like that, and somebote comes walking througi the area.

9 Then it seems to me that you're placing the kind of

10 obligation on them that requires some sort of rule of

h

11 reason.

12 So it would seem to me, if I understand correctly,

() 13 we have something like six people, is it a total of six

14 pnople who violated that boundary on October 23?

15 WITNESS SKOV: That's correct, Your Honor.

16 JUDGE COTTER: How many of these, in your

17 judgment, did Mr. Murray have a reasonable opportunity to
4

18 shoo away, if you will?
4

19 WITNESS SKOV: He had a reasonable opportunity to

20 keep away all of the individuals because he was not doing

21 any surveys. He was not performing any other activity while

22 those individuals had entered the restricted area. So ho

23 had every opportunity to prevent those individuals from
.

24 entering that area.
-f h-'

- 25 JUDGE COTTER: Of the six, how does it brcak down?

.
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|
1 Who were they?

O
\- 2 WITNESS SKOV: Two of the individuals were Finley

3 Testing Laboratory employees who were working as helpers to

4 Mr. Murray and the other four individuals were unidentified.

5 They were construction workers.

6 JUDGE COTTER: Were they people who simply were

7 passing through on their way to do something else?

8 WITNESS SKOV: Some of the individuals were simply

9 passing through or walking up to the area and looking into

10 the trench or, in the case of two forklift operators, they

11 were actually performing a work activity in that ares.

12 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Your Honor, if it pleasa the

f )i 13 Court, the citation on the six were only -- we only cited
%

14 that the source was out at these particular times, not that

15 these people walked through the rectricted area boundary

16 ilth the source in the retracted mode into the camera. And

17 in these instances, the source was out and, in fact, Mr.

18 Skov and I observed Mr. Murray looking directly at the

19 forklift operators and waiting for them to finish loading

20 palates.

21 And then when this went on for a period of ten to

22 15 seconds or 20 seconds, they weren't doing it fact and

23 pulling back out of the restricted area, he actually reached

24 down and cranked the source out knowing that they're there

a 25 loading palates in the restricted area.

,

- . - _ _ - _ - _ . _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _- - _ - - _ _ - .
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- 1 So the citation on the six is'all,for people that-

;f3
ls /i 2 were'in there with the source out. We're not citing for-_an

,

!

'3 Larea where people just walked through with-the source in the [

'4 camera.
,

5' JUDGC COTTER:. How-long were the two forklift
-

:

6 ' operators'actually within the boundary?

7 WITNESS JOUKOFF - I would estimate that they were

8' there'for approximately a minute total, a minute to a

9 minute-and-a-half.

10 - JUDGE COTTER: Each or total?

'll WITNESS JOUKOFF: -There were two of them together.

~12 The'two individuals were together. It was one instance with

( L13- two individuals together on a forklift.

14 JUDGE COTTER: How about the one other worker?I -

-15 WITNESS JOUKOFF: There was one worker who walked

16 by the open trench on the north side'on the dirt road area,

17-1 .and he just walked by with the source exposed. He was
'

L18 -walking at a normal-pace. I don't know how to quantify what

:19 that would be in seconds, but he wasn't running and he was
,

20 'not shuffling. He was walking at a normal pace.
T

21 One welding inspector came and stood-at the edge
.o

E 22' .of the trench for a. period of approximately a minute,
-

'23 looking~down into the trench while the source was out. And

- the two Finley employees were.inside the restricted area
/~h '

I 25 both with the-source exposed and the source unexposed during

'
s

, ,wr w . -,, m. ~ -, , , - - , , - , . - - -



,

125

1 the entire time that we had him under surveillance.
,

\s/ 2 JUDGE COTTER: Do either of you -- in your two or

3. three dozen observations, Mr. Skov, have you ever run across

4 comparable situations or activities like that under

5 examination here?

6 WITNESS SKOV: I have observed radiographic

7 activities where radiographers were not performing various -

8 - were not complying with the various requirements, such as

9 locking cameras after each radiographic exposure or not

10 performing a radiation survey, or they would do it

11 improperly, would perform a survey improperly.

12 I believe this is the first instance that I can

_ f ')T
13 recall where a radiographer has failed to comply with many

s_
14 different requirements, 10 CFR 34 or license requirements.

15 JUDGE COTTER: Have any of those other

16 radiographers who you've observed ' falling to meet regulatory

17 requirements, have any of them ever been suspended?

18 WITNESS SKOV: No, sir.

19 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I might have an addition on that

20 same line, Your Honor.

21 JUDGE COTTER: Please.

22 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Thank you. The other

23 surveillance that I did in Hawaii led to a radiographer of

24 another radiographic company here being removed from the NRCgg
U 25 license.
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1 JUDGE COTTER: Let me go to one other arca that

\- 2 you addressed on direct. Again, on the November 2 order, at

3 the bottom of Page 3 and the top of Page 4, I believe your

4 testimony with respect to Mr. Murray's demonstrating to NRC

5 personnel the survey procedures he stated that he had used.

6 That demonstration was not, if I understand correctly, done

7 in support of an affirmative statement. It was simply your

8 observation of how he handled the equipment when you were

9 conducting your own surveys, is that correct?

10 WITNESS JOUKOFF That is correct, Your Honor.

11 Mr. Murray was first questioned and he responded verbally to

12 what his procedures were.

() 13 JUDGE COTTER: I understand that, but the handling

14 of the equipment and the following of procedures during that

15 period was not in itself done to deceive him, is that

16 correct?

17 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Absolutely not. He was just

18 asked to put the source out so we could make some radiation

19 measurements.

20 JUDGE COTTER: On that same subject of false

21 information, if I understand correctly, neither of you took

22 . notes at the time that you interviewed Mr. Murray on October

23 25 when you came down from taking the video, is that

24 correct?

25 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Yes, Your Honor. I took notes.

_ _. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _
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J

,. 1: I have' handwritten:notesLon what he told'meLat that' time,-

f'~~f
91 \-/.- 2- LMr.LSkov did the' questioning.- I wrote it down.-

3 . JUDGE COTCER: Would you tell me do.you have those

4' notes available?

5 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I have them right here, Your

6 Honor.

-71 . JUDGE 1 COTTER : Would you look-at-them and tell me

=_ hat you recorded that you thought was'specifically8' w

9: deceitful?
_

10 [ Pause.)'

~11: WITNESS JOUKOFF: Bear with me a minute. I have.

12 to-find it amongst all my field notes.

313: (Pause.)

~ 14 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Your Honor, I have before me.two-

-15 different-documents. One is a series of handwritten' field

[16: _ notes that I made on October 25, 1990 when Mr. Skov --

- 17-: JUDGE COTTER:- That's_the only_one'I'm interestedg -

. ..

-in .18:
'

'

19- WITNESS JOUKOFF: That one- is very hard; to read in

320 : scribble.

_21 JUDGE COTTER: I'm not_ interesting in reading it.,
,

. -

- 2 2 -; -I'ur interested in you telling me what it says.
II'

23' WITNESS JOUKOFF: What it-says is, at the top, it
,

24- says 10/25/90 and then it says "did stop us from entering

| O
25 radiation area upon approach. Tom Murray showed us yellow

'
. .
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6r~T;._
,1 survey;neter,| working _for FGE,-Fewell Geotechnical. =

.

bM 2 Engineering, driving Finley's truck-today."

3 JUDGE COTTER: I don't want to know all that.

4. stuff. All I.want~to know is what in there-specifically'

5 refers!to something that would support this_ grounds _for the' .

6 statement'iri the order that Mr. Murray gave NRC false

7_ information concerning his actions.

-8 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Mr. Murray was questioned by Mr.
.

3 Skov regarding the entry of unauthorized ~ individuals into

L10 the restricted area, those being non-radiographer or

31 assistant radiographer personnel. And Mr. Murray responded

: 12 that'that'had never happened at any time. Mr. Murray was

y[D--U *13 questioned-by Mr. Skov regarding his conducting of surveys, ,

?

14- of the survey _ camera between RT exposures, and Mr. Murray

!15 ' stated that he did perform such surveys between exposures. '

16 Mr.'Murray was asked by Mr. --

17- JUDGE COTTER: It's clear from your recollection'

18i Ithat'Mr. Murray wasn't talking-generally, he was talking-

19' about specifically what had taken place within the last 45

20 minutes.

- 21 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Yes. We were asking him

22 'specifically about that day. Do you want me to continue,

23 Your Honor? Murray was asked by Skov to describe how Murray

24 conducts surveys, and Mr. Murray stated that the end of eachfg

(_)
25 radiographic exposure, he would crank in the RT source, take

. ,_ . . . -- -. . - . .
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1 a survey meter and look at the meter as he walked up to the
O-) 2 RT camera. Murray stated that on thic date, on October 25,

3 1990, he was obtaining survey results of three MR per hour

4 near the camera with the RT source retracted into the

5' camera.

6 JUDGE COTTER: Did you take that to be untrue?

7 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I had just watched him not

8 conduct any surveys of the camera at all.

9 JUDGE COTTER: I mean that last part. You said

10 something about him getting a three MR reading.

11 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I found it hard to believe he

12 was getting a three MR reading when 1 just watched him

/~'T 13 through the video camera not taking any surveys. But at
V

14 that point in time, you see, we were in transit for a period

15 of time coming down from the bluff. So it was possible that

16 while Special Agent Lynn Meara was running the camera that

17 he might have made a survey.

18 So I didn't know until that night when I watched

19 the video that no surveys had been made on that date.

20 JUDGE COTTER: How much time is missing from --in

21 the total elapsed time from the time that you started taking

22 the video until you shut the camera off, how much time is

23 missing where -- the camera, i think, was shut off

24 periodically or was not pointing at Mr. Murray at all.

25 WITNESS JOUKOFF: There was only one time that the

_____ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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,

camera was-shut;off, and that was during-tho' setup-l'-

2 procedure,_but before the first chot was cranked out,

3- because.it'was getting tedious running the film with
~

4_ b'asically/nothing going on.
q

5- When the first exposure was rade, the camera was

6- back on and the camera stayed on continuously until such i

=7 time that Mr.-Skov and I are observed walking on on the

8 -- : video. It'was never turned off. !
-

9 JUDGE COTTER: Okay. Is there anything_else in

10 your notes?-.I w' ant you to be looking at your notes now, not

11 -at that report.

; - 12 WITNESS JOUKOFF: Yes. In my notes it says that

|
13 Mr. Murray confirmed for Mr. Skov that he did lock the.

|- 14 camera _after every radiographic exposure. _.And Mr. Skov j

15 asked Mr. Murray to show him how the radiographic camera is

16 to'beslocked and Mr. Murray'demonatrated for Mr. Skov the

[ 17- locking procedure on how to lock the radiographic camera. j
_

,

18 JUDGE COTTER: You don't consider that to be a

-19 falsehood, do you?

20- WITNESS JOUKOFF: No. It's just an add-on to what

l' -21 I just said about locking the comera. It was demonstrated-

22 in the field on that day.

-23 JUDGE COTTER: Okay.

24 WITNESS JOUKOFF: I believe that's it, Your Honor.

O,

. 25 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you,

i-
u
|
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1 - JUDGE LAM: I b sve questions for Mr. Skov. The
-

(_) 2 Fewell license allows up to 100 curies for the source.

3 During the job situation on October 25 and the subsequent
.

4 occasion, how much act'ivity was in that source?

5- WITNESS SKOV: The amount of activity, Your Honor,

6 in the source would have been approximately 54 curies of

7 iridium-192.

8 JUDGE LAM: With that amount of activity, what, in

9 _your expert opinion, would be the maximum credible dose to

10 the radiographer and'to the general public if there were an

11 accident, by which I mean if the source was not fully

12 retracted and the radiographers Victorcen 400 model failed

13 to alarm, if he were to approach the source, exposed source
f'')T

,

i %,

14 that is, how much dose would he receive?

15 WITNESS SKOV: That's a difficult question to

16 answer because it would depend upon the actions that would

17 be taken by Murray in handling the camera and/or the source

18 directly, unknowingly or not knowing that the source was

19 still exposed.

20 JUDGE COTTER: Worst case scenario.

| 21 WITNESS SKOV: It's possible that he could -- a

!
1 22 radiographer could have received on the order of tens of

23 thousands of rads and received very serious skin burns to

24 his hand if he had manipulated the source or let's say the-s

t /
25 guide tube, not knowing that the source was still positioned''

|
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1 ini the guide tube.

O
1

1

?: JUDGE LAM: If you're talking about tens of

3' " thousands of rads, would that be life-threatening'to the

-4 radiographer?'

5_: _ WITNESS.SKOV: There would also be associated with-

6 that a whole_ body exposure of -- it's hard tc say. It- ,

7 depends on how long.the individual wo'11d be in the area,

8 working in the area exposed to the source. If he were in
,

9- 'the area, let's'say, for two or.three minutes, he could have -

: 10 ' received certainly tensLof. rads:of whole body exposure.

111 JUDGE LAM:- The aim of my question is reallyLto

12_ try to assess what is a threat to the radiographer and to

13 .the public.

14' WITNESS SKOV: There is a very significant threat

-15 to'the health-of the radiation worker in such cases, and
'

-3.- g

.(
16 these.have'been documented in-publications. One such

c17 . publication:would be NUREG-BR0024', titled-" Working Safely _in

'18 Gamma Radiography;" a training manual for industrial

~19- radiographers1which is published by:the_NRC. _It is also

20 enumerated _in another NRC publication, NUREG-BR0001 Volume

-21 1. That is_ titled-" Case Histories of Radiography Events,"-

22 also-published 1by.the NRC.

-23- Some very, very. serious radiation exposures have

24 resulted due'to radiography events. Even though the

25, population of radiographers constitutes only a small
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1 proportion of_ radiation! workers working-with licensed

2 . material, they have accounted-for over half of the

3 overexposures that have occurred.

:4 So.there;ista very:significant threat to the ;

;

5 _ health and safety of radiation workers, radiographers.

6- JUDGE LAM: Mr. Skov, based on your observation o'n

7. these=two occasions, would you categorize Mr. Murray's

:8 " deficiency"-in-his-conduct to-be more of a threat to
:

9 |himself than-the general.public? l2

-

i

'10. WITNESS SKOV:. Yes, Your Honor. I would classify
a

11 it asimore of a' threat to --~from what'I observed actually

12 !taking place on both October 23 and October 25, I would ~

() - 13 consider that'the danger of radiation exposurefto_Mr. Murray

14 himself to be by far the worst case, even though there wero
,

~15 other individuals that had entered the restricted area and

16f potentially.could have received in excess of regulatory

|17'- : required exposures.. Most. definitely the greatest' danger was-

18 to Mr. Murray himself.

:n 19- JUDGE IAM: Then this leads to my final question.

20 What coes the NRC regulation -- the NRC regulation protects- -

;

21 -both the public and the radiographer. What is;the emphasis

22 of the agency'sLregulation in terms of protecting the ''

w
' 2 3. radiographer or protecting the public?4 4

- 24| WITNESS SKOV: The emphasis is in protecting both,

I .25 Your Honor.

n

., . . . , .. , . . -- , . - - - . . . - - - , ,
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1 JUDGE LAM: Thank you.

2 JUDGE COTTER: We have nothing further. Is there

3 anything further of these witnenses?

4 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, I have just one brief

5 question to clarify the record and then I will have nothing

6 further with these witnesses.

7 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

8 DY MR. BACHMANN:

9 Q Mr. Skov or Mr. Joukof f, earlier you wore asked by

10 Mr. Murray about hiF Wearing of the sitrvey meter with the

11 alarm on his belt. Do you recall that question?

12 A (Witness Skov.) Yes, I do.

13 Q The discussion centered around October 23, did it

14 not?

15 A [ Witness Skov.) That's correct.

16 Q Did he use that meter on the 25th?

17 A (Witness Skov.] That meter was not used on the

~e 25th. Mr. Murray had discovered, according to Mr. Murray,

19 that the device was malfunctioning and was, therefore, not

20 used.

21 Q So he had no alarm meter on his person on the

22 25th, is that correct?

23 A [ Witness Skov.] Well, on the 25th, he had an

24 alarm -- he had another alarming device which was a pocket

O
25 dosimeter,
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1 Q But it was not in any way a survey meter, was it?

2 A [ Witness Skov.) No, it was not.

3 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sorry. It was not in any way

4 what?

5 MR. BACHMANN: A survey meter on the 25th. If

6 there are no further questions, I would ask that the Board

7 excuse the witnesses.

8 JUDGE COTTER: You don't need to ask. We'll

9 decide when we want to do that. Mr. Murray, do you have

10 anything further?

11 MR. MURRAY: No, sir.

12 JUDGE COTTER: While we have these witnesses here,'

() 13 .it might be advisable --

14 MR. MURRAY: Excuse me.

15 JUDGE COTTER: You came up with a question?

16 MR. MURRAY: Yes.

17 RECROSS EXAMINATION

18 BY MR. MURRAY:

19 Q I just want to verify that this was the alarming

20 dosimeter that I was wearing on both those days. I know you

21 came down on the 25th and you checked it and took the serial

22 number, but do you recall this being worn also on the 23rd?

23 A (Witness Skov.) I cannot state categorically that

24 that is what -- that particular dosimeter that you're

iO 25 referring to there was worn on the 23rd.

|

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _
. .

._ __- _. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 Q This is the audible rate meter, sir. I know we
i

\_/ 2 discussed this. The rate meter, you know about the audible

3 rate meter, the new requirements and what this is supposed

4 to --

5 A [ Witness Skov.) Yes, I do.

6 Q And the intensity that this is supposed to alarm

7 at.

G A (Witness Skov.) Are you asking me what radiation

9 _ level it's supposed to alarm at?

10 Q Yes.

11 A [ Witness Skov.) The regulation states 500 MR per

12 hour.

['l 13 Q -Then this device here can be tested so you know
N.s

14 that it's working, it's operable. You're aware of that.

15 A [ Witness Skov.) That's correct.

16 MR. MURRAY: That's-all I wanted to ask. Thank

17 you, sir.

18 JUDGE COTTER: Anything further?

19 [No response.)

H2 O JUDGE COTTER: All right. There were a number of

21 documents that you made available, Mr. Bachmann. If you are

22 not going to offer them, it seems to me that while we have

23' these two witnesses here, it might be advisable'to make them

24 Board exhibits.. _

- 25 MR. BACHMANN: Do you require additional copies at

.
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]

1- this-time? I've got extra copies of the inspection reports.
,

\N-) 2 JUDGE COTTER: I was thinking of the following

3 documents; the October 25 letter, to which there have been

4 some questions. Do you have any extra copies of that? Why

5 don't we go off the record here for a minute.

6 (Discussion off the record.)

7 JUDGE COTTER: On the record. While we were off

8 the record, the following documents were marked as Board's

9 Exhibits 1 through 9.

10 (Board Exhibit Nos. 1 through

11 9, inclusive, were marked for

12 identification.]

[ 13 JUDGE COTTER: Exhibit 1 is the October 25, 1990
%_,)

14 letter from.R.H. Scarano, Director, Division of Radiation

15 Safety and Safeguards to Fewell Geotechnical Engineering,

16 Limited. It attaches an inspection on October 4, 1990

17 report consisting of six pages.

18 Board Exhibit No. 2 is a copy of the transcript of

19 a November 1, 1990 interview of Mr. Murray by Mr. Joukoff

20 and Mr. Skov. Exhibit No. 3 is 17 photographs of events

21 taking place on October 23, 1990, while Mr. Murray was

22 performing his radiographic duties.

23 Exhibit No. 4 is a November 16, 1990 letter to Mr.

24 Fewell from Ross A. Scarano, Director, Division of Radiation. -

O
25 Safety and Safeguards, subject NRC inspection report Nos.

l

l

_ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _
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li 030-30870/90-01 and'02. It's a two-page letter with a 13-

O-
.

:2: .page report of an-. inspection at Campbell Industrial Park and
.

3 Fewell Geotechnical Engineering,~a special inspection on

J4 October 23 and 25-26 and November:1 and 2 and.8, 1990.

5 Exhibit No. 5 is_a transcript of an enforcement-

6; meeting between Alan D. Johnson, Thomas'E.- Murray and Philip-

?? J.-Manly,' totalling _63 pages, including the notary public.

-8 certification. Exhibit No. 6 is a six-page. document titled

9 "Results of Field. Work," Fewell Geotechnical Engineering,

10- Limited. I'm sorry. -It's a three-page document so titled,

-111 -: signed Philip J. Joukoff. It is the results of field' work -

12 on-October- 23,-1990.

) 13 cExhibit.No. 7 is a similar document for results of

14- field work on. October 25, 1990, totalling 1three_pages and

-15 signed-by Mr. Joukoff. Exhibit.No. 8 is a December 17, 1990

_
1(i . Lletter.from Fewell Geotechnical Engineering, Limited.to the

17 Regional Administrator for Region V, totalling seven pages,_

18- . including-attachments.

~ 19 Exhibit-No. 9 is a Febrrary!7, 1991 letter _to
_

20- 'Fewell'Geotechnical Engineering, Limited,-titled " Subject of
_

21 Violation and Proposed Imposition of Civil Penalties-

.22 $20,000," NRC inspection report.Nos. 90-01 and|90-02. That
|

23. is a four-page letter with a seven-page attachment titled
s

'

24 " Notice of Violation and Proposed Imposition of CivilL gr-
ia

25 Penalty." >

;

'

I

I-
. . ~ _ - . . _ _ - - _ . . . - , _.
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t

Llt Is:there:anything further of.these two witnesses?
~

(~y -

!

[d I2 MR. BACHMANN: No, Your Honor.

3 JUDGE: COTTER: Thank you very much, gentlemen.;

,4 -You_.are excused'.

I5 (Witnesses excused.]

- 6' . JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Bachmann?

7: MR. BACHMANN: .'Yes, Your Honor. At this time, the--

[8 staff would; proceed on to the third and final'part of its
,

; 9'- _ direct case. As I. mentioned earlier, the first:two parts

10 were' concerned with the facts, the significance of the
'

'

11 * = facts, and the1 third part will be the' appropriateness of the

12- sanction. I now call as a witness Mr. James-Lieberman.

, hO
~

Whereupon,13
' LVL

14; JAMES LIEBERMAN, t

i

15 a witness, was called for examination by counsel on behalf-

16 of the Nuclear' Regulatory Commission, and, having been-first

17 ~ duly-' sworn,::was examined and' testified as follows:

18: JUDGE COTTER:- Please be seated,
,

t19- -

_ MR . BACHMANN: I have here a-document: consisting _

20| of'two.pages. "The title of it is James . Lieberman'. It is

':21 ? Mr..Lieberman's resume.- At-'this-time, it is not mys

L 22 intention-to offer it=into evidence. I would, however, like^

1

23 it to'be marked as Staff Exhibit 6 for identification.

24' (Staff Exhibit No. 6 was
I 25 marked for identification.)
|

1. ,

i

-

. - - , - - - . . , - - - ,,,
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'
~

-- -1- LJUDGE COTTER: I'm not'sure that I completed the
p

_

ikk) f2' loop on the Board's exhibits. I should say that they shall

3 tua received in evidence, l

1

-4 [ Board Exhibit Nos. 1 through-

5. 9, inclusive, were received

6 into evidence.)

-7 DIRECT EXAMINATION

8. BY.MR. BACHMANN: )

9 - Q Mr.-Lieberman, would you state for.the record your.

10- nane and-your position at.the Nucinar Regulatory Commission?

11' A - My name is James Lieberm60 I'm Director of the

12 NRC Office of' Enforcement.

-

#

- 13 Q: Mr. Lieberman, in your position as--Director-of the

14- Office of Enforcement, can you tell the Board: generally, but-

-15 ' briefly, what yoLr duties entail?

16L A As a Director of Enforcement, I'm responsiblo:for
,

17 'managingiand implementing the-Commission's enforcement ;

18 -program and primarily managing and11mplementing'the:,c

21 9 escalated enforce.4ent activities of the Commission. - That's

20f the civil penalties and orders that the Commission issues.
l

. 21 Q .Mr. Lieberman, would it be correct to.say that'tho
.

|

221 -sanction imposed in the'Fewell case; that is, the suspension~

23 of Mr. Murray from the Fewell license for three years; was ,

[ 24 -essentially your decision?

I .

! - 25 A That is correct. Well, Mr. Thompson, the Deputy

- _ _ - _ , _ _ . _ - . - __
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- 1 . Executive-Director for Nuclear' Materials Safety, Safeguards
..

:(
s - 2 and Operations Support, issued the order. It was my

3. responsibility to develop the order in' coordination-with '

4 Region:V, the Office ~of Nuclear Materials Safety and
_

.

5 . Safeguards, and the. Office of General Counsel, to put this

6~ recommendation together, and I provided it.to Mr. Thompson.

7 He adopted it on my recommendation.

8- Q Mr. Lieberman, would you explain to the Board how

19 you formed.your. recommendation to Mr. Thompson; that is, the i

10' three-year' suspension of Mr. Murray?

11 'A Let me first start by referring to Section 3 of
,

~

:12 the order. Section.3 of the order describes our views that

13 --the violations and'the actions committed by Mr.-Murray were

'14 willful. .By willful, let me explain. Mr. Murray was
~

-

' - clearly an experienced radiographer. .He had been trained in

16- order to become a radiographer. Under.a license of the

17 Commission, you have to be-trained and tested, and he didg

18t that.,

19 He has a full understanding of how to perform

20 radiography. ~ October 4, during inspection,-he explained to 3

'

-- 21 the NRC' inspectors how to perform radiography and what the

i 22= : procedures are in performing radiography, and he did-that

23 properly. Again, on-October 25, following the observations

|. O
24 by Mr. Skov and Mr. Joukoff, he again explained how to do

.

25 radiography-and demonstrated how to do radiography and

--_ __ _______. .- . _. ... . .. .- . .
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111 Texplained what-he did on'_that'particular day, and the <

2 -| explanation he provided was a proper explanationLon how.to

. - 31 .do radiography.

4- Again,_on November 1, when he was interviewed.

5- junder oath'by Mr. Joukoff and Mr. Skov, he again explained =i

_ .6 - .in detail on how to do radiography. Cleary, he understands- -

'7 how to_do radiography.. However, repeatedly on October _23

8L and-October 25, he failed to perform a number of'
,

-9 requirements in-the performance of radiography, especially.

10 in'the surveying of the guide tube and the camera, which is,_

111 in my point of view,.the most significant violation of-the

12- ones we've discussed today, because the only way-to-assure

L/~'t 113: that you know;where_the source is is by.doing a survey.-

V
14 The Commission recently, in promulgating new

15 regulations for radiography that took effect January 10,
,

16- 1991,-indicated that in radiography, where only four percent
r

171 of the radiation workers are radiographers, that;they-
-

: 18 - account.for 18 percent of the-exposures in both-NRC

19 jurisdiction and agreement states.

20 In fact, they indicated.that in the time period q

21: between 19 -- I guess the decade ending in 1984, that more

h- '22 .than one-half of_the overexposures greater than five' rems to

23 the whole body or 75 roms to the extremities, and almost 60

,. ; '24 percent of the overexposures greater than 25 rems to the

y ~. 25 whole body and 375 rems to the extremities are accounted for
!

, . .. ._. __ __ _ _.



. _ _ _ _ _ _ _

143

1 from radiography.
!
Ns 2 In fact, they point out that more than 25 percents

3 of all overexposures within NRC jurisdiction is accounted

4 for through radiography. What I'm reading from is a

5 statement of consideration for the rule, it changes the Part

-6 34 that appeared in the Federal Register on January 10,

7 1990.

8. This Federal Register Notice also described a

9 number of incidents involving radiography, and the

10 Commission noted that all of these conditions, these are

11 conditions of all the overexposures, could be recognized by

12 performing a radiation survey after each radiographic

| f) 13 exposure, to verify that the source is properly returned to
v

14 its shielded position.

15 In my way of thinking, when you're performing

16 radiography and you fail to do a survey of the guide tube

17 and camera, I equate, and this may be over-simplification,

18 but I equate to driving down a highway, a superhighway,

19 going in the wrong direction on a moonless night going 60

20 miles an hour, you're flying blind. You can't smell it, you

|

| 21 can't hear it, you can't feel it.
!

22 The only way to know for sure that you know where
l'

23 the source is is by doing a survey. In the past year, we

24 had a situation where a radiographer failed to do a survey,,e
\ )

25 didn't appreciate that the source was disconnected in the~'

._ _ _ -_ . .
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1 guide tube. He carried the guido' tube around his neck and
-

'

2 as he was carrying it, the source fell out of the-guide

3 tube.

4 That person received approximately 6,000 rems to

5 the back of his neck. That could have been prevented by

6 doing an appropriate survey. And there are countless other

7 cases whert radiographers have been overexposed because they

8 failed to make a survey.

*
9 So we consider this very significant. So going

10 back to this order, the man understands what the
t

11 requirements are, he repeatedly violated them. When you

12 look at the tape, his actions were deliberate and careful.

h 13 There doesn't appear to be any hurrying. He knew what he #

14 was doing and he didn't do it right.

15 We can only conclude that these weren't

16 inadvertent actions, but these were willful actions. In

117 addition, when he explained what he did on that day to Mr.

18 Joukoff and Mr. Skov, he didn't describe what he actually

19 do. He provided erroneous information. He can only

20 conclude that he provided false information. He did that

21 'again on November 1 when he was under oath.

22- This leads, to us, to be a simple question of lack

23 of integrity. Integrity is very important for radiography.

. 24 our inspection program is an audit type program. We inspect

25 radiographers approximately once a year, absent allegations.
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1 ;When'we do inspect radiographers, it is often-difficult to. . . .y

(21 -|do-an inspection-of'the actual radiography. Much of our

!
13 - inspections:are records which really don't reflect how

4' radiographers|actually do the job.

5- ;We've tried rec 6nt'.y to do more unobserved

6; . radiography becauseLmost radiographers are trainedLand ,

'
-

,

-7 '' knowledgeable and they know NRC is present, they're going to

8 do:itfright. .What we need to find out is how radiographers *

9- do it;when they're not being observed. In'this case, wo

10 -observed.Mr.=Murray when he.didn't appreciate he was being

i 11 -^ observed, and' clearly he didn't1foll'ow the requirements,
f

L12' ' Since we only do an audit type inspection program,
t

f~'lE 13 ;we're depending on the training, on management oversight and
%J:-

14 ' integrity. :Of those three factors, integrity is most r

15 important;because most.radiographers or all radiographers

pf - 1 61 ;are well-trained.- Management oversight,is certainly

f17 important, as Mr. Skov pointed out-this morning or. earlier;

118- this afternoon, but. management can't.be there~all the: time.

* ,19 -If the radiographer knows< management is present, the
~

20 radiographer tends-to do it properly.- ,

H21 - >The question is how does'the; radiographer do-the

22 job whenihe's not.present. In this case, he demonstrated

'

23 -that Jua doesnf t do it properly and he lied about it. lie

j3 -gave us erroneous information. That caused us to lose our24

(f 25 . confidence in Mr. Murray doing radiography properly when

!

. _ . . .
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1 he's not being supervised.
_

\- 2 That loss of confidence we call reasonable

3 assurance that activitics would properly be conducted. So

4 in this caso, wo lost our reasonable assurance that Mr.

5 Murray would properly do his job when he wasn't being

6 supervised. As a result of that conclusion, the staff, in

7 our view, had no other choice but to removo Mr. Murray from

8 licensed activities.

9 The order that wo issued has throo basic parts to

10 it. First, it provides for removal of Mr. Murray from

11 licensed activities. Second, it provides that the Regional

12 Administrator may relax that order for good cause shown.

() 13 Third, it providos that the order expiros in three years.

14 We picked throo years because we wanted to have a

lo clear sanction so thac if Mr. Murray resumod operation as a

16 radiographer, he will have a long enough period to c1carly

17 emphasize to him the importance of doing it right. So we'd

,

18 appreciato that if he did resume radiography after three

19 years and if he again violated Commission requirements, ho

20 would recognize that the sanction would be much longer.

21 Second, it would give clear notice to other

22 licenscos of the importance of doing radiography properly

23 and being candid with the Commission. The third factor in

24 the selection of the throc-year period was that -- lot me

O 25 stop back.

|
1

- _ _ - _ _ . _ - _ . _ - _ - - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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1 Prior to the last year or so, we did not provido a
(3
k-) 2 period of years when we cuspended a person from licensedm

3 activities. It was basically open-ended and the order

4 provided the ability to relax it by the Regional

D Administrator for good cause shown.

6 As a result of working on the wrongdoer

7 rulemaking, which is a rulemaking to give the Commission the
'

8 authority to implement, statutory authority to issue orders

'

9 to non-licenscos, it was thought appropriate to provido a

10 term of years no that people wouldn't perceive those orders

i

11 as lasting for life, because few things last forever. So

'2 say the last six montha or so when we've boon issuing

I \ 13 orders, we've boon putting, in many casos, a term of years,
d

14 In this case, when we considered the term of years

15 to be applied, we recognized that Mr. Murray, as an employeo

16- of the Finley Testing- Laboratories, and in that case we had

17 revoked the license, Mr. Finley and the corporation

13 requested a hearing. That car s was settled with a three-

19 year prohibition in that he nouldn't apply for a license for

20 three years or be involved in licensed activities for three

21 years.

22- We thought that if the employer had a throo-year
.

231 prohibition, it would be appropriate that Mr. Murray would

24 not have a longer period than three years, and any time

O 25- period less than three years wo did not deem an appropriate

. __ _ _ _ __ _ _ . . -__ .- . .-
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1 sanction given the significance of these violations. ;

2 To my knowledge, I've been involved in almost

3 every enforcement action that the Commission has taken,

4 escalated enforcement action the Commission has taken since

5 1977. We have never had a situation where a radiographer

6 has repeatedly failed to do surveys as was demonstrated in

7 this case. So we thought an extremely strong sanction was

8 appropriate to get the message out. We think that nothing

9 less would be appropriate by the public health and safety.

10 MR. BACHMANN Your Honor, I believe Mr. Liebermhn

11 has covered all of the items that he wished to cover. At

12 this point, I would have him available for cross

fh 13 examination.
.

-14 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Murray, do you have any

15 questions for Mr. Lieberman?

-16 CROSS EP.\MINATION

'17 BY MR. MURRAY:

-18 Q Mr. Lieberman, along with myself, how many other

19 radiographers have been given this punishment?

20 A In the past year, we've removed five radiographers

21 from licensed activities,

j 22 O For three years.

l
23 A In one case, it was one year. In the other threcj

24 cases, it was an indefinite time period.
7_

b 25 Q Indatinite time period. Okay. How long has the

1

- ~ , . -,, . , , - . - -. + .--.,--.-~n.c ,, ,-,w - , . - - - ., ,--- - ,.m ,, .
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1

1 NRC done unannounced auditing on radiographers?

2 A Not for that long. We decided that we needed to

3 emphasize doing unannounced in inspections for the reanons I

'
}

4 said earlier, because the only way to really determine how I

. i

5 radiographers ara doing the job is to be able to observe
,

6 them when they don't recognize they're being observed.

~

7 Q _ How would I, you or the public benefit by |
:

8 suspending me for three years from radiography?
s
,

9 A I think the public would be -- when I use the term

:10 public,:I| include the worker as part of the public. ;

1

.11. Radiography is where real people get overexposed. The job

12 of the commission is to prevent-overexposures to members of-
.

| 13 the public, including radiation workers. Giving this
.

14. sanction, which we' intend to distribute as part of the HMSS

15 newsletter and letters to radiographers to emphasize the
~

,

16 importance of doinre radiography y operly, that if people

: 17 .. appreciate that they may lose their ability to perform their

18 livelihood,-that maybe that will give greater emphasis.to
,

19 doing the job right and doing the surveys to avoid ,

20 unnecessary overexposures.

21- Q so suspending me for three years is -- you say I'm

22 supposed to get a message from this, being.taken away from

the field for three years, I'm going to learn something from

24 this as opposed to what I'm going through right now, I
O

,

'

25 haven't learned anything. Is that what you're saying?

[

L . _. _. _ _ .- . . , _ _.._.. _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . ~ _ _ . _ _ . ._. _ . _ _ , , _ . _ , _ _
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1 A No. I'm not saying you haven't learned anything
,

2 to date, but I think after three years the ressage would be

| 3 reenforced that much more.

4 Q So during three years, what am I supposed to do

5 for three years that's going to improve my integrity or my

6 performance of radiography, which is the only thing that 1

7 do know? There is no alternative. There is just this

t

8 three-year suspension. There is no Nay that someone could

9 come in and -- with the NRC, prove to them or try to --

10 what's the word I'm looking for - try to get back into the

11 good graces of the NRC. There is no other way.

12 A In our view, not without a significant time

() 13 period. The order provides that the or(er may be relaxed 3

14 for good cause shown and there may well be a proposal that

15- could be made that might be less than three years, as wo

16 stated to Mr. Fewell in response to his rcquest that we
,

17 would consider additional proposals.

18 But we thought any proposal required a significant

19 sanction because we feel we need to get the message out. In
F

20 your.own case, we believe you clearly knew what you had to

21 do, you knew why you had-to do it, you chose not to do it.

22 I'm sure you believe and you're going to tell us that you

L23 intend to do it right now.

f-s 24 In almost every case when we've had an

V
j - 25 overexposure, the person has told us this is the first time
,

- _ . _ - -- , , -. . . - _ , , . , . . . . - -m... . . . ~ , _ , . _ - , _ , - . _ , _ , , - _ . . , _. . . . , s,--.-
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1 I've ever had a failure to survey. We've tuid no way to
.~'
khI 2 disprove that. In your caso, we see the situation whero on

3 a number of occasions you failed to do a survey. I would

4 like to believe you and I'm sure you're very sincoro.

5- But as I said earlier, radiography is where people

6 get overexposed and they only got overexposed for ono

7 reason, not doing a survey. So we believe it's appropriato

8 that a substantial time period will provido the emphasis to
4

9 you that should you resume radiography, and you might not, ;

10 but if you do,-you will certainly appreciate how important

11 it is to do it right, and hopefully other licensees and

12 radiographers will obtain the same messago from this action.

() 13 Q Now, opposed to this order, if I was to offer, my

14 employer was to offer -- and I'll give you a hypothetical |

15 situation. Let's say I was to continue to do radiography

16 from this day forward. If I was to notify the Region

17 . Director or the NRC of this region every day by phone or by

18 fax where I was to be on each and every day and answer to

19 them each and every day, don't you bolicyo that that's
_

20 better than taking me out of the field?

21 What I'm trying to get at is wouldn't it be botter

22 -to take me, and I do know -- you're right, I do know what ,

23 I'm doing and I know a lot about the NRC and I've dono

24 radiography for ten years, not in the field, but in the
,

25 military. But I don't see the advantage of taking somewhat

|

.- - - . - . - . . .. _ - . .-- .. - -
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1 out for threo years as opposed to trying to help this person
o

2 to better himself and to acquire the responsibility, and--

3 understand that I am responsible to you, that you don't have
4

4 the people to look over no.

5 Now, wouldn't it bo better if I could do that,

6 that you could como out and audit me at any timo and that I

7 would let you know where I am each and overy day?

8 A From a safety point of view, one could say the

9 cleanest way to protect the public health and safety is not

10 to have you perform radiography, becauso clearly then you're

11 not creating a potential hazard to either yourself or to

12 others. As to your proposal about giving us notice,

-

) 13 frankly, we don't have the resources to inspect you every

14 day.

15 However, that proposal, together with some

16 sanction, together with greater management oversight could

17 well be a framework to relax this order. Dut that is a

18- decision that the Regional Administrator has to make

19 initially and then in consultation with the Program office,

20 NMSS, and my' office, and my supervisor, Mr ' Thompson, will

21 consider whether that's appropriate. ,

22 We haven't yet received the proposal that's

23 adequate. The previous proposal, we concluded, was not

24 adequate.
7-~

- 25 Q I get the impression that when you say it's better

. . . - . . _ _._ _ _ __
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!1 for the public that I'm not doing it all and yet the order

'0 2 kind of falls in between. Either I'm not trust -- arid in

3 your eyes, I shouldn't be doing this at all, or I should be

4 taken and put in a probationary situation where I can be

5 oither trained or made into a better radiographer, a more

.

6 responsible radiographer.

7 The order, to me, is in between. It doesn't -- do

8 you see what I'm saying? It falls short of that. You're

9 saying I'm unsafe, but in three years I can go back to it.

10 In three years, I'll forget everything I learned up to this

21 point.

12 A I presume before you resume operation in three

() 13 years, you'd be rotested to assure that you are still

14 competent and knowledgeable of requirements.
,

15 Q I think the important thing here is that I

16 -understand what my respor.sibility is to the NRC and to the
.

17 public safety. That's what I see. And I don't see how a

18 three-year --

19 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Murray, don't testify now.

20 You'll get a chance later.

21 MR. MURRAY: Thanks, again.

22 BY MR. MURRAY:

i 23 Q There was one more question. The order itself. I :

I
24 think I asked Mr. Bachmann over the phone daring the

!
! 25 . conference, does this portain to just Dick Fewell -- if I'm

l
1

|
Ii

!'
L

. . _ . _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ _ ~ _ . . _ . . _ . _ . _ _ _ ___i
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1 to go somewhere else, what is the situation going to be if 1

O
(_ / 2 apply to another license, what is going to be the response

3 of the NRC when 1 apply to someone else's license.

4 A The order itself is directed at only to the rowell
,

5 license 030-30870. The Commission this time has not

6 implemented statutory authority to be able to issue orders
|

7 to the individual. So you are not under any prohibition

8 from being involved in any other licensee's activities and

9 you're not obligated to tell un if you are involved in any

10 other licensed activities, except for those radiography
l

11 licenses that require named radiographers on the license. j

12 For those other licenses, should we determine that
<

( 13 you are involved in licensed activities, we'd have to make a
N_

14 decision at that time, considering the length of time that

15 has passed, the oversight provided, the quality of the.

16 company, and whatever other changed circumstances might be,
,

17 and decide whether we r.eed to take some action.

18 If we did, then we would have to issue another

19 order at that time.

20 Q so I see there's only really two I can work on

21- this island. If I was to go to, let's say, Walashek, they

22 name their radiographers, and it's going to come to the +

23 Regional Director, the office at Walnut Creek. Again, what

24 is going to be your position and am I going to be able to do

25 radiography for them?

i
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1 A We haven't. considered.that question, but I would
'

2- presume that if it's in the near term, the answer would
3 probably be no.

4 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sorry. The answer would

5 probably be what?4

6 -THE WITNESS: It would probably be no if it's in

7 the near term.

8- ,MR. MURRAYt That's all, Mr.-Lieberman. Thank

: 9 you.

10. JUDGE POSTER: Mr.-Lieberman, your order goes-

11- directly to a determination of loss of assurance.in~Mr.
12 Murray's performance. It doesn't provide any information on

ft 13. what; level of severity you considered his actions to be, as
. 14- normally included in Appendix C. I wonder if you could-

- 15 elaborate on the thoughts and evaluations that went into the-
- 16 classification of degree of severity-of Mr. Murray's actions
= 17, here.

1

I-- 18 THE WITNESS: If I could see the proposed civil. 1

19 penalty.

1
- 20| (Witness-reviewing document.) I

21: THE WITNESS: When we issue.an order, we don't.
22: znormally provide severity levels for'the violations. Thic

% 23 order was issued because of a safety reason, because we
12'4 didn't have confidence that the Fewell Corporation wouldO -25 comply with requirements with Mr. Murray present.

|

s- )
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1 In the proposed civil penalty that wo ist lod

? rebruary 7, we go over the individual violations witch are

3 chargeabla to the corporation because they're respons.kir

4 for the activities of their employcos. And as to the falso

5 information provided to Mr. Joukof f and Mr. Skov on October

6 25 and November 1, we provided that as a Severity Level 2.

7 We considered making that Severity Lovel 1, but recognizing

8 that Mr. Murray is not a supervisor or manager, we concluded

9 that Severity Lovel 2 would be the more appropriatJ

10 sanction.

11 In the case of the surveys and the other matters,

12 wo also combined those into a composite Severity Lovel 2 for

() 13 the same reason.

14 JUDGE POSTERt So you did go through a

15 consideration of the Appendix C levels in considering what

16 kind of sanctions should be directed against Mr. Murray, is

17 that correct?

18 Tile WITNESS: No. Against Fowoll wo did that. Wo

19 did not consider the severity levels at the time wo issued

20 the order to Mr. Murray, because the order, again, was based

21 on lack of reasonable assuranco. And whenover we have a

22 situation where we don't have reasonable assurance that

23 licensed activities will be properly conducted in accordance

24 with Commission requirements, our response is issuing an

25 order.

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _
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'
1 If it's a management problem, under those

2 circumstances, we suspend the license. If it's an

3 individual problem, as in this case, we view this as an

4 individual problem, we would issue an order to remove the

5 individual.

6 JUDGE FOSTER: But I'm sure this wasn't an

7 arbitrary decision on your part relative to a finding of

8 lack of assurance. You must have gone through some sort of

9 a process to como up with that conclusion. Is that entirely

10 a mental consideration as contrasted with reference to the

11 Appendix C sanctions?

12 THE WITNESS: Well, it was certainly a very

(( ) 13 serious decision that we gave careful thought. We certainly

14 don't take a matter like this very lightly. Under the

15 enforcement policy, willfulness is a basis.for issuing an
*

.6 order. There's a section in the enforcement policy on when

17 we-issue orders. There's a section about issuing orders to

18 licensees involving individuals.
,

19 If I could refer to'the enforcement policy?

20 [ Witness reviewing document.)

21 JUDGE COTTER: Page 167.

22 THE WITNESS I'm looking at Section E there. It

23 talks about willful violations, serious violations and

-)> 24 compares inadvertant situations with willful violations.
,

!~ \
'

| 25 Clearly, we think this is a willful violation. It refers to

!

,

. - - , - - -, - . , ,. - . . , . - - - , .~--
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1 issues of integrity. It says, "In addition, NRC may take

2 onforcement action where the conduct of an individual places

3 in question the NRC's reasonable assurance that licensed

4 activities will be properly conducted." The section on when

5 wo issue orders, that's Section C.

6 one provision when wo issue orders is to remove a

7 threat to the public health and safety, and that's what wo

8 viewed of Mr. Murray's actions, once wo lost confidence that

9 he would be doing surveys routinely. Wo clearly think that

10 under.Section 186, we would not have issued a license to

11 this corporation if wo know its employees or an employoo of

12 the licensee would willfully violate Commission requirements

( 13 and provido us erroneous information.

14 If wo have the authority to revoke a licenso, wo

15 think we have the authority to do less, and that is to

16 modify e. license to remove the individual; no different than

17 if we were to remove a -- require a licensoo to removo a

18 picco of equipment which we thought would not give us

19 reasonable assurance, because licenseos, in the end

20 analysis, work through people.

21 And the people, the person, the human factor, in

22 the end analysis, was important to make sure licensees;

|-
'

23 complied with Commission requirements. Unfortunately, Mr.

24 Murray did not demonstrato that he was prepared to do this.
l

25 JUDGE FOSTER: If I look at Part 2, Appendix C,
|
1
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1 under Supplement 4, this is in the 1990 version on Pago 175,

Ol

i
2 under. Severity Level 3, a number of items. One of those <

3 items is No. 12. It says breakdown in the radiation safety;

'

4 program involving a number of violations that are related

5 or, if isolated, that are reoccurring, that collectively
,

'
6 represent a potential significant lack of attention or

r

7 carelessness toward the license responsibilities.
I

8 Do-you think that characterizes Mr. Murray's <

9 actions in this case?

10 THE WITNESS: Certainly it does, but when I read

zll 'the enforcement policy, I read from the top down. What I

12 - mean by that is I consider the higher severity levels and ,

() 13 -then I reach down to the lower severity levels. That ,

14 -example is primarily-used when we have a bunch of Severity
^

15 ' Level 4 and 5 violations that individually may not be that

16 significant,-but together they become more significant.

17- If you take a look, for example,.C-4,. substantial

18 potential for a overexposure, whether or not such exposure ;

19 or release occurs. They talk about in the vicinity of

20 exposed radiographic sources without having performed an

21: -adequate survey. When it says an exposed radiographic

22- source, you never really know until it happens.

23- And we don't think that you need to have an

24 overexposure before you have a significant problem. In the

LO
L 25 recent' additions to the enforcement policy that was
!

-- _ .,a____.__. _ _ , .. _._ _ _ . _ . . . . _ _ . . _ . _ . _. ____a
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1 published on January 10, 1990, the Commission clarified the

2 enforcement policy and modified it in the area of surveys.

3 The Commission said -- the Commission is modifying

4 its general statement of policy and procedure to reflect the

5 Commission's amendment of 10 CPR Part 34. The modification

6 of the enforcement policy is being made at this time to

7 Supplement 6, fuel cycle and materials operations, to put

8 licensees on notice that the failure to implement the

9 requirements for dosimetry and equipment by the acquire

10 date, and the equipment has to do with survey instruments,

11 may be considered a violation of significant regulatory

12 concern.

13 The example for Severity Level 3 is significant

14 because it represents failures associated with the use of

15 equipment and dosimetry designed to minimize overexposures

16 from radioactive materials. When you look at section, I

17 believe, 3, on Page 162 of the CFR referring to severity of

18 violations, there's a description of how to deal with

19 violations involving a willfulness.

20 You consider the position of the individual. You

21 consider the potential hazards, the significant violations,

22 And since these violations, we conclude, are willful, the

23 severity level would be greater than just if there was one

24 case of a failure to survey. If it was a case of just a

25 failure to do a survey, that would be a civil penalty

-___ ___- _ -_____ -__ -___ - __ -__
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- |
1 situation. i

l|(
.

2 If there was a failure to do a survey and thek
I

3 radiographer admitted that he failed to do that survey,i

!

4 again,.that would probably be a civil penalty case. But in

5 this case, wo don't have that. In this case, we have

6' repeated failures to do a survey on different days, and then

7 we have the statements that ask particularly how did-you do

8' the job, and false information was provided.
,

9 Mr. Murray was deceitful to us and we have to

- 10- - depend on licensees doing the'_ job properly. . Just a month or-;

a

11 - so ago, we had a case of a licensee, I believe the name is

; 12 Westress, where the radiographer failed to wear a film badge
,

) . 13 and he called.us up to tell us that he was.in a situation,

14 where he had a source disconnect and, as I say, he told us
i

"
15 he wasn't wearing-a film badge.

;

16 We inquired why he wasn't wearing a-film badge and

17_ he said-I don't know, I just don't understand why I wasn't.

18- wearing-the film badge.- We did an investigation of this

J 19 case-and finally, after the investigation, he stated to the

20 investigator when he was under oath that he took the film

21 badge off-only for one reason, to avoid an overexposure.

22 In-that-case, we removed the radiographer only.for

23 one year. The difference between that case and here is that'

24- he admitted to us that he didn't wear a film badge. The

- 25 only thing he didn't tell us was the reason. The reason, to

i

--~7 v-r y gv , , ,+- e e- i. i ,cy-.. ..,5%,--,.,.,. ww-- e- e, e r-*%,4._nww-+,,,,-,.-.--.w,* .a ---*.s. --.-.a~ e ..ww.em--.we--we+ +,e' - --
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1| some degree, was pretty obvious. The significant

~

2 information he gave us.

3 So essentially while he wasn't' completely candid,

14 he told us the important stuff. So one year we thought was

5 an appropriate sanction. But we have to have integrity in

6 ' licensees' employees. Because we have this audit type

7 program, we're depending on licensees to do the job right.

8 When we're not there, that's-the -- it's only the integrity

9 and training of the employees that we can depend upon.

10 .Mr. Murray has the training,'but, unfortunately,

11 --we concluded he doesn't'have the integrity based on his own

'

-actions.12

13! JUDGE FOSTER: That's all I have.

14' JUDGE MMi- - Mr. Lieberman, I understand there -was

15 an enforcement meeting between the Region V Regional

16 Administrator,:Mr.1Scarano,'and Mr. Murray on December 5.
..

'' l'7 .There's a-copy of the transcript the Board has. In that

i18 meeting, I understand'Mr. Murray proposed..a relaxation of

= 19 - the order, together with a letter from Fewell Engineering,
!

20- proposing putting Mr. Murray under supervision.

21 I gather that that proposal was not accepted. -

p 22 Would you clarify on'what basis that proposal wasn't

It

j7 23- accepted?

24 THE WITNESS: Yes, I will. In fact, that meeting ]

O
-25 was performed at my request. We responded to the Fewell
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1 Corporatien in a letter -- do you have that, Mr. Bachmann?
[

'

\ 2 MR. BACHMANN: This is --

3 THE WITNESS: Mr. Scarano's letter, I believo.

4 MR. BACHMANN: It's a Board exhibit.

5 THE WITNESS: But in any event, the proposal of

6 the Fewell Corporation was to increase the supervision of

7 Mr. Murray beginning almost constant supervision and then,

8 over time, a more relaxed supervision, did not provide for a

9 continuation of the suspension.

10 (Telephone interruption.)

11 JUDGE COTTER: We'll go off the record for a

12 moment.

() 13 (Discussion off the record.)

14 THE WITNESS: our concern was that while

15 additional supervision may clearly be appropriate, the

16 question is when they don't have the oupervision, how will

17 Mr. Murray parform. Again, this question of Mr. Murray not

18 knowing how to do it, he clearly knows how to do it. The

19 question is can we depend on him doing it when someone is

20- not around.

21 So we really think that more than just additional

22 supervision is required, especially if he knows he's being

23 supervised. We really think some period of time is

24 appropriate to reenforce the sanction.

O 25 JUDGE LAM: This leads to my next question. In

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -_
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1 your earlier testimony, you mentioned that perhaps a
7-~3
-( ) 2 combination of different elements would constitute an_

3 acceptable basis for relaxation of the order. What are

4 these elements, in your mind?

5 THE WITNESS: Of my mind, a period of suspension

6 or probably at least a year. After that point in time, I

7 would think Mr. Murray should work as an assistant

8 radiographer under constant supervision for some period of

9 time, and, thereafter, assuming he's properly performing

10 activities and being supervised by a qualified radiographer,

11 then some audits, some time period in a probationary period.

12 I do have to indicate that it's not my decision

f' 10 alone as to what the sanction should be and how it should be
\_

14 relaxed, There's a number of individuals that would have to

15 be involved in that decision from the staff point of view in

16 relaxing the order.

17 JUDGE COTTER: Mr. Lieberman, you-say that the

18 Comr.ission did not authorize you to issue orders to

19 individuals. Why is that?

20 THE WITNESS: The Commission's regulations in Part

21 2, 2.202 to 2.204, refer to issuing orders to licensees and

22 not to individualu. So we have a proposed rulemaking.

23 We've published the proposed rule --

24 JUDGE COTTER: That wasn't my question. I knowp-
, \

L' 25 what it says, but why?

i

w , . - - - -- . . - _ . - - - _ . _ . _ . - _ - _ _ . _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _
.
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'l THE WITNESS: Because in the past the Commission
,-.

(_ l 2 hasn't done that.

3 JUDGE COTTER: Why?
,

4 THE WITNESS: Well, in all honesty, Your Honor, I
,

5 can't tell you why in Section 1952 we adopted the

6 regulations, because 2.202 and 2.204 essentially go back to

7 that time period, on why the Commission has always in the

8 past focused on the licensees.

9 I believe 1978 was the first case where we issued

10 an order. It was to Nine Mile Point where we issued an

11 order to remove the plant manager because of providing falso

12 information to NRC. That was the first time the staff had

('y 13 issued an order to a licensee to remove an individual
V

14 person. Since that time, we've issued numerous orders, such

15 as the order here, to licensees to remove individuals.

16 JUDGE COTTER: Let's take the plant manager

17 situation that you indicate was the first one. Would you

18 call that a Severity Level 1 or Severity Level 2?

19 THE WITNESS: Severity Levels 1 and 2 both have

20 the samr, definition, very significant violations. The plant

21 manager probably, I concluded, would be a Severity Level 1.

L 22 JUDGE COTTER: Pardon me?
L

23 .THE WITNESS: I would conclude a Severity Level 1,
L

L 7' 24 the plant manager. The severity level is a concept
;,

\'
| 25 developed in the enforcement policy to really assist us in

|-

, ._ _ _ _ _ __ __. _ _ __ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _
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1 applying the Commisnion's civil penalty process, because we
,

-2 do have the authority to issue civil penalties up to

3 $100,000 per day.

4- We have thcasands of requirements. We try to

5 break'them up into those matters which the regions can

6 handle, Severity Levels 4 and- 5, and those matters which !

7 require' approval of Headquarters, Severity Levels 1, 2 and ;

8 3, Severity Level 1 the Commission needs to approve. i

9 In giving a severity level, it helps us to (

10 determine the civil penalties in the enforcement process.

- 11 JUDGE COTTER: I'm having real conceptual- i

12- difficulty with equating the specific violations mentioned

13 .here on two days with a nuclear power plant-manager _

'
- 14' furnishing false-information to the commission. It seems to

15= me that you're'not talking about the same level of either

16 . threat to the-public health and safety or the-same level of4

- 17 severity.
r

18 THE WITNESS: I' referred to the plant manager only

19 because that was-the first. time that we had-issued an order.
[

20 JUDGE COTTER: I'm just using it.as an example,

21 Mr. Lieberman. The point is that I can't find anything in !
,

22 these severity levels and, as you point out, they were the .

?

'23 severity levels-.and the concept of the appendix was directed ;

;.
_

towards nuclear power plants, I believe.- - 24 -

;. \ i 25 THE WITNESS: Well, except --

-t

;

e,, , . . . _ _ , . . , _ , . . - . . , - , . , . . . , _ - , _ . . . . . . . . . . . . _ . _ - - - _ - . . . _ . , _ . . . _ . , . . _ . _ _ . . -- .
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1 JUDGE COTTER: There is only passing reference to

2 other areas. But to conclude that the work of a

3 radiographer, and particularly the deficiencies involved

4 here are Severity Level 1, 2 or 3, in comparison to the

5 threat to the public health and safety presented by a

6 nuclear power plant misadministration or willful breaking of i

I
7 the regulations, I find conceptually very difficult. |

8 THE WITNESSt Let me respond. Some of the

9 supplement -- only Supplements 1 and 2 directly portain to i

10 power reactors. Supplement =4 is health physics, Page 174. j

11 Supp1r.mont 6 is fuel cycle operations.- Supplement 7, called

12 Miscellaneous Matters, involves inaccurate information.

{} 13 Clearly, the Commission considers willful

14 violations to be significant matters, erroneous information

15 to be significant matters, overexposures committed by any

16 licensee is a significant matter, as I've tried to
,

17 demonstrate and Mr. Skov clso demonstrated.

18 JUDGE COTTER: There are no overexposures here,

19 though, is that correct?

20 THE WITNESS: That's right, but the problem with

21 radiography, one could say, is once the equipment fails --

22 JUDGE COTTER: I understand risk.

23 THE WITNESS: And in each of the cases where we've

- 24 had an overexposure, it's because of failure to do a survey.

25 Clearly, if a failure to do a survey is a Severity Level 3,

___ . _ _ _ .~. _ _ . _ , - - - . __
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1 a willful failure to do a survey is a Severity Level 2 by

2 the enforcement policy, and in Table 2 on Page 167 of the

3 policy, it gives some examples as to what actions might be

4 taken.

5 JUDGE COTTER: Let's go back. You said that

6 failure to do a survey is a Severity I4 vel 3. What is the

7 basis for that?

8 Tile WITNESS: Well, the Commission's changes in

9 the enforcement policy dated January 31, 1990 --

10 JUDGE COTTER: Which says what?

11 Tile WITNESS: Says that the example -- the

12 statement of consideration provides that we are making
m

.

) 13 changes to examples. An example of Severity Level 3 is
| ,v

14 significant, and what that example is is failure to use a

15 radiographic survey device, failure to do a survey in

16 performing radiography, because it presents failures

| 17 associated with the use of equipment designed to minimize
i

18 overexposures. That's one milestone to consider.

19 Another milestone to consider is Item C-4, the
|

20 substantial potential for exposure, failure to do surveys

21 there. That's another potential consideration. In Item C-

| 22 12, the breakdown in the program involving repetitive

23 violations could be another basis to make it a three.

| g3 24 Then the erroneous information, a willful failure

N ']~

25 to provide information.
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1 JUDGE COTTER: Let's take-that one for a while.

'2 You've said in your testimony that Mr. Mur" v villfully |
~

3 failed or provided false information during a November 1

4 interview. I don't find that in there. I find a

5 considerable -- a very muddy exchange of information betwoon i

t

6 the people involved. Where de you find'that? ;

,

7 THE WITNESS: Well, my reading of the November 1

P interview was he was questioned as to how he performed

9 radiography on the 23rd and 25th. He described how ho did

10 it and what he described, how he did it on those days was

'

11 - not-what he did. - He described how he surveyed the guide

12 tube,I how.he-locked it at the end of each exposure.

() 13 JUDGE COTTER: I don't think that's what it said,'

14 but I guess we'll have to read it. iou're reading.it and

15 getting one interpretation; I'm reading it and getting i

16 - another.-

17- THE-WITNESS: I-would say the document speaks for

18 itself. Can I attempt to show you --
,

19 JUDGE COTTER:. . Sure.
;

201 THE' WITNESS: It'll take a minute. Can we go off
.

21 . the record for a minute?

22 JUDGE COTTER: Yes. We'll'go off the record.

' 23 (Discussion off the record.)

24 JUDGE COTTER: Back on the record.

25: THE' WITNESS: Before we broke, I was looking to
,

,

f
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1 find whero in the November 1 transcript there are references
,f')
(m/ 2 to where he might have provided falso information. On Page

3 52, Mr. Murray was asked by Mr. Skov, on Thursday, which is

4 October 25, then what we're looking at here is a description

5 of what he did on that day.

6 And then when you went up to the exposure device,

7 you surveyed the camera. Did you also survey between
,

8 exposures the guide tubc. Answer, yes. So here's a

9 statement that he said how he did it and, in fact, he did

10 not survey the guide tube,

11 Pago 87 is referring to a discussion of locking ,

12 the camera. The question, and you did that between

() 13 exposures. Yes; well, except when you guys showed up. I

14 cranked it in and came over. And then I ran down and locked

15 it up. So again he's saying that he locked up the camera,

16 which ho didn't do. So those are two examples --

17 JUDGE COTTET.: I find this transcript full of sort

18 of~ backtracking and misunderstanding and that sort of stuff.

19 You picked those two out and I'll bet you there are at least

20- four or five other instances in here where he says no, I

21 didn't lock it and you caught me and, no, I didn't do this

22 and you caught me. So you're being very selectivo about

23 that, Mr. Lieberman.

24 THE WITNESS: I guess I should add that when I-

25 make my decisions on these enforcement actions, I rely to a

. - - _ - - _ - . __ __ _ __ . - - ___ - _ -_-_ - _ _ _
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1 large part on information I get from inspectors and

2 investigators. They were there en October 25. We've heard

3 testimony earlier today on what they asked and that Mr.

4 Murray demonstrated and explained what he was doing and

5 their explanations --

6 JUDGE COTTER: I understand, Mr. Lieberman.

7 Number one, this is judgmental and I certainly don't for a

8 second question that you have exercised your best judgment

9 as you best see it. But because it is judgmental, that

10 makes it a subjective area.

11 THE WITNESS: No question about it.

12 JUDGE COTTER: I guess I'm a little troubled in

13 that in your direct testimony you recited a number of major()
14 horror stories and I could see why the NRC would becomo

15 considerably upset and why they would indefinitely suspend

16 people for things like-that.

17 I have difficulty here because what we've got is

18 two days' observation. We've got a fellow who, if you look

19 at it one way, lied out-and-out to the inspectors and then

20 didn't want to get caught. If you look at it another way,

21 he was panicking in the circumstances. I'm a little

22 concerned because it seems to me that we've got a situation

23 where you've got somebody performing radiographic functions

24 in a rural or at least a reasonably isolated set of

O 25 circumstances, who otherwise has no record of misfeasance,

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ .-
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,

1~ no prior iecord that appears anywhere here. '

2 So I'm concerned that if you interpret this set of

3 , facts one way, you've got somebody who is out there killing

4- people or, if you interpret them another way, you're taking
,

!

5 an elephant gun to an ant. I need some help from you, I ;

!

6 think, in this regard. |
t

7 THE WITNESS: As I said earlier, we have an audit '

,

8 type inspection program. We're not there all-the time. In

'

9 almost every case when there is an overexposure, it's the

!'

10 first time he ever failed to make a survey. I think this-

11- Commission should be concerned about the potential. I don't.
,

12 think:we have'to wait until we-have an overexposure, a
,

( ) 13 - serious overexposure before we take strong action.,

14 In this case, on- two days we observed these
,

t
'l

-15- activities occurring. This was not a day where -- certainly
'

!
16 on October 25, when you look at the-film, it doesn't appear-

,

17 to be' pressure. There's no rush. I think even Mr. Murray

18 noted on November 1-when he viewed the tape that it doesn't

19 show him being in a hurry.
'

D -201 We can only act on what we see and I think it's a

21 proper presumption to make that if on these two days he was

- 22 Ldoing it wrong, probably on other days he probably was also
V

~doing it wrong, but he's lucky that he hasn't had a nource23

24 disconnect and, thus --|

'

25 JUDGE COTTER: We can't make decisions on what

|-

,
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1 might be, what might have been.
,

^ ("') ,

N_/- 2 THE WITNESS: That's true.
'

. 3 ' JUDGE COTTER: We don't have ~~
,

4 THE WITNESS - We can only take what we have, and

5 what we have --
!

6 JUDGE COTTER: You have two days which appear to |
,

7 be in' essentially.a continuing incident, really.

8' THE WITNESS - Separated by a day. We don't have a

9 prior' record here, but, again, we only look at radiography- |
10~ once a_ year and even then we-don't inspect every

11 radiographer.-

12 1 JUDGE COTTER: I take it, though,-that when you

() 13 do, when you find someone, that there's really no -- I find
.

14 .no-provision in any offthese regulations for citigating-

.15 circumstances. For example, there is no provision for, as

*16; was=mentioried by someone earlier, I think Judge Lam,

17 supervision for a period-of time. There's no provision for- ,

18- whether or not there's some degree of' sincerity in the

39- -individual's'having cc*'itted -- since he'll' regret for .

20 having committed thest .inds of transgressions.-

'

21 It's almost like a penalty kind of a reg rather

22 .than'something that: improves the climate, if you will.

23' Would you agree with that?

24 THE WITNESS: I think it's remedial in the sense

I.
25 that it's used to provide a clear notice to others and

- _ ___ _ . . . . _ _ _ _ _ _ - . . . _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ . _ _ . _ .
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' 1 hopeful 1y improve others' performance. As I did say, the

2 orders provide a mechanism for relaxation and there .' y well

3 be steps that could be taken --

4 JUDGE COTTER: It says that it shall be, but it
s

5 doesn't say how, when, where or why.

6 THE WITNESS: That's right, and those, again,

7 judgments --

8 JUDGE COTTER: In a sem: s, that makes it almost

9 meIninglers or the subject of someone's whim at some

10 particular point in time. It's a difficult issue, I think,

11 we're looking at here. What we're looking at ultimately is

12 almost a policy type issue, tom
13 THE WITNESS: There's no question about it And

'

14 when 1 look at these cases, I look at all the radiography . .

15 cases, and they come in different sizes and different shapes

16 and people have different attitudes. I think I said earlier

17 whenever we have one of these situations, the individual

18 says '" . cry sincere way I'm going to do it right next

19 time.

20 JUDGE COTTER: You're unable to respond to that

21 under this regulation.

22 THE WITNESS: Well, we can measure the sanction,

23 the time period. Certainly the enforcement policy doesn't

24 dictate a result. I think other than if you lose reasonable

O 25 cssurance, you have to address that. I don't think that we
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f1? .can let-licenseas perform activities where you've lost
,

o ;

'. J 2 reasonable assurance.
1 .

J3- JUDGE COTTER:- Well, let's talk about that a

4 lit:le bit.-. Assuming that's a reasonable conclusion for :
1

;5' purpcKes-of this'line-of inquiry, how do you regain >

6' rehsonable assurance? Do'you just get that simply through j
!<

7- passage of time?

.8 ~ THE WITNESS: That is a very difficult question'

-

SL and answer, Judge Cotter.

;104 JUDGE COTTER: I don't see it addressed anywhere

"'
1 11 in-all this.

;12 - THE; WITNESS: We spend a lot of time among the *

L 13 -. staff discussing'that question.- Time curcs a_ lot of things..

L14 ' ' JUDGE COTTER: Well, sometimes'they just go awayt-

L151 and that's the cure.- But I don't see'that as-a cure.

16. THE WITNESS: That's .why as part ' of |the rule.naking - .

,17c |on-wrongdoing we~ decided.to_have a term of years rather:than-,

'18l being-indefinite. But-all=I can offer at this nt, absent.

19: some' proposal,'the three-year time, we think, would be- '-

"2 0 L sufficient to give the-message to provide the cure.

'

2 1- JUDGE-COTTER: That's another problem I find with
>

..

22: your testimony. It.looks to me like there's an element of

23 .'using-Mr. Murray in here to address other people, other

7. 4 ' -radiographers. -It seems to me that that's not what we do in
,

125 the United States of America, use some people to get to

. . - . , , . -. . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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_
1 other people.

\~/ 2 THE WITNESS: Well, the fundamental reason for

3 issuing the order is to remove the safety hazard. At the

'4 same timo, I think enforcement actions, by their nature,

5 provide notice to other individuals, because if you see

6 what's !.appened to one person, you might not desire that

7 happening to you, so you try to do it right to avoid a

8 similar situation.

9 JULGE COTTER: But doesn't that lead you down the

10 road of temptation of making the sanction particularly

11 severe to discourage others? It pushes you in the direction

12 of severity rather than in the direction of appropriateness.

-[ ) 1.3 THE WITNESS: A combination thereof. I think it
'\_/

14 pushes us in the direction of a combination of severity

*

15- appropriate to the circumstances and judgment as to what the

16 right thing to do is. There's a balance of a lot of

17 f' 1 s. Clearly,-these violations are not. insignificant.

18 These are significant violations, you have tha integrity

19 question that adds to it.

20 A strong sanction is clearly appropriate. And I

21 think more than just a civil penalty, more than just

22 increased oversight because increased oversight will give

23 you assurance that when you're there and the person knows

24 you're there, it's very hard to observe radiography without

"' 25 the radiographer knowing. We've discussed the importance of
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1 monitoring the area.
,

y
L 2 -- And the. question is how you'have that assurance- ,

~3- that'when someone is not: watching, when you have a skilled ;

4 .and experienced radiographer, he's-going to be-doing it

5 _- ~ right.-- I' don't think-there's a simple answer to that.
.

6- That's.why we thought the suspension was appropriate. I

17. . guess I'd be the first.to admit that three years is not-

9. perfect and -- I mean, three years is perfect and two fears

=9 _and three Weeks, for example, is not-perfect, a range there.

10~ In the case of CNR Laboratories, Mr. Joukoff
.n

2
~

11 referred'to when he. mentioned another surveillance where we-

iss'ed:an' order, there the sanction was five years. -But,12- u

[ 13' :again, that wassa sligntly different situation because there'

,

-14 the companyLfired the individual and there the order was'

L15 giveLus: notice'if you rehire the_-person for the next five
.

16: years,.and then we would have to' decide, once we1had that
,

17~ notice,,whether:we need to issue an order at.that time.

'

18 -Each case is.on-its own merits. We exercise

'19_ judgment. I've'given you the. rationale for-our decision.

20 The1factsLspeak for themselves-and there's nothing specific

21 |in the enforcementtpolicy that speaks.to what the particular.
~

'

sanction 1should be, because these things, I think, require22-

-- 2 3 judgment. I.think that's about all I can say.

24 JUDGE COTTER: -I-certainly appreciate your

-O
"

,

25 frankness and the chance to discuss it with you. Anything

L
r-

__ _ _ -._ - , . . _ , _ _ . __ . . _, . .. ,_ . _ , . .
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1 further of this Witness?
p

)?

s.f 2 (No response.]

3 JUDGE COTTER: Thank you, Mr. Lieberman.

4 (Witness excused.) 4

5 MR.-BACHMANN: Your Honor, that concludes the

6 staff's direct case.

7 JUDGE COTTER: Your turn, Mr. Murray. What would

8 -you like to do?-

9 MR. MURRAY: What I've done, Your Honor, is I've

10 outlined things that I want to ask myself and if it's all

11 right with Mr. Bachmann and the Judges, if he could, while

12 I'm up here, also address these things in case I do not. It

('') -13 would be easier for me.
LJ

14. JUDGE COTTER: If you would like Mr. Manly to ask

15 the-questions, that would be fine, or you can just make a

16. statement, whichever way you want to do it.

11 7 MR.'MURRAY: I guess I'll take the stand, then.

-18 MR. BACHMANN: Your Honor, can we have a brief

19' recess before we start on this next phase, maybe about five-

20 ' minutes?

21 JUDGE COTTER: All right. Five minutes.

22 [Brief recess.]

23 JUDGE COTTER: On the record. Are we ready to

24 proceed?

25 MR. MURRAY: Yes, sir.'
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1 .Whereupon,

k) 2 THOMAS MURRAY,

3 Petitioner, was called for examination on behalf of

4 Petitioner, and, having been first duly sworn, was examined

5 and test 2 x' icd as follows:

6 JUDGE COTTER: Have a seat, Mr. Murray.

7 MR. MANLY: Should I identify myself?

8 JUDGE COTTER: If you would, please, for tJu)

'9 record.

10 MR. MANLY: My name is Philip Manly. I'm a

11 . certified health physicist.

12 JUDGE COTTER: You have to speak up a little, too.

( ')T
13 MR. MANLY: My name ic Philip Manly. I'm a

.

l'4 certified health physicist. I have been working with Mr.

15 Murray over the last two months on this issue and basically

16 what I will be doing is to give him come questions to help

17 direct his thoughtu on his own testimony. I think he wants

18 to. talk about the order, the Docket No. 030-30870 and the

19 reasons or the actions behind the order to remove him from

20 the Fewell Geotechnical Engineering license.

21 I think wai'll start by talking about some of the

22 items that were brought up in that order, and he will be

23 giving his testimony, his explanation of his actions in,each

24 of those instances. The first item that was identified in
,3

25 the order was performing of radiographic operations without'

l-

!
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. a,1 perfor$1ng surveys tu) establish the radiation boundaries.-:' .,W
%- 2~ Would you want'to: talk about what your. actions were and what'

|f '3_ 'the thoughts were behind thosa acti as, what your feelings

, ere:or. hat your understandings were as you did those-4= w w
,

:5 things?
,

6 DIRECT TESTIMONY.

-7 'THE. WITNESS: This is the survey of the

8 ' boundaries._ '

9 MR. MANLY: Yes.

10 TNIE WITNESS: On the 23rd and 25th of October.
.

'11 MR. MANLY: Yes. '

:

ati il2= THE WITNESS: I had been here - .in fact, it's
''

13! written down-here. _I've been on this job site like 12 times

:14 (prior'to.this and'I've done a lot of surveys. Now,-the way;
;

~

15- 1I posted;this area was I posted the-road all along the

16 . roadway-:,and I would'put my.100 MR per. hour posting at about

a3
-

15 feetJfrom the ditch,"" '17
- -

i18: And as far as the coral hillside, it was--- I

19- fconsidered;it inaccessible. It.was inaccessible to the

20f 7public,'although there were instances when construction
3

'

L21' vehicles,and construction people would come back and forth.

22 JUDGE COTTER: Could you orient us, Mr. Murray?-

.23 =The road is south and the coral hillside or berm is north,-

,

:'24 is that correct?

.25 THE WITNESS: I believe so. Based on this, this

2. _,. _ . ,. --_ _.. _ ._ _ _ . . _ _ - _- . _ _ . ,
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1n -is how I set up-my' boundaries.each day on this job site,p)
\- 2: -After1that,(my-primary -- well, the areas I was primarily-

* -

1. .

3- Leoncerned with wereithe -- down'from -- well, the way my )

4; hoses -- they just demonstrated this camera up here. 2

51 There's a collimated section and where the hose,

'
6' the-' guide tube connects to the collimator, it's at that'end

7 -that you have a high-intensity of radiation. Sct I would

8. always have to be concerned with the opposite direction that- !

9 I: am in with ' the- crank. 'That is to say if people areEon1the.

10' . opposite side of where I'm shooting, those were the people I
.c

11; had to be more concerned with than anyone else.-

'12 ' I would take the people from the job-site.and<

() ?l3 .several times I woul' tell them thatLthey bad to stay 115 1d

14- feet away from the ditch and if theyihad to come through my
'

,

* 15 (boundaries,-to signal me.and come around, and-if they~were--
'

16 .in theiditch,:that they should be at:least 80 feet or at'

,

17| least two pipe-lengths, is how they viewedLit-, down from-

_ _

-18 :where'I was.-
'

19 As far as surveying, I-based it'on prior surveys.,
.

12 0 I had done several surveys and --

iE 21 JUDGE COTTER:- 'At that' specific site?g

2:2 THE WITNESS: Yes. On that specific: site.y ,

H
123 . Naturally,~I. moved'down into the ditch, but it changedivery

24i little. The: ditch-was still the same depth, although, like -

O-

25' Dave said, that there were generally on the coral side, on

|

.

L . - . _ ~ . - - , , _ ~ _ _ . _ _ -._ . . . _ . . _ . _ . - _ _ _ __
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1 the inaccessible side, it would slope a little bit.

(~') i

'

's / 2' Also, along with this I would use, in a lot of'

1

3 cases, sanabags when I was in a congested area with a lot of

4 people and construction. I would put a sandbag behind my

5 hose so they would be more shielded and that they didn't

6 have to --

7 JUDGE COTTER: Did you do that here?

8 THE WITNESS: Excuse me?

9 JUDGE COTTER: Did you do that on October 23 and

10 25?

11 THE WITNESS: I don't know if I did or not, and I

12 don't know if they witnesses me doing that, but I had

[G)
13 sandbags in the back of my truck for two reasons; that, and

14 in case the source ever got stuck, I could shield it with --

15 I had six -- I had about half-a-dozen sandbags, where, if

16 something ever did happen, all I'd have to do was cover it

17 with these sandbags and shield the source until I could get

18 the RSO or the health people to come out and help me

19 retrieve-the source.

20 JUDGE COTTER: Before you go on, you said that you

21 had surveyed the site at some time during your prior 12

22 visits to it. Did you survey the entire perimeter?

23 THE WITNESS: Well, I surveyed -- at one time or

24 another, yes. The entire area, at least all sides were,-s

25 surveyed at one time or another. Primarily, when I first

. . - - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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11'- started this job, when I first -- there was more congestion.'

fy
hs h 2' On the days that Dave and Phil came out,. in particular the

31 25th, there was no one even around me. >

'

'4? 10n the.23rd, people happenedLto be coming around-

'

5 'for one reason or another, but they weren't really working !

6 'in that-area. But in the'beginning of that job, a lot of

'

'7- times I had welders that weren't that far away. So I had to-
~

81 survey almost every time I was out there, and generally I

p. .9 wouldLgo.out and survey where they are,
a

og 10- on the roadside, I pretty muuh had established my

' 11' . boundaries and I knew what they were. Fifteen feet from the
,

12 ditch,JI.recallithere was one time there were people moving 1

, im,,

? :7p p ng. . I.took one -- andDit was:five MR in an hour, at 15iif13

y 14 feet and one pipe-length down. I:did do surveys prior to

:15 these days:and after that I prettyLmuch based it on where I

16 was.-
y

.

17: If I was above|the ground cthen naturally I have~ ' i
,

1

,$ 18- to do different surveys and take'into' consideration people y,

s ,

JO = 19< in - the area and _ my: exposure-times. In all these cases,-I= -|

4 2(V .might' add that they were all baseduon what.I define as an |g.

* 421 isodose, that I would be doing three'or four. pipes in this-
.

22 area and.ILwould move;down generally 80 feet because they-
1

,6{ l

23J were doing splices.

g[aq 24- So I would do every other weld length. So-I would

v 25 generally move down 80 feet from where I was the time before' ,
,

..

i

W M-- 7 r m - w h "F-* M '~ B--'*
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1 and have to move everything down. So considering that and

.f
\_. 2 the number of exposures, which are written here and none

3 were over half a -- well, I take that back. There was one

4 large pipe in there that was closer to a minute and threc

5 exposures were done on that, but the rest were around 25

6 seconds.

7 So I used that and based that on my establishing

8 my boundaries. So in no case -- I would just push my

9 boundaries out here near the road and my high radiation

10 signs, but as the way I understood it that this could be

11 done and that, secondly, I was always well under the limits

12 and protecting the people and that no one would acquire a

(} 13 dose of in excess of two MR an hour.

14 MR. MANLY: At that time, then, you felt that you

15 could establish radiation boundaries on the basis of your

16 general experience, plus past physical surveys that were

17 done at the area.

18 THE WITNESS: Yes.

19 MR. MANLY: Do you feel that way now?

20 THE WITNESS: Well, no. No. See, after all this

21 -- well, after these gentlemen came out and after my second

22 deposition -- well, actually before my second deposition, I

23 talked to Phil Manly and what I got from Phil Manly was he

24 was asking me what had happened, my opinions on the things
('m\

~ 25 that did happen, and he brought to my attention that I was -
.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ m
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1 - my attitude was subjective and that -- and he made me see

/ )T 2- things in a different light.~_

3 I didn't see things in the NRC point of view. I

4 saw things in my own point of view, and being on the job and

5 just doing what I could to protect the safety of pcople

6 around me and really not adhering to the rules and

7 regulations as I should have been.

8 Actually, in this case, it was my procedure that

9 instructed me to do surveys, physical surveys. When I say

10 that, I mean physical surveys.

11 MR. MANLY: Another item talked about roping off
-

12 of the boundary or failing to rope off the boundary and

() 13 failing to post signs for most of the boundary on o:.e of

14 these sites. Can you talk a bit about-what your basis was

-15 for your actions on the posting that you did?

16 THE' WITNESS: Yes. As I said and as it is

17 documented in here, on the 4th we had the inspection with

18 Mrs. Rathlinger and Mr. payne, and during their audit of our

19 facilities, I had: brought up the problems I was having on

20 this job, about roping off because-it's a difficult area to

21 rope off and control in that manner.

22 And two things I asked-were can I use the isodose,

23 is it -- actually, I asked them to define two MR in an hour

24 as my boundary because if I come over to -- the way I saw it

7 .)' f
~~' 25 up until this time was it says you rope off at two MR an
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L11 = hour. And so'I said, now, in my mind, does that mean two MR

U' 2'; in any one hour or is that; based on a dose rate on your-
'

t

-

|L meter-at two MR in an hour.
,

4- Then when I come to the permissible levels of
.

'

5 radiation in a restricted area, it says radiation levels

6 which'an individual continuous present in that area and ;

7= could result-in' receiving twa MR or nore. So that told no-

8. 'that this must be based on a two MR dose. ;And_at the time,
-

9 she -- wel1~,EI don't want to speak for Both, but the way I.
4

L 10 - understood it, she said, oh, yes, you can do that.
f

11 And I also: brought up the rope. Italways

~

'12- . understood that all areas had to be roped ~off, but-when I

13 looked through the NRC 10'CFR, I never saw where you had to-
.-

,

14: rope'off boundaries.- All is they had to doxwas be posted.

15' And I asked her aboutfthatfand she-said, no, they don't have

;!:- 16 to.be,-but if;your procedure says itf-- I'm assuming she U
-

L17 'said,this. I'misure''she did. ,,

|
181 That if _your procedure says it,: then you-have to- ,

19 ~do'it'later.- Now, whether or not she said that, I don't--

-

,

220 know.- But_from that: day on, I was going!out'on-this job
t .-

:21 because it'was so' difficult to: rope and'I wasn't using rope.-

32L Up to that point,.I always used rope. When the two
1:

L |23 ~ gentlemen came out a year prior-to this.in March, and I :i
!,

r' - :24L think we-brought this up-earlier,-they came out and someone
-

'''
25 had called them, I don't know who called them, but this

,

.

-
- _ - - ._. . . .
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-- . 1 -: referred to -- I=had boundaries up, f
~

ff ~.

I had ropes up and someone witnesses concrete
'

. ;
L' 3 .2 -

3 people coming inside my boundaries and performing some
.

4- ' concrete work. Well, in fact, what I did is shut down and

5? allow this engineer to bring the concrete in and do his job

?6 and then I roped it back off and resumed the radiography.

7 -Well, even at that time I was'using ropes and,

8 again, that was all cleared up and they had asked everyone

9 'and it-was really never a problem. As far as when-I stopped

.1'O ' .-- it was after I met with them and whether I understood it

:|11 : that--I could do it or,'I couldn't do it or whether she said?
-

. i
12 you.couldn't.do it unless your procedure.says, I don't know.

'

T13 A11 I know is I know:it wasn't in violation of the license, '

14' that I went; ahead and did-it, and really didn't think too
.

'15 .muchlabout the: procedure-being as serious as the 10 CFR.-

-

116 , -It's hard to look back at it and say how~I i

. 17.. justified that in my' mind and-performed radiography that 1

t '

n 18 way.3

,
- 19. MR. MANLY:= What about posting on the side'of the

'
i

L
.-: 2 0 . trench where the berm was? '

L '21 THE WITNESS: On the 23rd', I can't -- I always
y

:22 consider the' road -- and there were times when I posted this

y - 23 - area. Now, on the'25th I knew this was inaccessible because

24 they had taken out the access road to this side of the

O:

25 ditch. On the 23rd, I don't know if it was in those

.. . _ _ __ _ . - -- _ . _ . - - . _. - . . _ _ .-
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1 conditions -- those conditions were still in effect at that
.

- 2 time, but I knew they were out on the 25th because the
.

3 engineer told me.

4 JUDGE COTTER: When you say they took out the

5 access road you mean the road between the ditch and the

6 coral berm?

7 THE WITNESS: What it was was an access road that

8 actually --

9 JUDGE COTTER: A dirt road.

10 THE WITNESS: It actually -- the ditch was filled

11 and the trucks and cars -- well, the equipment went right

12 over the ditch and then on this particular day they had to

() 13 continue on with it, so they took the access road out.

14 JUDGE COTTER: Just to make sure it's clear in the

15 record as to where the access road was, it was on the coral

16' berm side of the ditch rather than the road side, the paved

17 road side.

18 THE WITNESS: Okay. The dirt road was right along

19 the coral hill and access to that road was a little road

20 that they can't -- they didn't -- the ditch discontinued,

21 there was fill, and then it continued on where they hadn't

22 put the pipe, and they could access the back road from that

23 point.

24 JUDGE COTTER: Okay.

O 25 THE WITNESS: I don't knew whether it was there on

|
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1 -the~23rd or not,_though. I don't recall. ~ But? I know it

T- - s- L2- wasn't there.on.the'25th.
,

t

3 MR.=. - BACHMAN'N : . Your Honor,.I bel'ieve:that picture

-4 No. 6~-I believe'it was Board Exhibit 2 or 3, might be more,

5' helpful..

6 JUDGE COTTER:- .Why don't -you deal with that on

7 cross,

b 8 MR._BACHMANN: I believe Mr. Murray has got his
.

9 set there.-

'

' 10- JUDGE COTTER: Those pictures appear to show a

f '1 12- . road'on the coral; side-of the ditch.
'

'

-12 -THE< WITNESS:: Right.. What happened was the access
.

I'd 413~ road was actually'--.it came right across'the ditch. . It was
'V,

14L ' fjust fill and theyftook that out, but it was much farther

15- down. It wasLprobably 100 to:150 yards down.from this point '

16L (where I_was working. From this point, it wasn't but -- in

17- ifact, dtLwasLjust?over.outside thisLpicturo-where the.25th - |1

, 11 8 -

, 119= JUDGE COTTER: -What's the-number of the picture '

,

L
.

4,
E

. 21 you're referringLto?
u

,

"21 ' THELWITNESS: This is'No. 6. Like I say, down-,je

L22 : there where you _can see the portable john here, it was
;

i .,

123: 'probably only 15 yards forward of that that I was conducting

124 radiography on-the 25th of October. Well, we're-talking

L 25 about the -- I didn't post it because I didn't find it an

|-:
o

.e - , - , . . - . - . , . _ . , , _- , . - . . . -- - ,
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accessible area to tho'public. I basically just posted the1
/3
x_/ 2 area I found accessible to the public.

3' JUDGE COTTER: When you say the public, I take it

4' you include the workers working on those pipes.

5 THE WITNESS: Good question,-sir. Actually, the

6- workers, they all know what my requirements of them were.

7 They know that they could not -- they weren't supposed to

8 come -- in fact, they weren't supposed to come within two

9 welds of me without stopping and letting me know and letting

10 them through er signaling them.

11 Now, on picture No. 9, with the gentleman walking

12 by, this man had come from behind and if you notice, you can

f'') 13' see my' source' guide tube. You can see the high radiation
v

14 side. 'Below that, you see the weld that I'm shooting. And

15 it's apparent that I'm shooting what would be considered --

16 I'm shooting at 12:00 down.

17 So when I turned around -- well, I' turned around

18 and I saw this gentleman. I-saw how far away he was. Do I

19 really didn't bother him because of the shot I was making

i-
L 20 and I knew he wasn't -- as far as the radiation levels
!.

21 there, that they were low enough where he wasn't acquiring

22 two MR in any one hour at that point.
!

23 If I had set signs -- if you go back to picture

24 No. 6, if-I had posted this area, which I have done, I would,_
i L
U 25 have posted it -- it's hard for me to describe. You can see

_ _ _ - _ . _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - _ _ - -
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1 the tread marks from the road, the wear marks. I would have

A)'

N- 2 posted it on the first lighted area.

3 The man was actually a few fect' south of;that, but

4 I would have posted it probably about ten or 15 feet from

5 there. He's actually more like 20 or 25. So he still would

6 have been outside my radiation boundaries in the way that I

7 post them, because I never really post it off the road. I

8 put signs on the road, but I never made it inaccessible for

9 the trucks to come back and forth. I just put them up so i

10- they'd be aware of where the boundaries were.

11 I didn't -- in fact, I didn't -- they're always

-12 -allowed access through that -- especially the trucks that

(v) come by and-thought they were supposed to come through me.13

14- first.

15 JUDGE COTTER: It sounds pretty sloppy, Mr.

16 LMurray.

17 THE WITNESS: It was very sloppy, sir. It was.

18 MR. MANLY: The next area, I guess, is one of the

19 important onec, which is the-surveys on the exposure device.

20 .Can you explain the different types of either survey

21 instruments or survey meters or alarming dosimeters or

22 pocket dosimeters or any type or all types of radiation

23 metering equipment that you normally carried'with you.

24 THE WITNESS: I carried the audible alarm 400

0
25 meter, which has a capability of one MR to 1,000 MR. I

. . . . . . . .. ..
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-1- carry?my? film badge. IJcarry generally two dosimeters. One-;

J .

is aMzero to: 200 MR' scale and the-other_is usually, but not-

'

2:

3 - in all cases, zero to-1,000 MR.- ~Then I carry the audible,

4 this1 audible-rate meter'which' alarms, also.-

5 Asiae from the 400 meter, I would generally

6- . incorporate the 492 which is an older model, non-audible

'7. alarm, butLI'would use that'-- I would keep that because-I

'

'8' hadLone on my side and I would generally keep the'other

9 meter.up near the camera for-surveys and' things like that.

-10 On OctoberL23, that same rate meter, the 492,.you

. 1 12 can see-it on picture No. 6.. You can see it on the box
s

12 -here, because he was up'here and taking measurements of

A 13 radiation areas. .And I had the audible one. But generally1 _j
14- I have this one in-the ditch with me, along with the yellow-

115- 400._ So I usually carry _two meters with me, along'with-the

1 65 1 rate meter and my, dosimetry and an extra dosimeter andLmy

(17 . film badge. j-

'18 MR. MANLY:- The Victoreen'400 survey meter, at

191 what' point does that alarm?-
s

|

-20 THE WITNESS: It" alarms at -- you can set itLto-

21 alarm at.whatever you.want, 10 MR,_100 MR, or 1,000 MR. ,

22 MR.' MANLY: How did you have it set?

L 23' THE WITNESS: What I would do is I would set --

L

g because the-reason I didn't have'this particular meter on- 2 4-

\ms/ =
-the 25th is because it got saturated. Lo and behold, I find25

|'_ __._ _ _ _ -_ . -- _ . - _ . - _ - . _ - _-
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,
jlf .outLthat:it's -- it's ultra-sensitive, so.I can't leave-it

IS / L2 :in theitwo MR position or the low scale, the one MR to ten
,

-- 3 MR scale for the whole period of time. Otherwise, it wil'1

-4- -saturate if I go up there and I'm in a high radiation area.

5' .So what I'll do is once I get back and I crank out, it's in

6 .two.MR and it will go up. And then I'll step up the ten MR

7 scale, which will carry me up to 100 MR.

I8- What I'll do'is I'll walk back and I walk'back far
;

9- _enough wherell am-at two MR or less. Sometimes situations

10- .arise-where:I can't get that far back and I'll be at five

-11 MR'.- But I'at-least mark the five MR radiation area or I

12 stand.back.where the two MR is. That's why my helper, if

) :13 you notice, is always.behind me. l
'

i
.

14 So-when I would come and crank, I would still be
>

>
'

11 5 :in the ten MR zone. When I crank in, the alarm-goes off.

16i When-I_-approach, I step back down. I'll.just click the

~17 thing down to the low scale. It's'either that or it's in
s

L18 the -- in--these situations, it was always in the low scale.-

19 It wasn't till after this I found out why it was saturating,.

F |20; why the meter wasn't operating.
'

21 This is the second meter that went out on'me and-

322 :that's how I got stuck using the 492- primarily on the 25th.

23: MR. MANLY: So you say the 400 was normally set so

- 12 4 that it-would alarm at ten MR per hour,

i 25 THE WITNESS: Yes.
,

L

,, , _ , . . . _ _ ,, ._ _ , _ _ , - _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - -
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il: MR. MANLY: In addition, as you said, you also had;

{p
-k-[4 [2 Lthe_alarmingLdosimater.: Why'did you wear that? j

.. ,

3- _THE WITNSSS: My rate meter, yes.

4 MR. MANLY: No. The alarmingfdosimeter.

5 THE! WITNESS: Yes. That's the rate meter.

6, ' MR. - MANLY :- At what rate does that alarm? ,

t<

7 -- THE WITNESS:- This alarms at -- actually, it's
.[

8 suppcsed to alarm at 500 MR, but this one' alarms a little-

_9 bit. lower because I have a new ratc meter.now that clips on. j

10 my belt. And'I've taken this and I've tested it as far as

11- exposing;the: source-on this'and it alarms a-little. bit'

g

.12 - before, it's-not quite calibrated;at 500-MR. It's actually q
_

b E 13'.! . aflittle bit. less, more like 425 or 450. B u t : p r i m a r i l y 5 0 0 ,-
-Q.,

'- 14; they're. set'for.500.. ,

:15-: _MR. MANLY: Why'were you wearing:that one?
t

-16 .THE WITNESS: This one? '[,

1_7 _ .MR.! MANLY: ' Yes .- '>

L18- THE= WITNESS:- On that' day?: I'

19i .MR. MANLY:- Yes.
_

!
'

20 THE' WITNESS: Right. Since I-got'it,_I've always
,

21 worn.it.

12 2'- MR. MANLY: . On the125th,-you'said_that'the1400

,.
33L meter was:not working.

'

!- -24! --THE WITNESS: Correct.

-
-

.

25 MR. MANLY: So you relied primarily on the 492.

|i
o
t

__ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ..- _ . . . _ . . . ~ . . , _ _ ,, , _ , e
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:1 THELWITNESS:- Right.
.$

M||
,

'J 2 'MRO. MANLY: You'said onisome of the surveys that~_ |

?

:F iyou:did not use the 492.-
..

14 THE WITNESS: On some - -

=5 . ~MR. MANLY: On the surveys, on the video tape.

6: THE: WITNESS: That I didn't use it.

7- MR.1 MANLY: Yes.

a::

-8' THE WITNESS: No. I failed to; survey my-
|

,

a:-
'

.94 boundaries with a survey meter.4

e.

f 10 . MR .~ MAN LY : - If.the source had:been exposed, would 7

[[ . . .

-there be:any other backup;means or other,means that-you
. .

-11

12 woul'd know.or have foundc out that, in' fact, the source was
M

. ) _- 13 - not$1n_its' shielded position? '

, .,

' 114 THE WITNESS:. Well, I had:the meter and the: film
H :

W! 15 .rightLthere:near the crank.: Thatfwas:one way, while ILwas:

1 -

,

y 16- -. cranking'.and this. .If I walked up and-it had-been exposed,- ,

O J
17: 'this wouldLhaveTalarmed. - |

' '

18 MR. MANLY: So that'would have? alarmed if the~ $

"' 19: source were exposed.-
M 4

h -: -2 0 ' THE WITNESS:- Yes. Besides, when.I crank in,'I:--'

<
,

~ 21 - JUDGE COTTI:R:- 'For the record, you're referring to

1221 the' orange alarming dosimeter.
,

? ' 231 -THE WITNESS: Yes.: You'can' refer to this as the.
..

'

=24 rate meter.

. +O
b 25 -JUDGE COTTER: Okay.

,

ti

+

- . . . - _ - . - - _. __
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1 THE WITNESS: But when I'm retracting the source,

V 2 -just by the number of turns -- I mean, I've used it so

3 often, I can tell if there's any deviation in the number of

4 retractions I make, the number of turns. I mean, there's

5 been times when I n s -- to give you an example, there's

6 been times when I retract it out and my collimator and the

7 end of my tube would be bent in such a situation where it

8 didn't get quite all the way into the coll.imator to make a

9 shot. And I could tell. So I'll retract it, go and I'll

10 correct the radius on the bend.

11 So it's easy to tell if your arank -- even if it's

12 just as.much as an inch, it's easy to tell if your crank is

D 13 not all the way back in or all the way out, because you've(G
14 done it so many times and you know how many number of times

15 it's gone out. It's hard to explain, but you know

16 immediately, if you've done radiography before.

17 MR. MANLY: What do you feel now is the proper

18 procedures to be used on doing the surveys?

19 THE WITNESS: Like I said before, I had the 492-

20 and I would pick it up and survey like this, look down at

21 it. It was between the front -- the shipping plug, the hose

22 connection, it would be between that and the back of the

23 collimator. So if it was anywhere in there, it would

-24 indicate, and the other meter was here on my belt. But, no.
(-s~) 25 I should take the meter, this meter off and survey the
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1- entire-circumference'and the hose-and the collimator.z

> 3
':! .

~

that's the reason Ii \~ 2 :: -I'll say.this. With the 400,--

3x -brought.the 492. I was'getting too used to listening to-

4 that alarm. You'd crank out, it would beep-beep-beep-beep,

5 and=then it stops when11t's coll.imated. I would look at-it

!6 .to-move back and know where I was, but I would go back and
u,

7 crank the source out and it would alarm and go off as I

L 8 would retract or expose the exposure device.

9 Now, walking up -- the minute it goes off, you're .

10 . walking up,-you know that it's -- I would get it in my mind'

11 -that it's in, and now I would approach the source, it was on .

12 :my belt.- There were-sounds, I would.look at it. But in

( }; L13~ that ditch, I depended too much on the 492 and this thing on.

14 my belt and wasn't doing the proper suiveys.

15 To answer the question, yes, I should be surveying
-

161 the entire circumference of the camera and the guide tube

l'7 and-the collimator as opposed to relying on that meter, the,

18: audible alarm, and-just picking up'the 492 on the ground and
.

:.19. . : surveying with that.
_

120; MR. MANLY: I think the next area' deals with the

121 ~ entry of people into the restricted area. I believe you- '

22 .have a series of pictures that were entered into exhibit

. 2 3. previously. Why don't you go through those and identify

-24 -them and talk about the individuals who are shown in those

25 pictures.

!

. - .-. ._. - . - _ - - . ..
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fl :THE WITNESS: ' Okay _ We've already discussed thei

'~2s | gentleman _ walking by. _Now, the'two Finley people-had showed
_

j3: .fupjand~primarily they were-helping Gary Wood had --

'4' JUDGE COTTER: Which picture should we be looking

'.52 at?-

6 THE WITNESS: In particular, there's No. 10 here,
,

i
; 7. ' No. ll,.and'the gentleman on.the bank had the other meter- +

-

u 8? and he had-it'near.the truck. . He was monitoring the

9 boundaries,for me out there and the other-' gentleman in the
9

'
L10 | -ditch.was - what he was doing was changing ids. I used

.

,m r

11": lead numbers an'd he was changing the;IDsEfor mciand taping

?l2: up;the ---
,

13~ -JUDGE COTTER: This is the film strip ids?-
,

,

'
-!14 THE WITNESS . Yes. The lead letters I would tape'

s

: .

,

15 to the filmLto identify each exposure, .
,

= and that's what he's.
__

U16 doing. The gentleman-in No. 12 is'--'he's an engineer, some
93

E 11 7. 1sortfof weld inspector. You can see meLin'theiditch. At
h

[' 18 ._this point right here, I'm standing'at the two:MR-' intensity

'

19f _ ith-my: meter and he is behind me.- And.you can see where my-w
-

20 ..- :asLDave-pointed out,'you can my' restricted' area cone-

_

21 here, and he's inside it, which brings up another --

|-
L 22 ' JUDGE COTTEP: You say,he's-an engineer. . Who-is

" 23 .he?

-24 THE WITNESS: He works for American Pipe and

25 Boiler and I don't recall his name. He was new.on the job.

.

% .- m , . . , -.yy4.-% ,pp a., ,c. ~. n-- , , , - . . - , , , , _ . , ,%---,- - - m,
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Seems like a lot of people showed up this day for some1

2 reason. This was one of them that really doesn't have any

3 business out there and just came up to look in the ditch and

4 see what was --

5 JUDGE COTTER: Did you tell him to go away?

] 6 THE WITNESS: Excuse me?

7 JUDGE COTTER: Did you tell him to go away?

8 THE WITNESS: I don't think so because I knew he

9 was all right where he was, which, again, is poor judgment

10 because here you see my restricted area sign. As Phil has

11 pointed out, it sends the wrong message to these people that

12 if they can come in here, regardicas cf whether it's safe or

13 not, that if they can come in hera every once in a while

14 that it really doesn't put any restrictions on them, that

15 they take it for granted after a while.

16 I'm looking for the picture of the forklift, which

17 is picture No. 17. This is the picture -- and if you take

18 that picture with picture No. 6, you can see where we are as

19 opposed to the palates. The gentleman, the second gentleman

20 is behind the forklift. You can barely make him out. Now,

21 what had happened on here was these two pulled up, I was

32 ready to make an exposure.

f 23 Gary Wood, up on the bank with the other meter,

'
24 had told them to get back. In fact, he told this guy to

O
25 just get behind the forklift here. Now, after he had gotten

i
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:11 -back1there,Kfor some_ reason, when I -- he came back out
..

f 1< g

f5 ' -2_ againLwhile I: Was exposing and looked:over into the ditch.

31 Again,~if I--remember correctly, Gary told him to stand back

4 and back~off the ditch and in back of the-forklift.
~

,

j

5. But, again, these guys, they -- you can see my
i

:6 * cone.- This is the-outside.of my. boundary. They had just

7 come inside that cone to pick up'those palates. Again,- I'm

'

18 basing my two MR restricted area on an invisible radiation

9 Larea instead of-actually my cones where I just put them out 3
-- ).

.10. ontthotroad. |

11: JUDGE COTTER: You're saying the ttrklift was ,;
~

212 -outside'the'two MR area? !

13 THE' WITNESS: Yes. They-were outside the two MR-

)14 i area.
'

'

15' JUDGE COTTER: In picture 17,-how far is the

16 , forklift'from yo"r source? ]
i

~17 THE hTTNESS: About 40 feet from the. source,
.q

(18 .-approximately.- 1 think 40 feet, 40 or 50, I'm not sure. I
,,

i

L 19; i do'n't recall what< the langths were, but I think they were 40

201 TfSot lengths of pipe. hod they're exactly one pipe-length -l
~

'
7

L

I j. 12 1 ; ~away. As1ycu. case'se'. the next pipe weld down. So they
y=

~22 were about 40. feet away from tnere, 40-50 feet, and I was
P

23 making my first exposure,'in fact, because I can see the
,

24| film and I was shocting-towards the coral reef.
'

25 I think that explains about all the people thatr

'
s

,t

$k

n - - - = 6- , - - ___.-,,.,-s , _ . --- ..m... ~ ,, , , , , , .--
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"b
- li centerednin orEaround:the area'that-I'waairadiographing.--

|[ :

%4 2; , HR. '. MANLY: : These' pictures were taken on . the 23rd
-

:: 3 of? october.

4 THE WITNESS:- Yes.

^E ,5 MR.iMANLY:- On'the 25th of Octob r, were there any
L 61 people'who tried to enter.the area? . )

~

77 THE WITNESS: 'No. There was no one, other than-

|8i Phil.and Dave.- q
q

9 MR. MANLY: What did you do with them? j
Lj

:10, THE WITNESS:' When I turned around -- in fact, I.

11' hadijust exposed the device. -I turned.around and I saw

12 'these[two.actually coming towards the source. So I yelled
~

- |

([ ,13 to them and I think they acted as if they didn't hear me.-
~..

14- But:they1kept;on coming and I yelled again to stand-back and j
l

315: I startedEto walk towards.them.- And that's when Phil pulled

16; out his. badge'and showed me his badge,and told meEto retract j
.

17:- the-~ source and that they were NRCDrepresentatives. /i
!

-18: They were the_only..ones,cother tcan.after they
'

' 1
- 19 _. -were'talkingLto me.the engineer ---in' fact, the project '

1204- engineer 1came up, but the radiographic operations were. shut. .;
'

i

f:2 17 edowncat that-time. But other than that, there was no other-
,

|
'

122 : people-intthe' area that I recall at all that day. j
'l

'

i-23J 'MR. MANLY: I guess we can move on to the issue of

L

24 Ji11 fulness of misrepresentation to the NRC. Can you give-a
%

25" little bit of background or an environment from which you

q
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1 were working that might have set your frame of mind at the
.

(_./ 2 time that these inspections occurred?

3 THE WITNESS That they showed up on the job site,

4 MR. MANLY: Around then or prior to then? As you '

5 had told me before when we talked about this, your fooling

b of what people -- your coworkers of said of what your

7 response to the NRC was, of what you felt that your

8 relationship should be to them.

9 THS WITNESS: He's referring to people that -- as

10 these guys al'1 well know, people that work for Finley

11 Laboratories and just a conuensus after working there for a

12 year-and-a-half or so, talking about the NRC and what they

' f~') 13 had gone through with its oh, yeah, they try to be your
v

14 buddy and that, in fact, they're not; they get information.

15- I described this to Phil when we had our

16- deposition. I got this -- I acquired this attitude whcco --

17 you know th$t I never raally looked at it as myself being

IB- responsibic to them as opposed to being responsible to

19 myself and protecting my job and my employer and things like

20 this. It was almost looking at them as the enemy and I'm

21 out here doing radiography and they're out here to try to

22 find something to prevent me from doing radiography.

23 on the particular day when they showed up, first

,

24 of all -- okay. This is the week when Jiogi wa.s dua to have

f
25 our baby and that's the only reason I had that phone with'

>

- , _- .- _ - _ . . . - - _ . ,__ --. ~. . _ _ - _ _ _ . . . _ . - - . . - - - _ - -
.
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1 me, that modular phone and my beeper. So when you guys look

'

2 at this, when you gentlemon look at this film, it lookc like
,

3 I'm walking around and I'm doing things kind of slow, but

4 just the fact that the way I was setting up things, I could

5 look at myself and I know exactly what was going to - I'm ;

6 just thinking of something else.

7 I wasn't thinking about overything I was doing. I ,

8 did my dosimeter. I went through the routino of making suro

9 cortain things wore done. My things woro posted. At the

10 same timo, I'm thinking of a phone call that I'm going to

11 got at any minuto now from her. And then after this I'm out

12 there and I'm shooting and I've got a radiac, I'm used to

() .13 having one here in that audible alarm, and now I'm using a

34 radiac that I'm not accustomed to using, but it's usually up

15 near the camera.

16 JUDGE COTTER What is a radiac?

17 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. The meter, survey meter.

10 That was left always at the crank, as you can soo in that

19 film. I would just run-up and change the film and como

20 back. I'can soo in here the only timos I locked it is when
|-

21 I moved ti c camera. Now, when those two arrived, I must

22 have dono five or six exposures, then they arrived, and I

23 saw the badge, and immediately I just panicked.

24 I was trying to think of anything I did wrong orgs
'

25 everything that I had dono right. I was real confused and

. - .- -. . . . - _ . --- --. -- - .- - . . ,
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|
' I real wired and then they came over and they started asking

2 me questions, looking at equipment. I don't want to refute

3 what Phil said or what Davo said. I'm cure what they say is

4 what I said or what I -- the answers that they got from me

5 were probably what I r, aid.

6 But at the time, and even when I look back at it,

7 they even asked me -- they asked me questions that had just

8 happened moments ago and I had trouble remembering what I

9 did just minutes prior to them showing up. So when they

10 asked me in particular, I was answering routinely. I was

11 answering as if -- they would ask a particular things well,

12 how do you perform this and how do you do that, and I said,

() 13 vell, I do it like this and, did you, well, yeah.

14 And before I had a chanco to think about -- I was

15 just answering yes, yes, yes, without even thinking. At the

16 deposition lator, I know it got started and I recall one

17 period of time when I stood up and walked out. I stood up

18 and I said, yes, I P.now I didn't do these things every time.

19 I couldn't say for sure what I did and didn't do, but I knew

20 I dian't do it overy timo.

21 In fact, I was positive because I had a different

22 meter, for one reason. But I stood up and I told them that

23 I was going to leave and I know they recall this, and I was

24 pretty upset. She was in labor at home. We just came from

25 the hospital and, in fact, when I got done with the !

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . _ _ _ _ ___ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - __
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1 deposition, I went'back to the hospital and che had our
;

2 child several hours later. )
i,
'

3 So it's hard to -- and I Gon't want to water all
< ,

4 this down by bringing these up and using them as excuses.-

5 But my-frame of mind at that time, and in particular at the i

6 time of the deposition,_was -- I wished I'd never been

7 there. I had every intention of going up and talking to

8 . Dave and Phil and telling them'anything they wanted to know.

9 I think I was.only-half listening. It's difficult for me to

10 explain it, the frame of mind I was in, but I was extremely 1

11- stressed,out. |
!

12 I know I-got off the beaten path. What was your
~

13 - question, again?
4

14 MR. MANLY: - You were talking about the willfulness
.

-15 issue and about the environment'that existed-at the time-of
'.

16 tha-' inspections.

17 THE WITNESS: The willfulness.- Well, I'll say

18 this. Tliis job is isolated'. Now, especially on the 25th -

19 the 23rd: Was-a bad day, these people:that showed up, and it

L 20 ' was an extremelyobad day. People seemed to be coming from

21 everywhere. Up till this time,_I never had anything like -

i-
,

22. that. So many people coming up and pulling.away palates.and

23 all of a sudden _I.look over here and there's a guy going

24 down the road.

|- 25 All these people know, they've been told a million

i ?

i ,.- ,,..,,4 , ,,_, ,1-,,,,,,.# ,,,- ,,,- _ ,..,,,mm , m ,,,.m.,m,. . . , , , ,, , . , , , _ _ _ , , , , , , . _ , . . , , . , , - , , - ,,,,,.,,,,,.,,,,,,,,..,,_m,.m_,,.
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|
1 times. I've boon out there several times. They all know |

[
-( / 2 that they're not supposed to come within a certain distanco

1

3 of me or the sourco. They know where I am. They've boon
'

1

4 told several times. They know what the signs mean, and,

5 yet, even this engineer, and he know, he came in, walking

6 over the ditch.

7 Why I didn't push away and yell at th: *ime, they

8 were there and they were in safe areas and they weren't

9 walking towards the source. I don't know whether it would

10 have boon wiso to run up and crank in the source and expose

11 it instead of leaving it in the col 11 mated position for only

12 20 seconds or -- I don't know. I .eally can't answer as to

() 13 why I didn't yell at theso people or push them back

14 .immediately-when they were so close or inside my boundarios,

15 my posted boundarios.

16 But I knew in all cases that those poopic, where

17- .they were, because I had boon in all those areas. I know

18 what the radiation-levels were. I know those people wero
.

19 safe. I know what my exposure timo is. I know which

20 direction it's going. I know it's down here. It's against

21 the dirt and, in this case, you can see the 20-inch is

22 almost against the bank, yet my source is down at what would

23 be considered the 4:00 or 5:00 position, and it's shooting"

24 up this way.

25 Looking back, in retrospect, I look at this and I

. _ _., . .- -
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1 saw the film and I was really embarrassed and I'm still

O'w/ 2 ombarrassed. I really prido myself in my work and in

3 radiation safety. And, again, this is an isolated job.

4 This is not the way I routinely do radiography.

5 I've boon downtown, I did a job for !!Eco whero 1

6 came down Vineyard Bou?ovard. You people are not familiar

7 with it, but it went a,traight through downtown. This is a

8- situatirn where overything is taken into consideration.

9 There are no -- it's not 1ike this. I'm thinking all the

10 timo about people being around. I'm ron11y aware. Ropos

11 are all over the place. Motors, I'm scanning all the area.

12 It's just a different framo of mind. lloro, I got

12 too complacent. I really did. It's primarily because of

14 the area I was in. I'm down in a ditch. I took things for

15 granted and I shouldn't have and I understand that I

16 shouldn't have. I should treat it as I did downtown, that

17 there are people all over.,

18 MR. MANLY: You actually had boon talking about

19 what you thought your relationship was with the NRC and the

20 onvironment that existed that led to the statomonts that you

'

21 gavo_to them on the 25th. What's changed since then?

22 Ti!E WITNESS: I'm hero, I'm talking -- I soo Jim.

23 I see -- I know Phil, I know Dave now. I've talked to you.

| 24 More importantly, I've talked to you and you've brought to

O|

25 my attention things that I never thought of. I think I
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i talked to Mr. Johnson about that, which would be in the I'

(' i
\ 2 second deposition. I

3 So my attitude was a wholo lot different. I

i

4 wasn't so defensive. When I was at the first deposition, I )

5 was walking in and I was there and I was on the defensive, I
i

6 was nervous, worried about Jiogi. There was so many

7 different -- well, my job, in fact. My job I was worried

8 about, the pipellr.a that I was on, these people were calling

9 me, hounding me because now I was using an x-ray tube to do i

10 it, which isn't quite as fast.

11 They're calling me up that the job's not letting

12 done. In fact, wo lost the job a few weeks later. du i

() 13 couldn't keep up with the x-ray tube. I was taking my job

14 too seriously, actually taking responsibilities; not that I
.

15 shouldn't have been taking ~~ it's just a radiographer and

16 an employee. I was taking on responsibilities that weren't

17 mine. It was the manager's.

18 After talking with Phil, Mr. Johnson and after all

19 was said and done, my attitude towards the NRC was and is

20 now entirely different. Now they say that we don't have --

21- they bring up things that I never thought of before. Wo

22 -don't have the people to watch you. We expect you to be a

23 responsible radiographer. We' expect you to consider the

24 public safety. It's you we depend on.

O 25 t' hon you put it in that light, it makes everything

_ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ - . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ . , _ . - _ _ _ . .
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1 totally different, as opposed to someone that's chasing no

V 2 down and looking over my shoulder, that I feel is trying to

3 burn me. Totally different.

4 Knowing that the responsibility lies on my

5 shoulders and that these people are dependent on my

6 integrity is totally different. If I'd know this, if I had

7 the attitude I do now when this had happened and Phil and

8 Dave came up to me, I wouldn't have been nervous. I

9 wouldn't have acted like I did. It would have been entirely

10 different.- I wouldn't have felt like the enemy has come

11 inside my territory and I have to put up all these defenses

12 and charades and not offer any information.

( 13_ I never thought for a minute that I was really

14 lying. I was just trying to not offer any information.

15 Stupid rationale.

16 MR. MANLY: How do you feel this order will affect

17 your livelihood?

18 THE WITNESS: I know they asked me if I'm still

19 working for Finley and I-am, but you know the circumstances

20 over there. I may not be working especially after today or

21 tomorrow, next week. I may not still be there. I've

22 already been laid off at Dick Fewell's. My incomo already

'23 is almost -- it's only -- well, it's approximately two-

24 thirds of what it was when I was with Dick. But I worked a

|' 25 lot of hours, but there was a lot of radiography to dc.

. . . . - - . - . . . _ _
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1 Some of the problems -- well, I don't want to get

'N 2 too far off the subject, but when I was doing radiography,

3 one of the biggest problems I had was not having an

4 assistant. I think if I had an assistant, a lot of these

5 things would have been alleviated. It was hard to do the

6 work that I did, ten and 12 hours a day, by myself every

7 day. And I was doing this every day. But I never -- I was

8 never exposed to the source. I never exposed anybody to the

9 source.

10 I never felt that I was compromising safety. I

11 always kept that in mind. I would never approach the source

12 without something on my body to tell me that the source was
!

() 13 not, in fact, retracted. I want to get back on track. What i

14 was it? Oh, how will it affect me.

15 Well, not only -- going to other businesses and

16 things like this and trying to get a job. I really don't

17 think they're going to let me get onto another person's ;

18 license, first of all. Secondly, I don't want to be a

19 radiographer all my life. I want to do something like these

20 guys are doing. I want to get into being an.RSO and get

21 into radiation safety and things like that.

22 I know what you see here doesn't really put me in

23 the best light as opposed to what I'm saying here right now,

24 but my whole life right now is radiography. I know it

Oi

25 inside and out and that's all I've been doing. I don't want

.- . -
-. - - - _ . _ - - - , .
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1 to be a radiographer for the rest of my life, but I do want
(~~T ;

k- I 2 to stay in this field and acquire positions that these

3 gentla.nen have and write licenses, be a -- something of this

4 nature.

5 so I'm really worried about my reputation more.

6 than anything. Like I said, in the monetary aspect, it has

7 already affected-the money that I bring in. Jiogi can

8 attest to that. I'm just worried about my future, that's

9 all, and I don't know what else I would do, particularly

10 here in Hawaii, except for radiography.

'

11 MR. MANLY: Are there other radiographers you

12 could work for in Hawaii?

/-
( 13 THE WITNESS: Walashek. I could. I was offered a
(

14 job there before I got out of the military, but I don't

15 know. Even the job I have could be better. I mean, I could

16- be back at the mainland and have a much better job. From

17 the frying pan to the-fire is how I feel about going to

18 Walashek and they're really the only other company, other

19 than going out on my own. But to go out on my own means

20 having to write up a license and submit it to these

21 gentlemen and-set up a radiation safety program and write a

22 license and apply for being an RSO and things like this.

23 These are things I wanted to do. These were

24 things in the future. So I'm really concerned about those

25 things.

,, .- - -- - .. - . .- - . - _.
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.1 MR.- MANLY: Do you think if you wore to submit a

\_) 2 license for.yourself that it would be approved? |
, i

3 THE WITNESS: I don't think so. No. I really

4= ' don't think so.

5 MR. MANLY: Do you think you could get yourself

6 listed on Walashek's license?

7 THE WITNESS: I don't think so. If I das to take

8- a license I wrote up and submit it to someone else with

9 .their name'on it,--it would be approved. In fact, as opposed

10 ~ to this license that I worked under, which is a terrible
-

11 operating and emergency procedure because they don't address

12 a lot'of= situations you come across as a radiographer.

() 13 ~ If I was to write up a license, it would address

'14 _these things and it would be addressed-in such a way as
-

15- these people would -- I know would find it more than

16 acceptable. In' fact,.I have a radiation safety program

17 wrote up.and incorporated into a license.and things like

18 .this. ..So.I don't know.

:19 MR. MANLY: _ This-completer the list of things that ,

20: we had talked.about. Is there anything else that you want

21 to talk-about to complete your testimony?-
'i

'221 THE WITNESS: I can't think'of anything.

23- JUDGE COTTER: Do you want to cross examine, Mr.

24- Bachmann?

\
25 MR. BACHMANN: The staff has no cross examination.

u_.a_________.._.._ . . _ _ -_ __ - - _ . _ _ . _ _ - _ . _ - - _ _ . - . ~ . _ - _ _ , . _ . . . - . .
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_
JUDGE FOSTER: I have a .few. Mr. Murray, you1

s 2 spent a lot of time with the Navy.

3 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

4 JUDGE FOSTER: Part of that as a radiographer.

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

6- JUDGE FOSTER: What kind of operating procedures

7 did they have? Did they rely almost exclusively on Part 20

8 or 10 CPR Part 20 and Part 30 or did they have their own

9 rules and regulations? What were the groundrules that you

10 were working under when you were with them?

11 THE WITNESF: Well, yes. They come under the 10

12 CFR Parts 19, 20, 21, 30 and 31 -- 34, excuse me. The

() 13 difference is while the -- you might want to correct me in

14 this. LThe military has an all-encompassing type license

15- where they control themselves and answer to you through

16 RASO, is that it? I think it's RASO.

17- MR. LIEBERMAN: I don't know the name of the

18' organization, but there is a Radiation Safety Overview

19 _ Committee within the Navy that runs the Navy program.

20 THE WITNESS: Okay. The difference -- they're

21 real specific. They're step-by-scep, how you crank out,

22 count the number of turns, they're real specific, much more

o

L 23 specific than this or any other license you'll see. They're

!

| 24 very specific and very, very detailed.
I

.

25 JUDGE POSTER: Do you recall what they had as far

I
1-

. . , . . . . _ -- -_ _.
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1 as the designation and posting of the radiation zones? Did
I
? _/ 2 they require roping and things of this sort?t

3 THE WITNESS: Because you're working on ships,

4 they didn't -- there's a lot of situations where -- well, in

5 particular, sub-bases was ny last duty station. So on a

6 nuclear submarine, it's easy to secure doors and things like

7 this. So you tape up, secure doors, and tape your signs on

8 these doors and plus they have an intercom system where they

9 warn the crew and they secure that area for you. So roping .

10 is not necessarily required in the military. They have it.
7

11 .Yes, they have it, but in a lot of situations, they don't --

12 it's impractical.

) 13 JUDGE FOSTER: When you left the Navy, was this

14 job with Fewell the first time that you had been a civilian

15 type radiographer?

16 THE WITNESS: Yes. While I was in a sub-base, I
,

17 never -- well, I was only -- we rarely used a source, which

18 is -- I mean, we get trained and trained on NRC rulen and

19 regulations, but your hands-on experience is almost none. I

I20 recall only two times in the three years that I was there

21 that we took the source out on a ship at all.

22 So when I came out, I was a bartender for a little

23 while. I was going to go to school for radiology in theo

.

24 medical field. So it was about a year-and-a-half or two

'-) ' 25 years after I got out that I got on Dick Fewell's license

|

L
'

. - - _ . _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ , _ _ _
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1 and then started performing radiography again.

2 JUDGE FOSTER: So with Fowell's licenso, was that

3 the first time that you had really boon working under a

4 license that had this type of operating procedures?

5 THE WITNESS: Yes.

6 JUDGE POSTER: And emergency proceduros.

7 THE WI'; . 'l'SS : Absolutely.

8 JUDGE FOSTER: All right. You montioned working

9 for Finley. Was that as a radiographer or what woro your

10 duties thoro?

11 THE WITNESS: Radiographer, primarily. .I did some

12 ultrasonics and other, but pretty much most of it's

13 radiography. With Gordon, you know, naturally he has to use(
14 an x-ray tubo because he's not allowed to use the sourco.

15 JUDGE FOSTER: And you still are a radiographor on

16 Finley's licenso?

17 THE WITNESS: He doesn't have a -- with tho x-ray,

18 you don't have to have a license.

19 JUDGE FOSTER: All right. He's not using a

20 byproduct source, then.

21 THE WITNESS: No, he's not.

22 JUDGE FOSTER: My other question was that you did

23 continue to use x-ray.

24 THE WITNESS: Yes. Yes.

O 25 JUDGE FOSTER: -- source, which does not come
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1 under the NRC's purview.

[/\- 2 THE WITNESS: I would voar the same film badge, in

3 fact, if I was doing x-ray with Finley or whether I was

4 doing gamma radiography with Towell. I would still koop tho |

5 same film badge to koop my exposures on one record.

6 JUDGE FOSTER: All right. Thank you.

|
7 JUDGE LAM Mr. Murray, in your earlier testimony,

8 you indicated you're anxious to regain the confidence of the

9 NRC staff. What action are you willing to take to provide

10- additional assurances-to the staff that you will not commit !

l

11 the violations that you admit to in the future?

12 THE WITNESS Other than what I had said earlier

'( ) 13 about offering to lot them know-where I am each and overy

14 day, naturally they can't be out here overy day, but they'll

15 know where I am in case they want to como and show up. They

16 don't have to toll me they're coming. They can at any time
.,

17 como and spot me or I can employ Phil hero, who is a

18 radiation physicist, to como out and overy so often como out

19 on his own and inspect no and make reports to the NRC.

20 I can got someone also to do it. I've thought

21 about this a lot, how I could, in fact, regain the

22 confidence of those peopic and there's not very many things

23 I can como up with other than Phil and letting them know

g 24 where I am and just giving them my word that my attitude
)

25 isn't what it was prior to them coming out on this job sito

- . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - --
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1 and inspecting me.

2 JUDGE IAM: So far, what would the estimate be of

3 your monetary losses that you've suffered so far?

4 Tile WITNESS: About -- let's sco. The monetary

5 losses right now are, I'll say, at a minimum, $800 to $1,600

6 a month. I know that sounds like a lot, but a lot of this

7 gamma radiography goes on at night at overtime type hours.

8 So without being on the license, without being able to do

9 this type of radiography, I'm getting just full-time hours

10 with Finley and he's aircady brought in a new radiographer.

11 So right now I'm just -- as opposed to before, I'm just --

12 I'm not the radiographer of his anymore. I'm just a

13 radiographer.

14 And since ha pays me, and he does pay me about $18

15 an hour, it's easy for him to bring in other people now and

16 do it for less money. You call in to California and say,

17 hey, I have a job here in Hawaii, especially under the

18 conditions with this war going on. My job right now is in

19 jeopardy. I really think I'm going to lose my job at Finley

20 Laboratories. I truly do.

21 To put it in a nutshell, I'm not as marketable as

22 an NDT, an all-around NDT inspector as I was before this had

23 happened. Philip said, oh, you can go out and do HDTs, but

24 that is just -- the bulk of NDT is everyone wants engineers

they want radiography. They want to see the inside of a25 --

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _



-- --
_. _ _ . . . . . . . .

210

1 plane, the inside of a pipe, the ship, what have you. They

2 don't want some subjective tests, like an ultrasound. They

3 want to see results. They want to see that film.

4 So a lot of people call for it and a lot of it

5 calls for gamma radiography. X-ray is restricted. You have

6 a bit electronic component that you've got to haul around

7 and it's real restrictive. People are not going to call you

a for very long when they know someone on the island has a

9 source and they can do it faster and for less money.

10 JUDGE COTTER: Any other questions for Mr. Murray?

11 MR. BACHMANN: The staff has no further questions.

12 JUDGE COTTERt Thank you, Mr. Murray. Is there

( 13 anything further that you wanted to present?

14 THE WITNESS: No. I think all that needs to be

15 said has been said, sir.

16 JUDGE COTTER: All right.

17 (Witness excused.)

18 JUDGE COTTER: Do you have anything further to

19 present, Mr. Bachmann?

20 MR. BACHMANN: Let me confer for a moment.

21 JUDGE COTTER: We'll go off the record.

22 (Counsel for NRC conferring off the record.)

23 JUDGE COTTER: Back on the record.

24 MR. BACHMANN: The staff will not be presenting

O
25 any additional rebuttal testimony.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _



. .

- - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _

219
|

1 JUDGE COTTER: I'm sorry?
.

O
(ms/ 2 MR. BACHMANN: We will not be presenting rebuttal

3 testimony.

4 JUDGE COTTERt Then that concludes the

5 presentation of the respectivo casos, then.

6 MR. BACHMANN: Yes, sir.

7 JUDGE COTTER: I think we have dealt with all the

8 exhibits, have we not? bot's go off the record for a

9 moment.

10 [ Discussion off the record.)

11 JUDGE COTTERt In the discussion off ',ho record,

12 the parties and the Board have agrood on the following

( 13 briefing schedule. The staff's brief will be duo March 8.

14 Mr. Murray will respond by March 22 and the etaff will havo

15 a work wook after its receipt of Mr. Murray's answer to

16 respond to his answer, if they decido they want to. If not,

17 they will notify the Board that they will not respond.

18 of course, Mr. Murray, you have an obligation of

19 sending your answer to their brief, when you send it to the

20 Board, you send a copy to the staff.

21 MR. MURRAY: And you gentlemen, also.

22 JUDGE COTTER: That's right. I want to thank

23 overyone, the witnesses and the parties, for doing a good

24 job and presenting a clear case. I don't soo it as an easy

O 25 case. I think it's a difficult one. It's obviously an

- _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . .
.
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1 inportant one in more ways than one.

2 With that, we will closo the hearing.

3 (Whoreupon, at 6:16 p.m., the hearing was

4 concluded.)

5

6

7
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UNITED sTATts
-| [ *~ ) w * ,, NUCLE AR REGULATORY COMMISSION "ND*

s, )
;usmworow.o.c enn

' (~') '.....! NOV 02 890v

Docket No. 030-30870
License No. 53 23288 01
EA 90190

Fewell Geotechnical Engineering, Ltd. ;

ATIN: Mr. Richard B. Fewell i
President

96 1416 Waihona Place
Pearl City, Hawaii 96782

Dear Sir )

SUBJECT: ORDER MODIFYING LICENSE (EFFECT!YE |iWEDIATELY)

The enclosed Order is being issued based on observation ersonnel of one
of your radiographers willfully violating NRC requirems- ' radiographic

,

o)erations on October 23 and 25, 1990. The Order prohibo e utilization of 1

t11s individual in NRC licensed activittes for a period of threr / ears from the
date of the Order.

The NRC investigation into this matter is continuing. Any f' enforcement
'

ry action will be the subject o separate correspondence.
U

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of this
letter and the enclosure will be placed in the NRC's Pub'': Document Room.

Sincerely ,

tw $f
L.Thompw)n,

-.

.

uty Executive D r tor for
Nuclear Materials Safety, Safeguards,

and Operations Support

Enclosure: As stated

,
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,

Docket No. 030 30870
License No. 53-23288-01 ,

EA 90190

Th Anas E. Murray
202 Prospect St., f 601
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Sir:

SUBJECT: ORDER MODIFYING LICENSE (EFFECT!YE !*EDIATELY)
'

The enclosed Order is being issued based on observations by NRC personnel of
Je9r conduct of radiographic o>erations in willful violation of NRC requirements
on October 23 and 25, 1990. Tae Order prohibits fewell Geotechnical Engineering,
Ltv., from utilizing you in NRC licensed activities for. a period of three years
from the date of the Order.

s

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of this
letter and the enclosure will be placed in the NRC's Public Docue nt Room.

Sincerely,

.

Hug L. Thompso Jr.
D ty Executiv Dir r for
Nuclear Materials Sa ety, Safeguards,

and Operations Support

Enclosure: As stated
,
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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION- '

In the Matter of Docket No. 030 30870
Fewell Geotechnical Engineering, Ltd. License No. 53 23268-01
Pearl City. Hawaii EA 90-190

ORDER MODIFYING LICENSE
(EFFECT!YE !>NEDIATELY)

1

Fewell Geotechnical Engineering, Ltd. (FGE or Licensee) is the holder of

Byproduct Material-License No. 53-23288-01 issued by the Nuclear Regulatory

Commission (NRCorConnission)pursuantto10CFRPart34. The license autho.

rites the Licensee to receive, possess, and utilize sealed sources of Iridium

192 in industrial radiographic exposure devices. The license was issued on

January 26, 1989, was most recently amended on September 29, 1989, and is due

to expire on January 31, 1994.

O
!!. -

Under 10 CFR 20.105 and 20.201 and under FGE License Condition 15 on page 3 of

the license and FGE Operating and Emergency Procedures ("0EP"), personnel

performing licensed activities under FGE's license are required to conduct

radiation surveys to establish the boundaries of restricted areas (OEP Section

!Y,Pc.ragraph2.5). In addition, during radiographic operations, personnel

are required to determine that the sealed source is returned to the fully

shieldedpositionaftereachsourceexposure(10CFR34.43(b);OEPSection-

!Y, Paragraph 2.6),tosecurethesealedsourceassemblyintheshielded

positionaftereachsourceexposure(10CFR34.22(a);OEPSectionIV,

i

O
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Paragraph 2.6), to pst and rope off the 2mR/hr boundary (OEP Section IV,

Paragraphs 2.2 and 2.5), and to prevent entry into the restricted area of

individuals other than radiographers and radiographers' assistants (OEP Section

I, Paragraph 5 OEPSectionIV, Paragraph 2.5). Finally, information provided

to the NRC by licensee personnel must be co@lete and accurate in all material

respects (10CFR30.9).

Thomas E. Murray, a radiographer for the Licensee, has been a radiographer since
,

December 1987, having satisfied the experience, training, and examination

requirements of at least two NRC licensees (the U.S. Navy and FGE). In accord

with 10 CFR 34.31, examinations by MRC licensees must include demonstrations -

by radiographer candidates evidencing their understanding of NRC requirements.

O iaciudias iic as oP ratias ad rs acy Procedur - ourias a aac ia P ctioa

conducted on October 4,1990, Mr. Murray demonstrated a thorough understanding

of proper procedures for surveys, source securing, and control of access into

restricted areas.

| >

An NRC investigator and an NRC inspector observed Mr. Murray, conduct radio-

| graphic operations on October 23 and 25, 1990 at Campbell Industrial Park,

Oahu, Hawaii, contrary to the above-referenced NRC requirements as follows:

(1) on October 25, 1990, Mr. Murray conducted radiographic operations

without performing surveys to establish the radiation boundary;
I

O

- . . . - - . .-- _ _ - a:
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(2) on October 23 and 25,1990 Mr. Murray failed to rope off any portion

of the radiation boundary, and failed to post signs for most of that
,

boundary;

4

(3) on October 23,1990, on at least 12 occasions and on October 25, 1990,

on at least 5 occasions, Mr. Murray failed to perform surveys of the

exposure device to determine that the sealed source had been returned-

to its shielded position after radiographic exposures;
i

(4) on October 25, 1990, Mr. Murray failed to secure the radiographic r

source in the fully shielded position af ter each of several source

exposures;
,

LO
,

,

-(5) ' on October 23, 1990, Mr. Murray failed to prevent entry into the

restricted area of individuals other than radiographers and

radiographers' assistants.

L
l

On October 25, 1990, Mr. Murray was asked by NRC personnel whether, during the

NRC-observed operations of October 23 and 25, he had complied with the above-

referenced NRC requirements for the conduct of surveys to assure that the source

had_been retracted to its fully shielded position, for the securing of the

source-in the shielded position after each exposure, and for preventing the

entry of unauthorized personnel into the restricted area. He stated that he

1 O

1
1
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had complied and also demonstrated to the NRC personnel the sury: vocedures I

he stated that he had used on those occasions, i.e., conducting a survey with

a survey meter as he approached the radiographic exposure device, and

circumferentially surveying the device with a survey meter. This demonstration

again showed that he had a thorough understanding of Cosmission requiretwnts.

111

-it appears that Mr. Murray's actions were willful because he was experienced,
I

trained, and knowledgeable concerning NRC and Licensee requirements pertaining

to surveys, to securing the source in the fully shielded position af ter each

source exposure, and to preventing unauthorized entry into a restricted area,

and because he repeatedly failed to cociply with these requirerients on at least

two' days in one week. In addition, Mr. Murray gave the NRC false inforretion

concerning his actions, contrary to the observations of two NRC employees. |

Therefore, the NRC has concluded that this false information was also provided

willfully. As a result of these willful violations, the NRC does not have

reasonable assurance that Mr. Murray will comply with regulatory requirements.

Moreover, Mr. Murray's wil'lful violations of Coseission requireswntr> cannot

be tolerated.
|

Consequently, I lack the requisite r6asonable assurance that, with Mr. Murray's
1.

involvement, the Licensee's current operations under License No, 53-23208 01

can be conducted in compliance with the Commission's requirements and that the

O
,

i
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health and safety of the public, tu;luding tia Licensee's employees, will be

|
protected. Therefore, the public health, safety, and interest require that |

,

License No. 53-23288-01 be modified to prohibit the utilization of

Mr. Thomas E. Murray in liccused activities. Furthermore, pursuant to 10 CFR |

2.204, I find that the public health, safety, and interest require that this
,

Order be issnediately effective.
i

!Y

t

Accordingly, pdrsuant to Sections 81,161b,161t,1611,1610,182 and 186 of
.

,

the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended, and the Cosmiission's regulations-in

10 CFR 2.204 and 10 CFR Part 34. IT-IS HEREBY ORDERED, EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY,

THAT LICENSE KO. 53-23288-01 IS MODIFIED AS FOLLOWS:

LO
Fewell Geotechnical Engineering, Ltd., shall not utilize Mr. Thomas E. Murray

'in any licensed activities, including, but not limited to, activities

performed by radio!Jraphers., radiographers' assistants and helpers, for a
,

!period of three years. i

,

-The; Regional Administrator, Region V, may relar or rescind, itt writing, any of
..

- the above condition 1 upon a showing of good r,ause by the Licensue.

'
.

O'.

4
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The Licensee, Mr. Thomas E. Curray, or any other person adversely affected by

this Order may submit an answer to this Order or request a hearing on this

Order within twenty days of the date 1f this Order. The answer shall set forth

tLe matters of fact and law on which tN Licensee, Mr. Thomas E. Murray, or

ather person adversely affected relier, and the reasons as to why the Order

u >uld not have been issued. Any answer f', led within twenty days of the date

of Wes order may include a request for a hearing. Any answer or request for

& 1'arW shall be submitted to the Secretary, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory

C( lission, ATTH: Chief, Docketing and Seb ice Section, Washington, D.C. 20555.

Copies also shall be sent to the Director. 0(:N of Enforcement, U.S. Nuclear

Regulatory Comission, Washington, D.C. 20556, w the Assistant General Counsel

h4 Hearings and Enforcement at the same address, w the Regional Administrator,

,RC As ion V,1450 Maria Lane, Suite 210. Walnut Dew. 411fornia 94596, ano'

to the ! Icensce if the answer or hearing rer: est is by >, serson other than the

LicentN. If a person other than the i.icensee or Mr. Thomas t. Murray requests

a hearing, that person shall set forth with particularity the manner in which

' is or her interest is adversely affected by this Order and shall address thet.

eviteria set forth in 10 CFR 2.714(d).

If a horing is requested by the licensee, Mr. Thomas E. Murray, or any other'

)

person w,%t *nterest is adversely affected, the Comission will issue an
,

e
4

--

.
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Order designating the time and place of any hearing. If a hearing is held, the

issue to be considered at the hearing shall be whether this Order should be

sustained.

Upon the Licensee's and Mr. Mu:.'ay's consent to the provisions set forth in

Section IV of. this Order, or upon failure of the Licensee and Mr. Murray to

file an answer within the ',pecified tir.e c.d in the absence of any request

for heari% , the provisions spetified M Section lY above shall be final

without further Order or proceedings. AN ANSWER OR A REQUEST FOR HEARING

SHALL NOT STAY THE IMMEDIATE LFFECTIVENESS P/ THIS ORDER.

FOP. THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

O WA
'

Hug L. Thompson r.
D ty Executiv Dir for
Nuclear Materials Safety, Safeguards,

-and Operations Support

Dated gRockville, Maryland
thir, day of November 1990

-

|
:
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h MATERLALS LICENSE Amanciment No. Ig

h Pursuant to the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as arr. ended, the Energy Reorganization Act of 1974 (Public Law 93 438), and Title 10
''

Code of Federal Regulations, Chapter 1, Parts 30,31,32,33,34. 35,40 and 70, and in reliancs on sistements and reprewntations'| |

j' hwetofore made by the licenses, a licenu is hereby issued authorizing the licenses to receive, acqutre, posuss, and transfer byproduct.
source, and special nuclar material designated below; to use such matenal for the purpose (s) and at the place (s) des:gnated below;to

I
dehver or transfer such material to persons authorized to receive it in accordance eth the regulations of the apphenble Part(s). This

I
license shall be deemed to contain the conditions specified in Section 183 of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954. as amended, and is

| subject to all applicable rules, regulations and orders of the Nuclear Regulatery Comrmssion now or heresiter in effect and to any
| conditions epecified below,
t-

|
ucenue

'

In accordance with letter '

I dated September 12, 1989
| Fewel,1 Geotechnical Engineering, LTD 3. ucense number 53-23288-01 is amended
[1.

'

in its entirety to readI

I
i as follows:
|

2, 96 1416 Waihona Place
' ' 1'

h{* 4. bp\n'rtMee January 31, 1994
I -,

i Pearl City, Hawaii * 96782

], d(?
'

*'' h. _M7 0
$. Docket or

Reference No. .
l 6. Byproduct, source, and/or V 7. Cheaucal and/or physical (,8. ,Maxtmum amount that licenwe
I special nuensar material Y ,, form ,, 6may possess at any one timel p ' ,N 'N<

[ l
/ ' under this beenie

1 A. Iridium 192 L.. Ad.J Amersham Model 68f- Not to exceed
. ,s *-

| J'' p'yealed sources j A.(/100 curies
$ '\ ' ) [ ( j {,ersource

'
! c'

| B. Iridium 192 .' rB. S Gamma ir$dustries) ? 8.7 Not to exceed
I I @ (- 'tlodel A-1 A , '' " c

'
- 100 curies

'

, sealed .scurces *
? per source.,,

I w.
%$ Amer' sham)Model,4 t > ; i ,;\. .

c-

I Iridium 192
|C. Q@ '~O '. A424-9 J ." 1 %j

1 p- Not to exceed
e VJ 100 curies

seg. led, sources , 4 , h per source
'

i
| / t) 6% t %z u

I D. Cesium 137 J. Amersham' del 77032 O o. not to exceed
[ Q sealed so rces h 165 mil 11 curies

>

| )/ per source
. V ,e .)

'9 . Authorized use -

i '' ii *

1

I A. For use in Amersham Model 683 exposure devices for industrial radiography and in
I Amersham Model 750 source changers for storage and replacement of sources.
I

f B. For use in Gamma Industries Model Century exposure devices for industrial
radiography and in Gamma Industries Model C-10 source changers for storage andi

I replacement of sources.
I
I C. For use in Amersham Model 660 exposure devices for industrial radiography and
| in Amersham Model 650 source changers for storage and replacement of sources.

- I
g D. For use in Amersham Model 773 calibrators for e ration of instruments. y ' ,
q f,

,

(.op.y %/ y
;

i veo .
I l
| |

\l
- ' --
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'
Amendment No.El I,

.:
i.

_

f CONDITION $ ]'
I I
i 10. Licensed material say be stored at 96 1416 Walhona Place; Pearl City, Hawaii i

I and may be used at temporary job sites of the licensee anywhere in the United {
l. States where the U. 5. Nuclear Regulatory Commission maintains jurisdiction for

| regulating the use of licensed material.

| 11. The individuals ' listed below are the only persons authorized by this license to
I act as radiographers or radiographers' assistants as defined in 10 CFR 34.?:

l: b' ;|
;~

n.

I Radiocraphers '
- Radiocrachers'_. Assf stants

| M r'
|

Gary Martin s' None Q
Thomas E. Murr f ,|

I f f-
.

for under this license isThe Radiation safety Officer,\ ., activities conduc
I 12.
I Gary Martin. ."- Y

, ,.,

- 13. - ' A .-- Notwithstanding'the periodi feaktestrkj by 10 CFR 34.25(b), such
requirement does not apply to radiograpty sources that are stored and not

[{ l 'being used.''The' sources excepted from thisitest shall be tested for ,

. leakage before use or transfer to. another person.!

[|
. + )|!t - -'

, ,

8. : Sealed sources authorized-for 4 Use other than radiography shall be tested
i as. radiography sources in accordance with 10,.CFR 34.25 e

..- . . . .o .
I .14.- Thelicenseeis' author'tzed.torecetIe,;p..,ossess,#enduse. set 1edsourcesof
|

. ,
'

I - iridium 192 or cobalt 60 where the- radioactivity exceed {' the maximum amount of -
I radioactivity specifledin this license provided: .G,
|V /

J
| .A. SuchpossessiondoesnotexceedthequantitkpersourcespecifiedinItem8.

I by more than 205 for iridium 192 o'r 10% for cobalt-60;
'

I

I B.. Records of the licensee show that no more than the maximum amount of..

,

|i = radioactivity per source specified in this license was ordered from the- 1

i supplier.or-transferor of the byproduct material; and~
l
I C.: .The levels of radiation for radiographic exposure devices and storage

{. containers do not exceed those specified in 10 CFR 34.21.

| 15. Pursuant to 10 CFR Part 40, " Domestic Licensing of' Source Material", the
.

| licensee is authorized to possess, use, transfer, and import up to 999 kilograms
I of uranium contained as shielding material in the radiography exposure devices
I .and source changers authorized by this license.
I
I- The licensee may transport licensed material in accordance with the provisions~{

~

||16. of 10 CFR Part 71, " Packaging and Transportation of Radioactive Material",
l'
I

i

I

|- |-mmmmmmm-= = m- mmmmmm-- --- -- , ww - - -- . ,
m_zuu ram r .
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Amendment No. I
1
9

CONDITIONS.

(continued)

15. F.xcept as specifically provided otherwi>c in this license, the licensee shall
conduct its program in accordance with the statements representations, and
procedures contained in the decuments including any en, closures, listed below.
The Nuclear Reguletory Comission's regulations shall govern unless the
statements, representations and procedures
correspondence are more restrictive'than'the,in the licensee's application and

Q^l'
" regulations.

'

a (<I /
A. NRC Form 313 dated October 24, 1988

-

B. Letter dated January 13, 1989/ .

'
C. Letter dated September 12, 1989/

-

.
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FOR THE U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

SEP t 91999Data g gg gg-

Beth A. Riedlinger/f
Health Physicist (f.icensing)
Nuclear Materials Safety Section
Region V

,

_________________ _______________. ... . ...... .. . . 3 5
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L. APPnvl0 ev oneS's"F # APPL.lCATION FOR MATERIAL LICENSE 'f."%T.-

|
I

I
MetTilluCTIOst$r $tt THf APPFtOPRIATE LICENSE APPLICATION OVIDE FOR tTET AILED INSTRUCTIONS FOR COMP'.ETING APPLICATION. SEND TWO COPILS

| OF THE ENTIRE COMPLETED APPLICATION TO THE NRC OFFICE $PECtritD stLOw,..

FOOGRAL ASSesCtSS Flat APPLICAttONS WITMs hhof YOU ARG LOCATEDIN
U1 tsUCLt AR REQULA TOR Y Couait9610N
Ofve8#0re OF 8vtL cvCLE AND 4AAf TRIAL SAFtTY,seases ILLINOll. tafDI AkA, 80ma. MICHith N F88tps990T A, M. R 4, so,0R
UdASMassCTON. DC 30E&4

seieCONssN, stND APPuc.Aftoess T04

ALL OTHER PtR8088 F444 APPLBCATIONE A8 POLLoust.18 VOU ARE W 8 a#UCLt AR %t0VLATORY COMMrssical RIDION les
LOCATSO eset MA70 As ALs tsCtNsiNG SICTION

T90 R0088viLT ROAD
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Aft E ANSA 8. COL OR ADC.10A600. KAmeA4. LOUW AN A, tsO8fT AIsa, N S D A ASE A,OR vt AmsDef7,94aso APPuCAfloses 704
esaw Me a eCo, esomTu DAKof A. Os LassonaA,90VTH EMEDT A. T a AA4, UT AN,

U198UCLEAR RIOULATOst Y C064M13tt081.Rf 080N I
asVCuAR esATEntAL SECT 1088 8
S31 PARK AvissVE U 8 NUCLt Am Rt0VLATORY COMMitslose. At010*f tv
Klost% Of PRussaA,PA 19408 MAf TRIAL 4ADIAfl0N PelottCTION SECTION

gi1 RT AN PLAEA DRivt,SutTE 1000
ARL18sCTC'8e,Ts 7401)(t a m a naa pLOftIDA. StomotA, s tatTLsCE M7tstessPPt,0GORTM CAROLihA,

PVG RTO RICO, SOUTM CAROUkA, TtaWf88 8.V18t0lWlA,VinetN SLANos,OR ALASKA, Amttoas4 CALipomerA, esAnati, ettv ADA, OR f 00ed. tu AtMINGTodu,OfEST vtGl0larne.Of 40 APPLlCA760888 TOs AND WA f thRITORita AND P0688SEIONS lie THE PACfFIC,StNo APPLICAflose
TO:LAS 88UCttAR RtOULATOR Y COMut%SION, RIOiOes 16

enAftRaAL RADIATION PMottCTioss 44CTl0su
toi asARitTT A ETRitT, SUtfi 7900 U 8 88UCLE AR 8130VLATORY COMMitslose, Rt01088 Y

MAf tRsAL RADeAT*0N P*lottCTION stCTsousATLANTA.GA 30323 8460 MAmla LANE, surf t tie
WA LMUT CR E E K, CA 98486

Stett>ess LOCAftO tts A0nttutWT ST ATilstNO APPUCATIO:
les ET ATE 8 DL2 JECT TO U188UCLt Ah AtOULATORY COheMstSt0N NAISOeCTION.JR TO TMt UA NUCLEAR ft80VLATDRV COMutWi0er ONLY 4F TMtT WISM TO P00st98 Aarp Use LiCanastD MAf tRLAL

T. TMtB M Ass APPUCATION POR (Cheed , We fasef
3. NAME AND MAILING A00mtss OF APPLICAasT parsveieh CasN/

] A. Mew"CINet
FEWELL GEOTECHNICAL ENGINEERING, LTD.s, twoMt.<T To uCIMal MUMeta
96-1416 WAIHONA PIACE] c. neNeWAL o, uCE=8 NUMetC PEARL CITY, HAWAII 96782

3. ADOREas(talWMERI UCENsto MATtRIAL WILL St UstD OR 805883640,

96-1416 WAIHONA PIACE
PEARL CITY, HAWAII

4,8eAM4 Of PER$0N 70 05 CONT ACvt0 A60VT TMLS APPUCATION
f tLEPHONE NUMetR=

RICHARD B. FEVELL
. 808-455-6569s

SUtut? ITlael S THROUOM t t ON Si6 a t1* PAPER. THE TYPt AND SCOPE OF IN90RMAYlON TO Bt PflOv10f D IS Ot9@itt0 IN THE LICtN88 APPUCATION QVt0t.
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u
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January 13, 1989

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
,

Region V 1

1450 Marla Lane, Suite 210 i
Walnut Creek, California 94596 5368

Attention: Ms. Beth A. Riedlinger
Health Physicist

RE: Docket No. 030 30870
Control No. 70854

.
- Gentlemen:
.D(
V. Enclosed for your review is a resubmittal of the items referenced in Docket No. 030-

30870.

We will be contacting Mr. Leonard Gordon in Washington, D.C. regarding the Quality
Assurance Program,

if you need any additional Information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Respectfully submitted,

FEWELL GEOTECHNICAL ENGINEERING, LTD.

f

By Richard B. Fewell

RBF/Ise

Enclosures

fn

D
1

96-1416 Walhona Place Pearl City, Hawaii 96782 . (808) 455-6569 . FAX 456-7062

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _.
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' ' ~ 'i NRC License Applicellon'J
! TEM 5

-

Seeled Sources

Max Activity
Element Menufacturer Model No. Per Source

A.IR-192 Tech-Ops 68309 100 C1
B.IR-192 Gemme Industnes A-1-A 100 Ci
C. IR-192 Tech-Ops A 424-9 100 C1
D. CS-137 Tech-Ops 773 0.140 CI

LvDosure Devices

. Mode 1 No M3nufecturer
A. 663 Yech-Ops
B. Century Gemme Industries
C. 660 Tech-Ops

~}D.773
Tech-Ops

,a
'

|

|



,;
. - ? q- Q)

: some changen,

'

tennei Nc; -Menufacturer
A 750 1 Tech-0ps-
6. C- 1 >1 Gemme Industnes.

: U 1 .10 Gamme tndustnes
~ C . ' 6 5 .' Tech-Ops-

ITEM 6 -
1

- The licensed meteriel'will be used for industriel redlography and source changes and
.p 1

survey meter cellbration. Survey meter calibret.lon will be for in-house meters only.
i 1

. lTEM 7

LGerp tiertin will be the designated Radletion Safety Of ficer and will be responsible

for the radiation safety program and training of radiographers and radiographer
~

' { assistants-.

Limtis) radiographer certification - 1963 at X-Rey Engineering Compeng,2825

KoopeL a Street, Honolulu, Hawaii.

Employed as radiographer and Radiation Safety Officer for the following:

X-Rey Engineering Co.,2825 Koepoke Street, Honolulu, Hewell - 10-63 to 12-64
.

Lloduttrial Testing and inspection Co.,2825 Koepaka Street, Honolulu, Hewati - 12-64
_

'

oto .59

Aerbjet Nuclear,ideho Fells, Ideho - 9-69 to 12-72

Pittiburgh Testing Lobs., Pittsburgh,LPennsylvente - 4-73 to 11-74

.Pittibgrgh Testing Labs., Hono. lulu, Hawait - 10-76 to 12-78

h~

;

. . _ _. . ..
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f. f ' 4 ( J-
.:

yY |ConD.ruction Engineering Consultents, t.eughlintown, Pennsylvenie - 12-78 to 198S
V:

'

8erbere Fe!r will be certified as e radiographer, inittel radiographer certification -

December 1982 et U.S. Navy Service School Commend, Sen Diego, Colf fornia.
,

Employed as radioghrepher - U.S. Navy - 12-82 to 2-8S

Waleshek Enterprises, Pier 1, Honolulu, Hewell - 4-8S to 4-86

Finley Testing Labs,,99-940 tweene Street, Atee, Howeli - 7-86 to 9-87
C & R Testing,2248 Aumatue Street, Pearl City, Howell - 4-88 to present-

ITEM 8

Training shell be conducted by Gary Martin, R.S.0, in accordance with the etteched

-1 3
V- training program.

. lTEM 9 -

All radiography will be performed et temporary job sites.

LITEM 10

See etteched ' Safety Program" and ? Operating and Emergency Procedures".

ITEM - 1 1 -

|All.redioactive materiel will be disposed of by returning to the original supplier

or 0+.ner spec 14c licensee authorized to possess the licenced meterial.

:

.. ._.
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(.) General Safety Rules

1.0 _ Prior to performing any operations with radioactive meterial, each radiographer and

radiographers assistent must be wearing a personnel dostmeter and film badge,

2.0 Dosimeters shall be charged prior to use,

3.0 A calibrated and operational survey meter shall be in use during all operatons

involving radioactive material,

4.0 Radiographers assistants shall be under the direct supervision of a radiographer when

performing tasks associated with radiographic meterial,
o

5.0 Onig radiographers and redlographersessistentt shall be permitted inside *he 2 Mr/Hr

| O boundry.

! 6.0 The radioactive material shall always be under the direct surviellence and control of

the radiographer unless it has been positively secured to prevent unauthorized use.
;

l

l

I
i

|

0
.l

f
i
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SECTIONIV q_ , _

Redfographic Operations j

1.01 Preparation forTravel to Job Site

1.1 Observe the requirement of Section || end Section Ill. I

1.2 inspect redtographic equipment and complete applicable parts of delly

utilization log.
1

1.3 ~ Assure that all safety equipment is evelleble
1

)
e. Personnel dosimeter and film badge

b. Survey meter

c. Ropes and signs'-
.

2.0 -Job Site Operations

O 2.1 Advise job supervisory personnel that radiography is to take place..

2.2 Establish the radiation boundry with ropes and radiation area signs.

2.3 Bring exposure device .iside the radiation area and connect guide tube and

control cable.

'2.4~ Assure that no one is in the radiation area.

2.5 Expose the source and conduct a survey of the radiation boundry. Move the

boundry as required to establish the 2mR/hr boundry. After the 2mR/hr

boundry has been established and verified, post the high rediation area.

Use the inverse square law to determine the high radiation area. Maintain

-

surYlellence 10 preYent Unauth0rf 20d entry int 0 the rodf att00 Gre6.

"
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2.6 Immedletely following each exposure, the following steps are to be teken:

a. Check dostmeter l

b. Survey all sides of the exposure devises and the guide tube

c. Lock the exposure device

- 2.7 When radiography has been completed, disconnect the guide tube and

control cables. Remove all ropes and signs and advise job site personnel

that redtography is finished.
,

2.8 OnL eturning to the storage site, perform a survey of the exposure devise

1

on all sides end' return to storage vault. Af ter storing, perform a survey on the
|

B sides and top of the storage vault.
L

0 2.9 Complete the delly utilizetton log.

I
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FEWELL .,N.c~' ,y.'

GEOTECHNICAL
*

'$ ENGINEERING,LTD,
t3 SEP18 Pl2 i C

:.

September 12, 1989

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region V
450 Maria Lane, Suhe 210
Walnut Creek, California 94596 5368

Attention: Mr. Beth A. Riedlinger

]
Health Physicist

Re: Docket No. 030 30870
License No. 53 23288 01

Gentlemen:

Enclosed for your review is the r:1diographic training and experience background of
Mr. Thomas E. Murray, Social Security No.-109 50 2373. We hereby request that he
be added to our materiallicense as a radiographer. We have enclosed a $230.00 check toG. oover the amendment fee per 10CFR 170 Part 170.31(30).

If you need any additionalinformation, please do not hesitate to contact us.
.

Respectfully submitted,

FEWELL GEOTECl-NICAL ENGINEERING, LTD.

Y=,YW
. Y

'

By Richard B. Fewell .

President 2

#-RBF/fse
~
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96-1416 Walhona Place - Pearl City, Hawaii 96782 . (808)455-6569 . FAX 456-7062
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._ THOMAS:~ E. - MURRAY q
:i ,

h- ",
_

802' Prospect Street #6011

Honolulu,2 Hawaii 96813 .;
. ;

- .=

-June-1978'- December 1980

Navy 6 U.S.S. Fulton AS-11 New London Ct.
: Duties: :Fireparty Team Member, Sheetmetal Journeyman.
-Fabricated sheetmetal ducting, cabinets and various
renovations on Nuclea,r Submarines.

.

! January:1981~~ June 1981
.

Attendod Non-Destructive Testing School. San Diego .
.

Naval Base service School Command. 360 hrs..-.of-Visual !

Penetrant.and Magnetic Particle Test Methods. |

80 hrs. of Radiation Safety, NRC Rules and Regulations:
, and. proper handli3g.-of Radioactive Isotopes.

-320 additional. hrs.4of Radiography Training, Film: :

D::; 10 ping and Safe Handling of Radioactive Isotobes and-
X-Ray [ Units.

Graduated #2,in a class-of sixteen.

. .
.t

: June 1981 - December:1984-

U.S.'S. HoctoriAR-7 San: Francisco. California.-
Duties:- Qualified after approximately.160' hrs, of: .- .

'RadiographerlAssistantLtraning as'a Radiographer.- Also~ ,
iqualified.VT, NT, PT:and attended ~five weeks of-Radiographer

.

Inspector Training st Naval- Sta cion School- Con, mand:
l: San-Diego during October 1982.

L ; Performed NDT: Services; on. Surface Ships home ported in-

|r the San Francisco Bay. area. Supervised NDT Lab-from .
h. ? November 1983 to November 1984. Acted as^ Senior; Radiographer >

and maintained NRC records andTtraining.-
>

.

Zebruary 1985 - November 1985

j - --Pittsburgh Testing Laboratories, Emeryville, California- |
Duties:,. Spen _t approximated 360 hrs. as a. Radiographer-

: . -Assiciant in the field ef utilizing 1R192. Qualified
Radiographer and performed field Radiography regularly..

,

. .
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Worked on PGLE Oil Pipelines, Nitrogen Pipel. e in
Sunnyvale area, aircraft, structural steel, concrete,
military explosives and weldr* qualifications. Other
duties were soil inspections, concrete inspections
and weld inspections, Qualified as VT, NT, PT Inspector
and RT operator / inspector.

*

April 1986 - February 1989

Navy - Sub-base NDT Lab Pearl Harbor Hawaii
Duties: Nuc1 car and Non-Nuclear Radiographer VT, WT,
PT Inspector, Ultrasonic Thickness and Silverbrazo,
Selected in October 1986 for Divisional and Work Center
Training Petty Officer in charge of Training Lectures,
Documentation and Scheduling. Train Personnel in
Radiation Safety with Sub-base RSO (approximately 4 hrs,
per week classroom and 8 hre, of Practical Training).
Acquired more than 400 hrs of sub-base Radiation Safety
Training before being certified as RT Operator. OtherG responsibilities were Radiation Worker for sub-base,
Quality Assurance Inspector for NDT Lab.

.

O
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FROM HT1 R. LOPEZ-

,

COMMAND NDT EXAMINER
SUDASE FEARL HARBOR "

TO: WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

*
SUBJ.t RADIOGRAPHIC ASSISTANT DUALIFICATIONS OF T.E. MURRAY

Thomas E.'Murray, completed 400 hours of radiographic assistant
training at SERVICE SCHOOL COMMAND, NAVAL STATION, BOX 6, GAN DIEGO,
CALIFORNIA 92136-5006.

Upon completion of said training, Mr. Murray completed 100 hours
of train under the supervision of a qualified radiographer bef ore
qualifing as radiographer operator. On 4 Dec. 1987 Mr. Murray qualified
as a radiographi c inspector.

T
,

..f - r- 4- ------

V EXA INER'

NUMDER [- dd[I MAND [IAMmrg
M Ofy/R[PAm og

Wh% YM90R. WEVAl. SUBMARINE $ (%6

i

.

4

0
!

-

1

'

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ .


